CV: Edwin K. P. Chong Last updated: January 22, 2024

Contents

1	Pers	Personal Information 3					
	1.1	Contact Information	3				
	1.2	Education	3				
	1.3	Awards and Honors	3				
	1.4	Present Professional Appointments	6				
	1.5	Past Professional Appointments	6				
	1.6	Consulting Activities	7				
2	Rese	arch Activities	8				
	2.1	Research Grants and Contracts	8				
	2.2	Books	13				
	2.3	Journal Articles	13				
	2.4	Conference Proceedings and Presentations	24				
	2.5	Research Book Contributions	46				
	2.6	Published Reviews	47				
	2.7	Technical Reports	47				
	2.8	Other Publications	48				
	2.9	Purdue Electrical and Computer Engineering Industrial Affiliates Workshops	49				
	2.10	Purdue Center for Education and Research in Information Assurance and Security (CE-					
		RIAS) Annual Research Symposium	50				
	2.11	CSU Information Science and Technology Research Colloquium	51				
3	Educ	cational Activities	52				
	3.1	Ph.D. Dissertation Supervision Completed at Purdue	52				
	3.2	Ph.D. Dissertation Supervision Completed at CSU	54				
	3.3	M.S. Thesis Supervision Completed at Purdue					
	3.4	M.S. Thesis Supervision Completed at CSU	56				
	3.5	Other Thesis Supervision	57				
	3.6	M.S. and Ph.D. Students Currently Being Supervised	57				
	3.7	Postdoctoral Supervision	58				
	3.8	Courses Developed at Purdue	58				
	3.9		58				
	3.10	Undergraduate and Non-Thesis Student Projects at Purdue	58				
	3.11	Summer Undergraduate Research Internship (SURI) supervision at Purdue	59				
		Courses Developed at CSU					
	3.13	Undergraduate and Non-Thesis Student Projects at CSU	59				

4	Prof	Professional Activities				
	4.1	Invited Lectures	64			
	4.2	Editorial Activities				
	4.3	Conference Committees and Chair Positions	71			
	4.4	Professional Society Activities	76			
	4.5	Referee/Reviewer Activities	78			
5	Univ	University Committee/Administrative Activities				
	5.1	School (Departmental) Committee Activities at Purdue	81			
	5.2	Extra-departmental Committee Activities at Purdue				
	5.3	Departmental Committee Activities at CSU				
	5.4	Extra-departmental Committee Activities at CSU				
6	Other Information					
	6.1	Biographical Lists	85			
	6.2	Other Activities				

1 Personal Information

1.1 Contact Information

Professor Edwin K. P. Chong Dept. of Electrical and Computer Engineering Colorado State University 1373 Campus Delivery Fort Collins, CO 80523-1373

E-mail: Edwin.Chong@ColoState.edu

Web: www.edwinchong.us

1.2 Education

Degree	Date	University
B.E.(Hons)	Dec. 1987	The University of Adelaide, South Australia
M.A.	Oct. 1989	Princeton University
Ph.D.	June 1991	Princeton University

Doctoral Dissertation:

On-Line Stochastic Optimization of Queueing Systems

1.3 Awards and Honors

- [1] The Sacred Heart College Academic Merit Award, 1983
- [2] Four Sacred Heart College Subject Prizes: Mathematics I, Mathematics II, Physics, Chemistry, 1983
- [3] Placed in the South Australian *Matriculation Candidates of Merit* List for four subjects: Mathematics I, Physics, Chemistry, Economics (published in *The Advertiser* newspaper, Adelaide, January 17, 1984), 1984
- [4] Philips Industries Prize in Elements of Electronics, 1985
- [5] E. V. Clark Prize for Electrical Engineering, 1985
- [6] Gerard Industries Clipsal Prize, 1986
- [7] Chamber of Commerce and Industry Prize in Electronic Engineering, 1986
- [8] Chamber of Commerce and Industry Prize in Electrical Engineering, 1986
- [9] Sir William Goodman Scholarship, 1987
- [10] Texas Instruments Australia Certificate of Achievement, 1987. Honors Project "A Token Ring LAN Adaptor for a Speech Node" selected one of best three in Australia in the 1987 Inaugural Australian Technology Awards, 1987 (a description of the project appeared in *Electronics Today International*, August, 1988, p. 69)
- [11] Electricity Trust Prize in Electrical Power Engineering, 1987
- [12] Philips Industries Prize in Electronics, 1987
- [13] George Murray Travel Grant, 1988

- [14] University of Adelaide Scholarship for Postgraduate Research, 1988
- [15] R. W. Parsons Memorial Medal and Prize (I.E.Aust.), 1988
- [16] Princeton First-Year Merit Prize, 1988
- [17] IBM Graduate Fellowship, 1990
- [18] Best Paper Presentation in Session Award, 1990 American Control Conference, 1990
- [19] Outstanding IEEE Branch Counselor and Advisor Award, 1993 (ten awarded worldwide by IEEE; citation appeared in article "Outstanding Branch Counselors" by S. L. DeFilippo, *IEEE Potentials*, pp. 41–42, December 1993)
- [20] Purdue Student Government Leadership Award: Citation of Advisor Excellence, awarded by the Purdue University Student Government in honor of outstanding leadership and dedication to Purdue University as Advisor of the Purdue IEEE Student Branch, 1993
- [21] IEEE Section Recognition Award (IEEE Central Indiana Section), 1994
- [22] National Science Foundation Faculty Early Career Development (CAREER) Award, 1995
- [23] Senior Member of the IEEE, 1996
- [24] American Society for Engineering Education (ASEE) Frederick Emmons Terman Award, 1998. The Terman Award is bestowed annually upon an outstanding electrical engineering educator under 45 years of age in the United States or Canada, in recognition of the educator's contributions to the profession.
- [25] University Faculty Scholar, Purdue University, 1999. Provides \$50,000 in funding over five years.
- [26] IEEE Control Systems Society Distinguished Lecturer, 2001–2003.
- [27] Elected to Full Member of Sigma Xi (The Scientific Research Society), 2002.
- [28] IEEE Communications Society Certificate of Appreciation, 2003.
- [29] Fellow of IEEE, 2004. Citation: "For contributions to communication networks and discrete event systems."
- [30] Elsevier Best Paper Award, 2004, for the paper "A framework for opportunistic scheduling in wireless networks," *Computer Networks*, vol. 41, no. 4, pp. 451–474, March 2003 (with X. Liu and N. B. Shroff).
- [31] Professional of the Year in Electrical Engineering, 2006, awarded by the *America's Registry of Outstanding Professionals*.
- [32] Professional of the Year in Education/Computer Engineering, 2007, awarded by the *Strathmore's Who's Who*.
- [33] Professional of the Year in Electrical Engineering, 2007, awarded by the *America's Registry of Outstanding Professionals*.
- [34] Elected member of the Board of Governors of the IEEE Control Systems Society, 2006–2008

- [35] Elected to Strathmore Who's Who Roundtable (elite group of 50 professionals), 2008.
- [36] George T. Abell Outstanding Faculty Research Award, Colorado State University College of Engineering, 2008.
- [37] Best Editor Award, 2009, Computer Networks (journal).
- [38] IEEE Distinguished Member Award from the Control Systems Society, 2010. Citation: "To recognize significant technical contributions in the areas of control, optimization, and modeling, and outstanding long-term service to the Society through editorial and conference related activities."
- [39] Elected member of the Board of Governors of the IEEE Control Systems Society, 2009–2012
- [40] Elected Vice President for Financial Activities, IEEE Control Systems Society, 2012–2014.
- [41] Elected President-Elect, IEEE Control Systems Society, 2016.
- [42] 2016 IEEE Signal Processing Society Young Author Best Paper Award (awarded to J. Ho) for the paper J. Ho, W. P. Tay, T. Q. S. Quek, and E. K. P. Chong, "Robust decentralized detection and social learning in tandem networks," *IEEE Transactions on Signal Processing*, vol. 63, no. 19, pp. 5019–5032, October 2015 [J93].
- [43] Elected President, IEEE Control Systems Society, 2017.
- [44] Elected Past-President, IEEE Control Systems Society, 2018.
- [45] Runner Up (campuswide), CSU Graduate Student Council Advising Award, 2019.
- [46] Best Paper award for the paper, A. A. R. Alsaeedy and E. K. P. Chong, "Survivor-centric network recovery for search-and-rescue operations," in *Proceedings of Resilience Week (ResWeek) 2019 Symposium*, San Antonio, TX, November 4–7, 2019.
- [47] Nominated for 2020 Best Teacher Award (campuswide), Colorado State University Alumni Association, 2020.
- [48] Fellow of AAAS, 2020. Citation: "For distinguished contributions to optimization and control theory and methods, particularly for stochastic networks and wireless systems." Among a select few nominated by multiple sections: Section for Engineering and Section for Information, Computing, and Communication. Announcement in *Science*, vol. 370, no. 6520, pp. 1048-1052, November 27, 2020.
- [49] Fellow of AAIA, 2021.
- [50] Best Paper Award for the paper, A. Vasutapituks and E. K. P. Chong, "Design of autonomous UAV guidance system using Monte Carlo tree search," in *Proceedings of the 2022 7th International Conference on Business and Industrial Research (ICBIR)*, Bangkok, Thailand, May 19–20, 2022, pp. 677–682.
- [51] Wiley Top Downloaded Article recognition in 2022 for the article, A. A. R. Alsaeedy and E. K. P. Chong, "A review of mobility management entity in LTE networks: Power consumption and signaling overhead," *International Journal of Network Management*, vol. 30, no. 1, p. e2088 (27 pages), January/February 2020.

1.4 Present Professional Appointments

July 2022-present

Head, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Colorado State University.

Aug. 2001-present

Professor, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Colorado State University.

Sep. 2001-present

Professor, Department of Mathematics, Colorado State University.

June 2014–present

Adjunct Professor, Monash University, Malaysia.

1.5 Past Professional Appointments

Dec. 1984-Feb. 1985

Industrial Trainee, Tamco Cutler-Hammer, Malaysia.

Dec. 1985-Feb. 1986

Industrial Trainee, Paramount Computer Engineering, Malaysia.

Dec. 1986-Mar. 1987

Research Assistant, Department of Electrical Engineering, University of Adelaide.

Feb. 1988-Aug. 1988

Tutor and Laboratory Demonstrator, University of Adelaide.

Sep. 1988-June 1991

Research Assistant, Department of Electrical Engineering, Princeton University.

Spring 1989

Assistant Instructor, Princeton University, for a junior level course on Linear System Theory.

Fall 1989

Tutor for a junior course in Probability Theory and Stochastic Processes, Princeton University.

Fall 1990

Tutor for a senior course in Communications, Princeton University.

Spring 1990

Assistant Instructor, Princeton University, for a new senior level course on Image Processing and Transmission.

Summer 1991

Research Associate (Postdoctoral), Department of Electrical Engineering, Princeton University.

Aug. 1991-July 1997

Assistant Professor, School of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Purdue University.

Aug.-Dec. 1998

Visiting Fellow, Department of Electrical Engineering, Princeton University.

Aug. 1997-Aug. 2001

Associate Professor, School of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Purdue University. Promoted to Full Professor effective Aug. 2001.

Sep. 2001-2005

Adjunct Professor, School of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Purdue University.

Jul.-Dec. 2012

Acting Head, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Colorado State University.

Jan.-Jun. 2020

Acting Head, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Colorado State University.

Mar.-May. 2022

Acting Head, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Colorado State University.

Jul. 2020-Jun. 2022

Associate Head, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Colorado State University.

Jul. 2013-Jun. 2022

Director, Colorado State University Information Science and Technology Center (ISTeC).

1.6 Consulting Activities

Oct. 1996-Dec. 1998

Caterpillar, Inc., Ungaretti and Harris (Oct. 1996–Oct. 1997; as expert witness), Barnes and Thornburg, and Howrey and Simon (Oct. 1997–Dec. 1998; as expert witness).

Sep.-Dec. 1998

Bell Labs, Lucent Technologies, Holmdel, NJ.

June 2003

Essential Software Solutions, Denver, CO.

Nov. 2003-2013

The Johns Hopkins University Applied Physics Laboratory, Laurel, MD.

Sep. 2004-2012

Numerica Corporation, Loveland, CO.

Apr. 2009-2012

Information System Technologies, Inc. (ISTI), Fort Collins, CO.

2 Research Activities

2.1 Research Grants and Contracts

- [1] Principal Investigator: "Distributed Algorithms for Discrete Event Systems," 1992 Purdue Research Foundations Summer Faculty Grant, June 1, 1992 to July 31, 1992, \$5,000.
- [2] Project Director: "Distributed Stochastic Optimization of Discrete Event Systems," 1992-93 Purdue Research Foundation Research Grant 6901955, August 17, 1992 to August 16, 1993, \$9,900.
- [3] Principal Investigator: "Manufacturing System Design Tools Based on Efficient Optimization," National Science Foundation Engineering Research Center for Intelligent Manufacturing, Special Initiative Grant 8803017-ECD, March 1, 1992 to August 15, 1992, \$10,000.
- [4] Recipient: 1992-93 Whirlpool Faculty Fellowship, July 1, 1992 to June 30, 1993, \$12,500.
- [5] Co-principal Investigator: "Manufacturing Systems Design, Control and Analysis," National Science Foundation Engineering Research Center for Intelligent Manufacturing Grant 8803017-ECD (PI: R. L. Kashyap, other co-PIs: C. L. Moodie, R. Koubek), August 15, 1992 to August 14, 1993, approximately \$250,000.
- [6] Project Director: "Distributed Stochastic Optimization of Discrete Event Systems," 1993-94 Purdue Research Foundation Research Grant 6901955, August 17, 1993 to August 16, 1994, \$10,200.
- [7] Recipient: 1993 Purdue Research Foundation International Travel Grant for participation in the *1993 Conference on Applied Probability in Engineering, Computer and Communication Sciences*, Paris, France, June 16–18, 1993, \$1,060.
- [8] Principal Investigator: "Optimization of Discrete Event Systems," Engineering Foundation— Engineering Research Initiation Grant RI-A-93-09, September 1, 1993 to August 31, 1994, \$23,000.
- [9] Recipient: 1993-94 Whirlpool Faculty Fellowship, July 1, 1993 to June 30, 1994, \$12,500.
- [10] Co-principal Investigator: "Manufacturing Systems Design, Control and Analysis," National Science Foundation Engineering Research Center for Intelligent Manufacturing Grant 8803017-ECD (PI: R. L. Kashyap, other co-PIs: C. L. Moodie, R. Koubek), August 15, 1993 to August 14, 1994, approximately \$300,000.
- [11] Co-principal Investigator: "Manufacturing Systems Design, Control and Analysis," National Science Foundation Engineering Research Center for Intelligent Manufacturing Grant 9402533-EEC (PI: R. L. Kashyap, other co-PIs: C. L. Moodie, R. Koubek), August 15, 1994 to August 14, 1995, renewal.
- [12] Principal Investigator: "Parametric and Nonparametric Control in Discrete Event Systems," National Science Foundation Research Initiation Award (RIA) ECS-9410313, September 1, 1994 to August 31, 1997, \$90,000.
- [13] Co-principal Investigator: "Wireless Distributed Multimedia Communications Networks for the Digital Battlefield," U.S. Army Research Office Grant DAAH04-95-1-0246 (PI: J. S. Lehnert, other co-PI: M. D. Zoltowski; other participants from University of Illinois, Urbana-Champaign, IL, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, MI, Magnavox Electronic Systems Company, Fort Wayne, IN, Hughes Network Systems, Germantown, MD), July 1, 1995 to December 31, 1998, amount funded originally \$2,013,340.

- [14] Co-principal Investigator: "VIADUCT: A Testbed to Study Video, Image, Audio and Data Traffic on High-Speed Network," National Science Foundation CISE Research Instrumentation CDA-9422250 (PI: E. J. Coyle, other co-PIs: N. B. Shroff, E. J. Delp, and A. A. Maciejewski), May 1, 1995 to April 30, 1996, \$120,811 (equally shared among all investigators).
- [15] Principal Investigator: "Decision, Control, and Optimization in Discrete Event Systems," National Science Foundation Faculty Early Career Development (CAREER) Award ECS-9501652, September 1, 1995 to August 31, 2000, \$225,000.
- [16] Recipient: 1996 Purdue Research Foundation International Travel Grant for participation in the *35th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control (CDC)*, Kobe, Japan, December 11–13, 1996, \$1,036.
- [17] Recipient: 1996 National Grant for Education, DSP Development Corporation, for *DADiSP* data analysis software. Total value: \$70,000.
- [18] Principal Investigator: "Graduate Controls Laboratory," National Science Foundation grant ECS-9612315 (Co-PI: V. Balakrishnan; Significant contributor: R. A. DeCarlo), September 15, 1996 to August 31, 1997, \$69,774 (\$56,517 from NSF, \$13,257 cost sharing using funds from Alcoa; equipment equally shared between investigators).
- [19] Principal Investigator: "Dynamic Channel Allocation in Multimedia Wireless Networks," AT&T/Lucent Technologies Foundation Special Purpose Grant, November 1, 1996 to October 31, 1997, \$20,000.
- [20] Co-Principal Investigator "Intel Equipment for Processing and Communication Intensive Tasks that Enable New Networked Video, Image, and Speech Applications," Intel Corporation (Other Co-PIs: J. P. Allebach, M. R. Bell, C. A. Bouman, E. J. Coyle, E. J. Delp, P. C. Doerschuk, S. B. Gelfand, J. V. Krogmeier, M. P. Harper, L. H. Jamieson, N. B. Shroff, and M. D. Zoltowski), July 1, 1997 to June 30, 2000, \$598,000.
- [21] Project Director: "Resource Allocation in Wireless Networks," 1997-98 Purdue Research Foundation Research Grant 6902831, January 1, 1998 to December 31, 1998, \$11,666.
- [22] Project Director: "Resource Allocation in Wireless Networks," 1998-99 Purdue Research Foundation Research Grant 6902831, January 1, 1999 to December 31, 1999, \$11,666.
- [23] Principal Investigator: "Intelligent and Adaptive Management of Multi-Class Networks," DARPA/ITO (BAA 98-02 Next Generation Internet—Network Engineering) Award No. F19628-98-C-0051 (other PI: R. Givan) August 15, 1998 to September 30, 2000, \$564,000.
- [24] Principal Investigator: "Intelligent MetaNet Framework for the Agile Information Control Environment," Johns Hopkins University Applied Physics Lab (other PI: H. J. Siegel), subcontract for jointly funded DARPA project (see main contract information below), January 11, 1999 to May 8, 2000, Award no. 810994, \$360,389.
 - Main contract information: "An Intelligent MetaNet Controller," DARPA/ISO (BAA 98-26 Agile Information Control Environment) Contract No. DABT63-99-C0012 (PI: S. D. Jones, Johns Hopkins University Applied Physics Lab; co-PIs: E. K. P. Chong, H. J. Siegel, and I. J. Wang, Johns Hopkins University Applied Physics Lab, who was a Ph.D. student of Professor Chong), January 11, 1999 to May 8, 2000, \$1,468,201.

- [25] Principal Investigator: "Dynamic Channel Building and Global QoS Optimization for the Agile Information Control Environment," Johns Hopkins University Applied Physics Lab (other PI: H. J. Siegel), subcontract for jointly funded DARPA project (see main contract information below), January 11, 1999 to September 1, 2000, Award no. 810993, \$348,140.
 - Main contract information: "Adaptive Information Control Techniques for the Agile Information Control Environment," DARPA/ISO (BAA 98-26 Agile Information Control Environment) Contract No. DABT63-99-C0010 (PI: I. J. Wang, Johns Hopkins University Applied Physics Lab, a former Ph.D. student of Professor Chong; co-PIs: E. K. P. Chong, S. D. Jones, Johns Hopkins University Applied Physics Lab, M. Jurczyk, University of Missouri-Columbia, and H. J. Siegel), January 11, 1999 to September 1, 2000, \$1,468,201.
- [26] Principal Investigator: "A Framework for Flexible Secure Network Services," Center for Education and Research in Information Assurance and Security (CERIAS) (other PI: H. J. Siegel), July 1, 2000 to August 30, 2001, Award no. 1419991431A, \$50,000.
- [27] Principal Investigator: "A Framework for Network Control via Online Simulation," DARPA/ITO (BAA 00-18 Network Modeling and Simulation) (other PI: R. Givan) Agreement No. F30602-00-2-0552, June 28, 2000 to November 21, 2001, \$345,191.
- [28] Co-Principal Investigator: "Design and Control of Next Generation Networks: A Measurement Analytical Approach," National Science Foundation grant 0099137-ANI (ANI Special Projects in Networks Research) (PI: N. B. Shroff; other co-PIs: R. R. Mazumdar, C. P. Rosenberg), September 1, 2001 to August 31, 2005, \$783,104.
- [29] Principal Investigator: "Control of Communication Networks: Modeling, Simulation, and Optimization," National Science Foundation grant 0098089-ECS (Co-PI: R. Givan), July 1, 2001 to June 30, 2004, \$180,774.
- [30] Principal Investigator: "A Framework for Flexible Secure Network Services," Center for Education and Research in Information Assurance and Security (CERIAS) (other PI: H. J. Siegel), continuation of previous funding, August 1, 2001 to December 31, 2001, \$30,000.
- [31] Principal Investigator: "Collaborative Research: Opportunistic Scheduling for Multimedia Wireless Systems," National Science Foundation grant ANI-0207892 (in collaboration with N. B. Shroff, Purdue University), July 1, 2002 to June 30, 2006, \$199,997.
- [32] Co-Principal Investigator: "Integrated Sensing and Processing," Mission Research Corporation contract number SC-1198-02-0001 (PI: L. L. Scharf), subcontract for jointly funded DARPA project (see main contract information below), May 15, 2003 to September 31, 2004, \$374,693.
 - Main contract information: "A Mathematical Methodology for Managing and Integrating Sensors and Processors in Distributed Systems for Radar and Communication," DARPA/DSO (Integrated Sensing and Processing) Agreement No. F33615-02-C-1198 (PI: M. Clark, Mission Research Corporation; co-PIs: L. L. Scharf, E. K. P. Chong, T. McWhorter), January 1, 2003 to June 30, 2005.
- [33] Principal Investigator: "Integrated Radar Imaging, Sensor Scheduling, and Target Tracking," DARPA contract FA9550-04-1-0371 (Co-PI: L. L. Scharf), May 15, 2004 to May 14, 2006, \$494,288.
- [34] Principal Investigator: "Sensor Management for Multi-Target Tracking," Sandia National Labs purchase order 305149, June 1, 2004 to September 30, 2004, \$35,117.

- [35] Principal Investigator: "Sensor Management for Multi-Target Tracking," Sandia National Labs purchase order 613076, October 1, 2004 to March 31, 2005, \$30,000.
- [36] Principal Investigator: "Sensor Management for Multi-Target Tracking," Sandia National Labs purchase order 613076, April 1, 2005 to September 1, 2005, \$20,735.
- [37] Principal Investigator: "Waveforms for Active Sensing in Military Operations on Urban Terrains," DARPA contract FA8750-05-2-0285 (Co-PI: L. L. Scharf), September 22, 2005 to December 31, 2007, \$1,572,541.
- [38] Principal Investigator: "Sensor Management for Multi-Target Tracking," Sandia National Labs purchase order 305149, September 1, 2005 to December 31, 2006, \$30,000.
- [39] Principal Investigator: "Partial Differential Equation Models for Large Networks," National Science Foundation grant ECCS-0700559 (Co-PIs: D. Estep and J. Hannig), May 1, 2007 to April 30, 2011, \$276,833.
- [40] Principal Investigator: "Adaptive Compressive Sensing," Princeton University contract 00001604, subcontract for jointly funded ONR project (see main contract information below), July 7, 2008 to June 30, 2013, \$237,900
 - *Main contract information:* "Reed-Muller Sampling Matrices, Fast Reconstruction, and Null Space Properties in Compressive Sensing," Office of Naval Research Award No. N00014-08-1-110 (PI: R. Calderbank, Princeton University; co-PIs: I. Daubechies, D. Cochran, and E. Chong), July 7, 2008 to August 31, 2012.
- [41] Principal Investigator: "Information Fusion and Control in Hierarchical Networks," AFOSR contract FA9550-09-1-0518 (Co-PI: A. Pezeshki), July 1, 2009 to November 30, 2011, \$397,877.
- [42] Principal Investigator: "UAV Guidance on GPUs by Nominal Belief-State Optimization," Apolent Corporation, subcontract for jointly funded AFOSR STTR project under DOD AFOSR STTR Program Solicitation FY09B, Topic AF09-BT06: *Novel Algorithm/Hardware Partnerships for Real-Time Nonlinear Control*, August 12, 2010 to March 20, 2011, \$50,000.
- [43] Principal Investigator: "Guidance of Autonomous Air Vehicles with On-Board Sensors for Multi-target Tracking," Northrop Grumman, Rocky Mountain Aerospace Technology Incubator (RMATI) program, September 2, 2010 to June 30, 2012, \$31,913.
- [44] Principal Investigator: "Mathematical Infrastructure for Knowledge Enhanced Compressive Measurement," Johns Hopkins University Applied Physics Lab contract N66001-11-C-4023 (co-PIs: L. Scharf, R. Luo, A. Pezeshki), subcontract for jointly funded DARPA/DSO project (Knowledge Enhanced Compressive Measurement KECoM BAA-10-38), January 12, 2011 to October 6, 2012, \$397,000.
 - Main contract information: "DARPA BAA-10-38 Knowledge Enhanced Compressive Measurement for Radar Application," DARPA/DSO (Knowledge Enhanced Compressive Measurement) (PI: I.-J. Wang) January 12, 2011 to October 6, 2012.
- [45] Principal Investigator: "Student Travel Support for the 2011 IEEE Conference on Decision and Control," National Science Foundation grant ECCS-1120940, September 1, 2011 to August 31, 2012, \$10,000.

- [46] Co-Principal Investigator: "Amorphous Polyhedral Model for Stochastic Control of Autonomous UAVs," AFOSR contract FA9550-13-1-0064 (PI: S. Rajopadhye), February 15, 2013 to February 14, 2016, \$998,992.
- [47] Principal Investigator: "Orchestrated Management of Heterogeneous Sensors via POMDP," Naval Postgraduate School Assistance Grant/Agreement No. N00244-14-1-0038 awarded by the NAVSUP Fleet Logistics Center San Diego (NAVSUP FLC San Diego). June 17, 2014 to July 31, 2015, \$144,314.
- [48] Co-Principal Investigator: "CIF: Small: String Submodularity and Near-Optimal Adaptive Control and Sensing," National Science Foundation grant CCF-1422658 (PI: A. Pezeshki), July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2017, \$499,962.
- [49] Principal Investigator: "Vertically Integrated Projects at Colorado State University," The Leona M. and Harry B. Helmsley Charitable Trust (via Georgia Institute of Technology), January 1, 2015 to December 31, 2017, \$270,000.
- [50] Co-Principal Investigator: "MRI Collaborative Consortium: Acquisition of a Shared Supercomputer by the Rocky Mountain Advanced Computing Consortium," National Science Foundation grant ACI-1532235 (PI: H. J. Siegel; other co-PIs: J. Prenni, P. J. Burns), September 1, 2015 to August 31, 2018. \$700,000 (CSU portion of an award in collaboration with the University of Colorado in Boulder, totaling \$3.55M including mandatory cost share).
- [51] Co-Principal Investigator: "CRISP Type 2: Collaborative Research: Scalable Decision Model to Achieve Local and Regional Community and Infrastructural Resilience," National Science Foundation grant CMMI-1638284 (PI: B. Ellingwood; other co-PI: J. W. van de Lindt), September 1, 2016 to August 31, 2020. \$865,129. Collaborators: J. B. Kruse, East Carolina University, P. Gardoni, University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, and W. G. Peacock, Texas A&M University.
- [52] Co-Principal Investigator: "CCF-BSF:CIF:Small:Signal Processing and Machine Learning on Manifolds, with Applications to Invariant Detection and Covariant Estimation," National Science Foundation grant CCF-1712788 (PI: L. Scharf; other co-PI: C. Peterson), July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2020. \$499,122.
- [53] Team Leader, "Next-generation Electricity Demand Response," SoGES Global Challenges Research Team Award (other team leaders: S. Suryanarayanan and J. Burkhardt), July 1, 2018 to May 31, 2019. \$20,000.
- [54] Principal Investigator: "Scalable Multisensor Multitarget Tracking," Sandia National Labs purchase order 1980525, October 1, 2018 to September 30, 2020, \$95,000.
- [55] Co-Principal Investigator: "Mobility and Energy Improvements Realized through Prediction-based Vehicle Powertrain Control and Traffic Management," Department of Energy (DOE-VTO (DE-FOA-0001919, Topic 3c)), (PI: T. Bradley; other co-PI: S. Chen), January 1, 2019 to December 31, 2020. \$1,035,809.
- [56] Co-Principal Investigator: "FET: Small: Design Optimization of Silicon Photonic Integrated Circuits under Fabrication Process Variations," National Science Foundation grant CCF-2006788, (PI: M. Nikdast; other co-PI: S. Pasricha), June 15, 2020 to May 31, 2023. \$500,000.
- [57] Co-Principal Investigator: "Advanced Concentration Measurement of Sweetened Alcoholic Beverages," Emerson (PI: D. S. Dandy; other Co-PI: K. F. Reardon), January 1, 2023 to December 21, 2024. \$247,500.

- [58] Co-Principal Investigator: "Beyond Linear Processing (BLiP)," Matrix Research, Inc. (PI: M. Cheney; other Co-PIs: M. Azimi-Sadjadi, V. Chandrasekaran, A. Pezeshki), subcontract for jointly funded DARPA/STO project (Revolutionizing Radar Signal Processing BLiP HR001123S0008), July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2025. \$800,622.
- [59] Principal Investigator: "High-Rate GNSS Satellite Clock Estimation," (collaboration with Jian Yao). National Oceanic Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) via University Corporation for Atmospheric Research (UCAR) Subaward No. SUBAWD004455, July 1, 2023 to August 31, 2023. \$14,973.38.

2.2 Books

- [B1] E. K. P. Chong and S. H. Żak, An Introduction to Optimization. New York, NY: John Wiley and Sons, Inc., 1996, ISBN 0-471-08949-4, xiii+409 pp. (Complete solutions manual, 129 pp.) Example of published review by Darko Kajfez, IEEE Antennas and Propagation Magazine, vol. 38, no. 2, p. 60, April 1996.
- [B2] E. K. P. Chong and S. H. Żak, *An Introduction to Optimization, Second Edition*. New York, NY: John Wiley and Sons, Inc., 2001, ISBN 0-471-39126-3, xvi+477 pp. (Complete solutions manual, 137 pp.)
- [B3] E. K. P. Chong and S. H. Żak, *An Introduction to Optimization, Third Edition*. New York, NY: John Wiley and Sons, Inc., 2008, ISBN 0-471-75800-0, xvi+584 pp. (Complete solutions manual, 181 pp.)
- [B4] E. K. P. Chong and S. H. Żak, *An Introduction to Optimization, Fourth Edition*. New York, NY: John Wiley and Sons, Inc., 2013, ISBN 978-1-1182-7901-4 (or 1-118-27901-8), xvi+622 pp. (Complete solutions manual, 219 pp.)
- [B5] E. K. P. Chong W.-S. Lu, and S. H. Żak, An Introduction to Optimization, Fifth Edition; With Applications to Machine Learning. New York, NY: John Wiley and Sons, Inc., 2023, ISBN 978-1-119-87763-9 (or 1119877636), xvii+662 pp. (Complete solutions manual, 319 pp.)

2.3 Journal Articles

(Total: 150)

- [J1] W. Zhao and E. K. P. Chong, "Performance evaluation of scheduling algorithms for dynamic imprecise soft real-time computer systems," *Australian Computer Science Communications*, vol. 11, no. 1, pp. 329–340, 1989.
- [J2] E. K. P. Chong and W. Zhao, "Performance evaluation of scheduling algorithms for imprecise computer systems," *Journal of Systems and Software*, vol. 15, no. 3, pp. 261–277, July 1991.
- [J3] E. K. P. Chong and W. Zhao, "User controlled optimization of task scheduling for imprecise computer systems," *Information and Software Technology*, vol. 34, no. 4, pp. 263–275, August 1992.
- [J4] E. K. P. Chong and P. J. Ramadge, "Convergence of recursive optimization algorithms using infinitesimal perturbation analysis estimates," *Discrete Event Dynamic Systems: Theory and Applications*, vol. 1, no. 4, pp. 339–372, June 1992.
- [J5] E. K. P. Chong and P. J. Ramadge, "Optimization of queues using an infinitesimal perturbation analysis-based stochastic algorithm with general update times," *SIAM Journal on Control and Optimization*, vol. 31, no. 3, pp. 698–732, May 1993.

- [J6] J.-H. Kim, J.-H. Park, S.-W. Lee, and E. K. P. Chong, "Fuzzy precompensation of PD controllers for systems with deadzones," *Journal of Intelligent and Fuzzy Systems*, vol. 1, no. 2, pp. 125–133, August 1993.
- [J7] J.-H. Kim, J.-H. Park, S.-W. Lee, and E. K. P. Chong, "A two-layered fuzzy logic controller for systems with deadzones," *IEEE Transactions on Industrial Electronics*, vol. 41, no. 2, pp. 155–162, April 1994.
- [J8] E. K. P. Chong and P. J. Ramadge, "Stochastic optimization of regenerative systems using infinitesimal perturbation analysis," *IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control*, vol. 39, no. 7, pp. 1400–1410, July 1994.
- [J9] E. K. P. Chong and P. J. Ramadge, "Optimal load sharing in soft real-time systems using likelihood ratios," *Journal of Optimization Theory and Applications*, vol. 82, no. 1, pp. 23–48, July 1994.
- [J10] J.-H. Kim, K.-C. Kim, and E. K. P. Chong, "Fuzzy precompensated PID controllers," *IEEE Transactions on Control Systems Technology*, vol. 2, no. 4, pp. 406–411, December 1994.
- [J11] Y. Park and E. K. P. Chong, "Distributed inversion in timed discrete event systems," *Discrete Event Dynamic Systems: Theory and Applications*, vol. 5, no. 2/3, pp. 219–241, April/July 1995.
- [J12] I.-J. Wang, E. K. P. Chong, and S. R. Kulkarni, "Equivalent necessary and sufficient conditions on noise sequences for stochastic approximation algorithms," *Advances in Applied Probability*, vol. 28, pp. 784–801, 1996.
- [J13] C. Chatterjee and E. K. P. Chong, "Efficient algorithms for finding the center of conics and quadrics in noisy data," *Pattern Recognition*, vol. 30, no. 5, pp. 673–684, May 1997.
- [J14] C. Chatterjee, V. P. Roychowdhury, and E. K. P. Chong, "A nonlinear Gauss-Seidel algorithm for coplanar and noncoplanar camera calibration with convergence analysis," *Computer Vision and Image Understanding*, vol. 67, no. 1, pp. 58–80, July 1997.
- [J15] M. Perry, D. Elmore, F. Rickey, B. Bhukhanwala, and E. Chong, "Reducing the magnet switching time for AMS at PRIME Lab," *Nuclear Instruments and Methods in Physics Research B*, vol. 123, pp. 178–182, 1997.
- [J16] I.-J. Wang, E. K. P. Chong, and S. R. Kulkarni, "Weighted averaging and stochastic approximation," Mathematics of Control, Signals, and Systems, vol. 10, pp. 41–60, 1997.
- [J17] Y. Park and E. K. P. Chong "On *d*-inversion in interruptive timed discrete event systems," *IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control*, vol. 42, no. 11, pp. 1550–1554, November 1997.
- [J18] C. Chatterjee, V. P. Roychowdhury, and E. K. P. Chong, "On relative convergence properties of principal component analysis algorithms," *IEEE Transactions on Neural Networks*, vol. 9, no. 2, pp. 319–329, March 1998.
- [J19] I.-J. Wang and E. K. P. Chong, "A deterministic analysis of stochastic approximation with randomized directions," *IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control*, vol. 43, no. 12, pp. 1745–1749, December 1998.
- [J20] J. Li, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "Channel carrying: A novel handoff scheme for mobile cellular networks," *IEEE/ACM Transactions on Networking*, vol. 7, no. 1, pp. 38–50, February 1999.

- [J21] E. K. P. Chong, I.-J. Wang, and S. R. Kulkarni, "Noise conditions for prespecified convergence rates of stochastic approximation algorithms," *IEEE Transactions on Information Theory*, vol. 45, no. 2, pp. 810–814, March 1999.
- [J22] E. K. P. Chong, S. Hui, and S. H. Żak, "An analysis of a class of neural networks for solving linear programming problems," *IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control*, special section on *Neural Net*works in Control, Identification, and Decision Making, vol. 44, no. 11, pp. 1995–2006, November 1999.
- [J23] J. Li, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "A reduced-power channel reuse scheme for wireless packet cellular networks," *IEEE/ACM Transactions on Networking*, vol. 7, no. 6, pp. 818–832, December 1999.
- [J24] J. Li, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "A new localized channel sharing scheme for cellular networks," *ACM/Baltzer Wireless Networks*, vol. 5, no. 6, pp. 503–517, December 1999.
- [J25] J. D. Herdtner and E. K. P. Chong, "Analysis of a class of asynchronous power control algorithms for cellular wireless systems," *IEEE Journal on Selected Areas in Communications*, Wireless Communications Series, vol. 18, no. 3, pp. 436–446, March 2000.
- [J26] J. Zhang and E. K. P. Chong, "CDMA systems in fading channels: Admissibility, network capacity, and power control," *IEEE Transactions on Information Theory*, vol. 46, no. 3, pp. 962–981, May 2000.
- [J27] Z. Chen, K. Roy, and E. K. P. Chong, "Estimation of power dissipation under any statistics of primary inputs using a new power macromodeling technique," *IEEE Transactions on Computer Aided Design of Integrated Circuits*, vol. 19, no. 11, pp. 1363–1369, November 2000.
- [J28] S. Kalyanasundaram, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "An efficient scheme to reduce handoff dropping in LEO satellite systems," ACM/Baltzer Wireless Networks, vol. 7, no. 1, pp. 75–85, January/February 2001.
- [J29] S. Kalyanasundaram, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Admission control schemes to provide class-level QoS in multiservice networks," *Computer Networks*, vol. 35, pp. 307–326, 2001.
- [J30] J. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, and D. N. C. Tse, "Output MAI distributions of linear MMSE multiuser receivers in DS-CDMA systems," *IEEE Transactions on Information Theory*, vol. 47, no. 3, pp. 1128– 1144, March 2001.
- [J31] M. Xiao, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "Resource management in power-controlled cellular wireless systems," Wireless Communications and Mobile Computing, vol. 1, no. 2, pp. 185–199, 2001.
- [J32] J. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, and I. Kontoyiannis, "Unified spatial diversity combining and power allocation schemes for CDMA systems," *IEEE Journal on Selected Areas in Communications*, Wireless Communications Series, vol. 19, no. 7, pp. 1276–1288, July 2001.
- [J33] M. D. Theys, H. J. Siegel, and E. K. P. Chong, "Heuristics for scheduling data requests using collective communications in a distributed communication network," *Journal of Parallel and Distributed Computing*, special issue on *Routing in Computer and Communication Systems*, vol. 61, no. 9, pp. 1337– 1366, September 2001.

- [J34] X. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Opportunistic transmission scheduling with resource-sharing constraints in wireless networks," *IEEE Journal of Selected Areas in Communications*, special issue on *Mobility and Resource Management in Next Generation Wireless Systems*, vol. 19, no. 10, pp. 2053–2064, October 2001.
- [J35] M. Xiao, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "Distributed admission control for power-controlled cellular wireless systems," *IEEE/ACM Transactions on Networking*, vol. 9, no. 6, pp. 790–800, December 2001.
- [J36] S. Kalyanasundaram, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Optimal resource allocation in multi-class networks with user-specified utility functions," *Computer Networks*, vol. 38, no. 5, pp. 613–630, April 2002.
- [J37] J. Zhang and E. K. P. Chong, "Correction to 'CDMA systems in fading channels: Admissibility, network capacity, and power control"," *IEEE Transactions on Information Theory*, vol. 48, no. 4, p. 1000, April 2002.
- [J38] G. Wu, E. K. P. Chong, and R. L. Givan, "Burst-level congestion control using hindsight optimization," *IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control*, special issue on *Systems and Control Methods for Communication Networks*, vol. 47, no. 6, pp. 979–991, June 2002.
- [J39] R. L. Givan, E. K. P. Chong, and H. S. Chang, "Scheduling multiclass packet streams to minimize weighted loss," *Queueing Systems: Theory and Applications (QUESTA)*, vol. 41, no. 3, pp. 241–270, July 2002.
- [J40] J. Zhang and E. K. P. Chong, "Linear MMSE multiuser receivers: MAI conditional weak convergence and network capacity," *IEEE Transactions on Information Theory*, vol. 48, no. 7, pp. 2114–2122, July 2002.
- [J41] X. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "A framework for opportunistic scheduling in wireless networks," *Computer Networks*, vol. 41, no. 4, pp. 451–474, March 2003. Awarded *Best Paper Award* for 2003.
- [J42] M. Xiao, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "A utility-based power control scheme in wireless cellular systems," *IEEE/ACM Transactions on Networking*, vol. 11, no. 2, pp. 210–221, April 2003.
- [J43] J. Park, E. K. P. Chong, and H. J. Siegel, "Efficient multicast stream authentication using erasure codes," ACM Transactions on Information and System Security (TISSEC), vol. 6, no. 2, pp. 258–285, May 2003.
- [J44] H. S. Chang, R. L. Givan, and E. K. P. Chong, "Parallel rollout for online solution of partially observable Markov decision processes," *Discrete Event Dynamic Systems*, vol. 14, no. 3, pp. 309–341, 2004.
- [J45] U. Savagaonkar, E. K. P. Chong, and R. L. Givan, "Online pricing for bandwidth provisioning in multi-class networks," *Computer Networks*, vol. 44, no. 6, pp. 835–853, April 2004.
- [J46] S. Kalyanasundaram, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Markov decision processes with uncertain transition rates: Sensitivity and max-min control," *Asian Journal of Control*, special issue on *Control of Discrete Event Systems*, vol. 6, no. 2, pp. 253–269, June 2004.

- [J47] M. Veeraraghavan, X. Zheng, W.-C. Feng, H. Lee, E. K. P. Chong, and H. Li, "Scheduling and transport for file transfers on high-speed optical circuits," *Journal of Grid Computing*, special issue on *High Performance Networking*, vol. 1, no. 4, pp. 395–405, 2003 (published September 2004).
- [J48] X. Liu, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "Opportunistic scheduling: An illustration of cross-layer design," *Telecommunications Review*, vol. 14, no. 6, pp. 947–959, December 2004.
- [J49] J. Park, U. R. Savagaonkar, E. K. P. Chong, H. J. Siegel, and S. D. Jones, "Allocation of QoS connections in MF-TDMA satellite systems: A two-phase approach," *IEEE Transactions on Vehicular Technology*, vol. 54, no. 1, pp. 177–190, January 2005.
- [J50] A. Bashandy, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Ghafoor, "Generalized quality of service routing protocol using intelligent resource allocation scheme," *IEEE Journal on Selected Areas in Communications*, special issue on *Intelligent Services and Applications in Next Generation Networks*, vol. 23, no. 2, pp. 450– 463, February 2005.
- [J51] S. Kalyanasundaram, J. Li, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Channel sharing scheme for packet-switched cellular networks," ACM/Baltzer Wireless Networks, vol. 11, no. 6, pp. 661–676, November 2005.
- [J52] J. Hannig, E. K. P. Chong, and S. R. Kulkarni, "Relative frequencies of generalized simulated annealing," *Mathematics of Operations Research*, vol. 31, no. 1, pp. 199–216, February 2006.
- [J53] J. Lee, C. Rosenberg, and E. K. P. Chong, "Energy efficient schedulers in wireless networks: Design and optimization," *ACM Mobile Networks and Applications (MONET)*, special issue on *Modeling and Optimization in Mobile*, *Ad Hoc and Wireless Networks*, vol. 11, no. 3, pp. 377–389, June 2006.
- [J54] Y. He and E. K. P. Chong, "Sensor scheduling for target tracking: A Monte Carlo sampling approach," *Digital Signal Processing*, vol. 16, no. 5, pp. 533–545, September 2006.
- [J55] G. Wu, E. K. P. Chong, and R. L. Givan, "Predictive buffer control in delivering remotely stored video using proxy servers," *Computer Networks*, vol. 50, no. 18, pp. 3721–3742, December 2006.
- [J56] H. S. Chang and E. K. P. Chong, "Solving controlled Markov set-chains with discounting via multipolicy improvement," *IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control*, vol. 52, no. 3, pp. 564–569, March 2007.
- [J57] E. K. P. Chong and B. E. Brewington, "Decentralized rate control for tracking and surveillance networks," Ad Hoc Networks, special issue on Recent Advances in Wireless Sensor Networks, vol. 5, no. 6, pp. 910–928, August 2007.
- [J58] V. Shestak, E. K. P. Chong, H. J. Siegel, A. A. Maciejewski, L. Benmohamed, I.-J. Wang, and R. Daley, "A hybrid branch-and-bound and evolutionary approach for allocating strings of applications to heterogeneous distributed computing systems," *Journal of Parallel and Distributed Computing*, vol. 68, no. 4, pp. 410-426, April 2008.
- [J59] Z. Ali, W. Sheikh, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Ghafoor, "A scalable call admission control algorithm," *IEEE/ACM Transactions on Networking*, vol. 16, no. 2, pp. 424-434, April 2008.
- [J60] H. Li, P. R. Barbosa, E. K. P. Chong, J. Hannig, and S. R. Kulkarni, "Zero-error target tracking with limited communication," *IEEE Journal on Selected Areas in Communications*, special issue on *Control and Communications*, vol. 26, no. 4, pp. 686–694, May 2008.

- [J61] E. K. P. Chong, J. Hannig, and D. Estep, "Continuum modeling of large networks," *International Journal of Numerical Modeling: Electronic Networks, Devices and Fields*, vol. 21, no. 3, pp. 169–186, May/June 2008.
- [J62] Z. Zhang, Y. He, and E. K. P. Chong, "Opportunistic scheduling for OFDM systems with fairness constraints," EURASIP Journal on Wireless Communications and Networking, special issue on Cognitive Radio and Dynamic Spectrum Sharing Systems, vol. 2008, Article ID 215939, 12 pages, 2008. doi:10.1155/2008/215939
- [J63] L. L. Scharf, E. K. P. Chong, M. D. Zoltowski, J. S. Goldstein, and I. S. Reed, "Subspace expansion and the equivalence of conjugate direction and multistage Wiener filters," *IEEE Transactions on Signal Processing*, vol. 56, no. 10, pp. 5013–5019, October 2008.
- [J64] S. A. Miller, Z. A. Harris, and E. K. P. Chong, "A POMDP framework for coordinated guidance of autonomous UAVs for multitarget tracking," *EURASIP Journal on Applied Signal Processing*, special issue on *Signal Processing Advances in Robots and Autonomy*, vol. 2009, Article ID 724597, 17 pages, 2009. doi:10.1155/2009/724597
- [J65] E. K. P. Chong, C. Kreucher, and A. O. Hero III, "Partially observable Markov decision process approximations for adaptive sensing," *Discrete Event Dynamic Systems*, special issue on *Optimization* of *Discrete Event Dynamic Systems*, vol. 19, no. 3, pp. 377–422, September 2009.
- [J66] Y. Li, L. W. Krakow, E. K. P. Chong, and K. N. Groom, "Approximate stochastic dynamic programming for sensor scheduling to track multiple targets," *Digital Signal Processing*, vol. 19, no. 6, pp. 978–989, December 2009.
- [J67] A. Pezeshki, L. L. Scharf, and E. K. P. Chong, "The geometry of linearly and quadratically constrained optimization problems for signal processing and communications," *Journal of the Franklin Institute*, special issue on *Modelling and Simulation in Advanced Communications*, vol. 347, no. 5, pp. 818–835, June 2010.
- [J68] Z. Zhang, S. Moola, and E. K. P. Chong, "Opportunistic fair scheduling in wireless networks: An approximate dynamic programming approach," ACM Mobile Networks and Applications (MONET), special issue on Wireless Heterogeneous Networks and Next Generation Internet, vol. 15, no. 5, pp. 710–728, 2010.
- [J69] T. Katanyukul, W. S. Duff, and E. K. P. Chong, "Approximate dynamic programming for an inventory problem: Empirical comparison," *Computers & Industrial Engineering*, vol. 60, no. 4, pp. 719–743, 2011.
- [J70] H. Li and E. K. P. Chong, "On a connection between information and group lattices," *Entropy*, special issue on *Advances in Information Theory*, vol. 13, no. 3, pp. 683–708, March 2011.
- [J71] J. Smith, E. K. P. Chong, A. A. Maciejewski, and H. J. Siegel, "Overlay network resource allocation using a decentralized market-based approach," *Future Generation Computer Systems*, vol. 28, no. 1, pp. 24–35, January 2012.
- [J72] E. K. P. Chong, S. A. Miller, and J. Adaska, "On Bellman's principle with inequality constraints," *Operations Research Letters*, vol. 40, no. 2, pp. 108–113, March 2012.
- [J73] D. Shin, E. K. P. Chong, and H. J. Siegel, "Multi-postpath-based lookahead multiconstraint QoS routing," *Journal of the Franklin Institute*, vol. 349, no. 3, pp. 1106–1124, April 2012.

- [J74] A. V. Weigel, S. Ragi, M. L. Reid, E. K. P. Chong, M. M. Tamkun, and D. Krapf, "Obstructed diffusion propagator analysis for single-particle tracking," *Physical Review E*, vol. 85, no. 4, paper 041924, April 2012.
- [J75] R. Zahedi, A. Pezeshki, and E. K. P. Chong, "Measurement design for detecting sparse signals," *Physical Communication*, vol. 5, no. 2, pp. 64–75, June 2012.
- [J76] Z. Zhang, A. Pezeshki, W. Moran, S. D. Howard, and E. K. P. Chong, "Error probability bounds for balanced binary relay trees," *IEEE Transactions on Information Theory*, vol. 58, no. 6, pp. 3548–3563, June 2012.
- [J77] V. Shestak, E. K. P. Chong, A. A. Maciejewski, and H. J. Siegel, "Probabilistic resource allocation in heterogeneous distributed systems with random failures," *Journal of Parallel and Distributed Computing*, vol. 72, no. 10, pp. 1186–1194, October 2012.
- [J78] N. Burch, E. K. P. Chong, D. Estep, and J. Hannig, "Analysis of routing protocols and interference-limited communication in large wireless networks via continuum modeling," *Journal of Engineering Mathematics*, vol. 79, no. 1, pp. 183–199, April 2013.
- [J79] Z. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, W. Moran, and S. D. Howard, "Learning in hierarchical social networks," *IEEE Journal of Selected Topics in Signal Processing*, special issue on *Adaptation and Learning over Complex Networks*, vol. 7, no. 2, pp. 305–317, April 2013.
- [J80] Y. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, J. Hannig, and D. Estep, "Continuum modeling and control of large nonuniform wireless networks via nonlinear partial differential equations," *Abstract and Applied Analysis*, special issue on *Advances in Nonlinear Complexity Analysis for Partial Differential Equations*, vol. 2013, Article ID 262581, 16 pages, 2013.
- [J81] Z. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, W. Moran, and S. D. Howard, "Detection performance in balanced binary relay trees with node and link failures," *IEEE Transactions on Signal Processing*, vol. 61, no. 9, pp. 2165–2177, May 2013.
- [J82] S. Ragi, C. S. Tan and E. K. P. Chong, "Guidance of autonomous amphibious vehicles for flood rescue support," *Mathematical Problems in Engineering*, special issue on *Mathematical Modeling for Resources and Environmental Systems*, vol. 2013, Article ID 528162, 9 pages, 2013.
- [J83] R. Zahedi, L. Krakow, A. Pezeshki, and E. K. P. Chong, "Adaptive estimation of time-varying sparse signals," *IEEE Access*, vol. 1, pp. 449–464, July 2013.
- [J84] Y. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, J. Hannig, and D. Estep, "Approximating extremely large networks via continuum limits," *IEEE Access*, vol. 1, pp. 577–595, September 2013.
- [J85] Z. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, and W. Moran, "Hypothesis testing in feedforward networks with broadcast failures," *IEEE Journal of Selected Topics in Signal Processing*, special issue on *Learning-Based Decision Making in Dynamic Systems under Uncertainty*, vol. 7, no. 5, pp. 797–810, October 2013.
- [J86] S. Ragi and E. K. P. Chong, "UAV path planning in a dynamic environment via partially observable Markov decision process," *IEEE Transactions on Aerospace and Electronic Systems*, vol. 49, no. 4, pp. 2397–2412, October 2013.

- [J87] S. Ragi and E. K. P. Chong, "Decentralized guidance control of UAVs with explicit optimization of communication," *Journal of Intelligent and Robotic Systems*, special issue on *Unmanned Aircraft Systems* (UAS), Part I, vol. 73, no. 1-4, pp. 811–822, January 2014.
- [J88] E. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and L. L. Scharf, "Greedy adaptive linear compression in signal-plus-noise models," *IEEE Transactions on Information Theory*, vol. 60, no. 4, pp. 2269–2280, April 2014.
- [J89] V. Griffith, E. K. P. Chong, R. G. James, C. J. Ellison, and J. P. Crutchfield, "Intersection information based on common randomness," *Entropy*, special issue on *Entropy Methods in Guided Self-Organization*, vol. 16, no. 4, pp. 1985–2000, April 2014.
- [J90] T. Katanyukul and E. K. P. Chong, "Intelligent inventory control via ruminative reinforcement learning," *Journal of Applied Mathematics*, special issue on *Mathematical Modeling and Optimization of Industrial Problems*, vol. 2013, Article ID 238347, 10 pages, 2014.
- [J91] L. W. Krakow, L. Rabiet, Y. Zou, G. Iooss, E. K. P. Chong, and S. Rajopadhye, "Optimizing dynamic resource allocation," *Procedia Computer Science*, vol. 29, pp. 1277–1288, 2014.
- [J92] S. Ragi, H. D. Mittelmann, and E. K. P. Chong, "Directional sensor control: Heuristic approaches," *IEEE Sensors Journal*, vol. 15, no. 1, pp. 374–381, January 2015.
- [J93] J. Ho, W. P. Tay, T. Q. S. Quek, and E. K. P. Chong, "Robust decentralized detection and social learning in tandem networks," *IEEE Transactions on Signal Processing*, vol. 63, no. 19, pp. 5019– 5032, October 2015. J. Ho won 2016 IEEE Signal Processing Society Young Author Best Paper Award for this paper.
- [J94] K. C. Long, W. S. Duff, J. W. Labadie, M. J. Stansloski, W. S. Sampath, and E. K. P. Chong, "Multi-objective fatigue life optimization using tabu genetic algorithms," *International Journal of Structural Integrity*, vol. 6, no. 6, pp. 677–688, 2015.
- [J95] C. M. Eaton, E. K. P. Chong, and A. A. Maciejewski, "Multiple-scenario unmanned aerial system control: A systems engineering approach and review of existing control methods," *Aerospace*, special topical collection on *Unmanned Aerial Systems*, vol. 3, no. 1, pp. 1–26, January 2016.
- [J96] T. M. Hansen, R. Kadavil, B. Palmintier, S. Suryanarayanan, A. A. Maciejewski, H. J. Siegel, E. K. P. Chong, and E. Hale, "Enabling smart grid cosimulation studies: Rapid design and development of technologies and controls," *IEEE Electrification Magazine*, vol. 4, no. 1, pp. 25–32, March 2016.
- [J97] Z. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, and W. Moran, "String submodular functions with curvature constraints," *IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control*, vol. 61, no. 3, pp. 601–616, March 2016.
- [J98] R. L. Sturdivant, A. J. Bogdon, and E. K. P. Chong, "A simple closed form solution to single layer heat spreading angle appropriate for microwave hybrid modules," *Journal of Electronics Cooling and Thermal Control*, vol. 6, pp. 52–61, June 2016.
- [J99] K. M. Tarplee, R. Friese, A. A. Maciejewski, H. J. Siegel, and E. K. P. Chong, "Energy and makespan tradeoffs in heterogeneous computing systems using efficient linear programming techniques," *IEEE Transactions on Parallel and Distributed Systems*, vol. 27, no. 6, pp. 1633–1646, June 2016.
- [J100] R. L. Sturdivant and E. K. P. Chong, "Systems engineering of a terabit elliptic orbit satellite and phased array ground station for IoT connectivity and consumer Internet access," *IEEE Access*, vol. 4, pp. 9941–9957, September 2016. Winner of the 2016 IEEE Access Best Multimedia Contest.

- [J101] M. Amini-Salehi, J. Smith, A. A. Maciejewski, H. J. Siegel, E. K. P. Chong, J. Apodaca, L. Briceno, T. Renner, V. Shestak, J. Ladd, A. Sutton, D. Janovy, S. Govindasamy, A. Alqudah, R. Dewri, P. Prakash, "Stochastic-based robust dynamic resource allocation for independent tasks in heterogeneous computing system," *Journal of Parallel and Distributed Computing*, vol. 97, pp. 96–111, November 2016.
- [J102] R. L. Sturdivant, A. J. Bogdon, and E. K. P. Chong, "Balancing thermal and electrical packaging requirements for GaN microwave and millimeter-wave high power amplifier modules," *Journal of Electronics Cooling and Thermal Control*, vol. 7, no. 1, March 2017.
- [J103] Z. Zhang, Y. Wang, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, and L. L. Scharf, "Subspace selection for projection maximization with matroid constraints," *IEEE Transactions on Signal Processing*, vol. 65, no. 5, pp. 1339–1351, March 2017.
- [J104] R. L. Sturdivant and E. K. P. Chong, "Systems engineering baseline concept of a multispectral drone detection solution for airports," *IEEE Access*, vol. 5, no. 1, pp. 7123–7138, April 2017.
- [J105] R. L. Sturdivant and E. K. P. Chong, "Packageability as an 'ility' for systems engineering," *Systems*, vol. 5, no. 4, article 48, September 2017.
- [J106] Z. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, W. Moran, and S. D. Howard, "Near-optimal distributed detection in balanced binary relay trees," *IEEE Transactions on Control of Network Systems*, vol. 4, no. 4, pp. 826–837, December 2017.
- [J107] Y. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Pezeshki, "Performance bounds for Nash equilibria in submodular utility systems with user groups," *Journal of Control and Decision*, vol. 5, no. 1, 2018.
- [J108] T. M. Hansen, E. K. P. Chong, S. Suryanarayanan, A. A. Maciejewski, and H. J. Siegel, "A partially observable Markov decision process approach to residential home energy management," *IEEE Transactions on Smart Grid*, vol. 9, no. 2, pp. 1271–1281, March 2018.
- [J109] C. M. Eaton, E. K. P. Chong, and A. A. Maciejewski, "Services-based testing of autonomy (SBTA)," *The ITEA Journal of Test and Evaluation*, vol. 39, no. 1, pp. 40–48, March 2018.
- [J110] Y. Liu, Z. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Pezeshki, "Performance bounds with curvature for batched greedy optimization," *Journal of Optimization Theory and Applications*, vol. 177, no. 2, pp. 535–562, May 2018.
- [J111] S. L. Hammond, K. A. Popichak, X. Li, L. G. Hunt, E. H. Richman, P. U. Damale, E. K. P. Chong, D. S. Backos, S. Safe, and R. B. Tjalkens, "The Nurr1 ligand,1,1-bis(3'-indoly1)-1-(p-chlorophenyl)methane, modulates glial reactivity and is neuroprotective in MPTP-induced Parkinsonism," *The Journal of Pharmacology and Experimental Therapeutics*, vol. 365, no. 3, pp. 636–651, June 2018.
- [J112] Y. Peng, E. K. P. Chong, C-H. Chen, and M. C. Fu, "Ranking and selection as stochastic control," *IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control*, vol. 63, no. 8, pp. 2359–2373, August 2018.
- [J113] R. L. Sturdivant and E. K. P. Chong, "The necessary and sufficient conditions for emergence in systems applied to symbol emergence in robots," *IEEE Transactions on Cognitive and Developmental Systems*, vol. 10, no. 4, pp. 1035–1042, December 2018.

- [J114] S. Nozhati, Y. Sarkale, B. R. Ellingwood, E. K. P. Chong, and H. Mahmoud, "Near-optimal planning using approximate dynamic programming to enhance post-hazard community resilience management," *Reliability Engineering and System Safety*, vol. 181, pp. 116–126, January 2019.
- [J115] A. A. R. Alsaeedy and E. K. P. Chong, "Tracking area update and paging in 5G networks: A survey of problems and solutions," *Mobile Networks and Applications*, special issue on 5G Wireless Communications and Networks, vol. 24, no. 2, pp. 578–595, April 2019.
- [J116] Y. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Pezeshki, "Improved bounds for the greedy strategy in optimization problems with curvature," *Journal of Combinatorial Optimization*, vol. 37, no. 4, pp. 1126–1149, May 2019.
- [J117] E. M. T. Chow, N. Guo, E. Chong, and X. Wang, "Surface measurement using compressed wavefront sensing," *Photonic Sensors*, vol. 9, no. 2, pp. 115–125, June 2019.
- [J118] F. El Sherif, E. K. P. Chong, and J. H. Kim, "Energy-efficient base station control framework for 5G cellular networks based on Markov decision process," *IEEE Transactions on Vehicular Technology*, vol. 68, no. 9, pp. 9267–9279, September 2019.
- [J119] P. R. Barbosa, Y. Sarkale, E. K. P. Chong, Y. Li, S. Suvorova, and W. Moran, "Controlled tracking in urban terrain: Closing the loop," *Asian Journal of Control*, special issue on *Recent Advances on Data Fusion, Estimation in Navigation and Control*, vol. 21, no. 4, pp. 1630–1643, October 2019.
- [J120] A. A. R. Alsaeedy and E. K. P. Chong, "Mobility management for 5G IoT devices: Improving power consumption with lightweight signaling overhead," *IEEE Internet of Things Journal*, vol. 6, no. 5, pp. 8237–8247, October 2019.
- [J121] S. Ragi, E. K. P. Chong, and H. D. Mittelmann, "Polynomial-time methods to solve unimodular quadratic programs with performance guarantees," *IEEE Transactions on Aerospace and Electronic Systems*, vol. 55, no. 5, pp. 2118–2127, October 2019.
- [J122] S. Nozhati, Y. Sarkale, E. K. P. Chong, B. R. Ellingwood, "Optimal stochastic dynamic scheduling for managing community recovery from natural hazards," *Reliability Engineering and System Safety*, vol. 193, 1066272, January 2020.
- [J123] A. A. R. Alsaeedy and E. K. P. Chong, "A review of mobility management entity in LTE networks: Power consumption and signaling overhead," *International Journal of Network Management*, vol. 30, no. 1, p. e2088 (27 pages), January/February 2020.
- [J124] W.-S. Chua, J. C. L. Chan, C. P. Tan, E. K. P. Chong, and S. Saha, "Robust fault reconstruction for a class of non-linear systems," *Automatica*, vol. 113, 108718, March 2020.
- [J125] M. Ghorbani and E. K. P. Chong, "Stock price prediction using principal components," *PLOS One*, vol. 15, no. 3, e0230124, March 20, 2020.
- [J126] Y. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, and Z. Zhang, "A general framework for bounding approximate dynamic programming schemes," *IEEE Control Systems Letters (L-CSS)*, vol. 5, no. 2, pp. 463–468, April 2020.
- [J127] S. Nozhati, B. R. Ellingwood, and E. K. P. Chong, "Stochastic optimal control methodologies in risk-informed community resilience planning," *Structural Safety*, vol. 84, Article 101920, May 2020.

- [J128] M. Emmons, A. A. Maciejewski, C. Anderson, and E. K. P. Chong, "Classifying environmental features from local observations of emergent swarm behavior," *IEEE/CAA Journal of Automatica Sinica*, vol. 7, no. 3, May 2020.
- [J129] A. A. R. Alsaeedy and E. K. P. Chong, "5G and UAVs for mission-critical communications: Swift network recovery for search-and-rescue operations," *Mobile Networks and Applications*, special issue on *Emerging Techniques and Applications for 5G Networks and Beyond*, vol. 25, no. 5, pp. 2063– 2081, May 2020.
- [J130] F. Ji, W. Tang, W. P. Tay, and E. K. P. Chong, "Network topology inference using information cascades with limited statistical knowledge," *Information and Inference: A Journal of the IMA*, vol. 9, no. 2, pp. 327–360, June 2020.
- [J131] Y. Peng, J. Song, J. Xu, and E. K. P. Chong, "Stochastic control framework for determining feasible alternatives in sampling allocation," *IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control*, vol. 65, no. 6, pp. 2647–2653, June 2020.
- [J132] S. L. H. Lau, E. K. P. Chong, Xu Yang, and X. Wang, "Automated pavement crack segmentation Using U-Net-based convolutional neural network," *IEEE Access*, vol. 8, pp. 114892–114899, June 2020.
- [J133] A. A. R. Alsaeedy and E. K. P. Chong, "Detecting regions at risk for spreading COVID-19 using existing cellular wireless network functionalities," *IEEE Open Journal of Engineering in Medicine and Biology*, vol. 1, pp. 187–189, June 2020.
- [J134] A. Almarkhi, A. A. Maciejewski, and E. K. P. Chong "An algorithm to design redundant manipulators of optimally fault-tolerant kinematic structure," *IEEE Robotics and Automation Letters (RA-L)*, vol 5, no. 3, pp. 4727–4734, July 2020.
- [J135] Y. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, and Z. Zhang, "Submodular optimization problems and greedy strategies: A survey," *Discrete Event Dynamic Systems*, vol. 30, no. 3, pp. 381–412, September 2020.
- [J136] S. L. Hammond, C. M. Bantle, K. A. Popichak, K. A. Wright, D. L. Thompson, C. Forero, K. S. Kirkley, P. U. Damale, E. K. P. Chong, and R. B. Tjalkens, "NF-κB signaling in astrocytes modulates brain inflammation and neuronal injury following sequential exposure to manganese and MPTP during development and aging," *Toxicological Sciences*, Vol. 177, no. 2, pp. 506–520, October 2020.
- [J137] C. Robbiano, A. A. Maciejewski, and E. K. P. Chong, "Nonparametric analysis on the effect of knowledge integration activities on third-year undergraduate performance," *IEEE Transactions on Education*, vol. 63, no. 4, pp. 305–313, November 2020.
- [J138] A. A. R. Alsaeedy and E. K. P. Chong, "Post-hazard cellular network recovery by unmanned aerial vehicles and user equipment cooperation," *IEEE IT Professional*, vol. 22, no. 6, pp. 67–73, November/December 2020.
- [J139] P. U. Damale, E. K. P. Chong, and T. J. Ma, Performance study of distance-weighting approach with loopy sum-product algorithm for multi-object tracking in clutter," *Sensors*, vol. 32, no. 7, p. 2544, April 2021.
- [J140] C. Robbiano, M. Azimi-Sadjadi, and E. K. P. Chong, "Information-theoretic interactive sensing and inference for autonomous systems," *IEEE Transactions on Signal Processing*, vol. 69, pp. 5627–5637, 2021.

- [J141] M. Ghorbani and E. K. P. Chong, "A dimension reduction method for stock price prediction using multiple predictors," *Operational Research*, June 2021.
- [J142] P. U. Damale, E. K. P. Chong, S. L. Hammond, and R. B. Tjalkens, "A low-cost, autonomous gait detection and estimation system for analyzing gait impairments in mice," *Journal of Healthcare Engineering*, vol. 2021, Article ID 9937904, 14 pp., 2021. https://doi.org/10.1155/2021/9937904.
- [J143] C. Robbiano, E. K. P. Chong, M. Azimi-Sadjadi, L. Scharf, and A. Pezeshki, "Bayesian learning of occupancy grids," *IEEE Transactions on Intelligent Transportation Systems*, vol. 23, no. 1, pp. 1073–1084, February 2022.
- [J144] E. K. P. Chong, "Well-conditioned linear minimum mean square error estimation," *IEEE Control Systems Letters (L-CSS)*, vol. 6, pp. 2431–2436, April 2022.
- [J145] M. T. Fox and E. K. P. Chong, "Constrained optimization of a hydraulic actuation system," *Energies*, vol. 15, paper 5711, 2022.
- [J146] P. U. Damale, E. K. P. Chong, and L. L. Scharf, "Wiener filter approximations without covariance matrix inversion," *IEEE Open Journal of Signal Processing*, vol. 4, pp. 366–374, 2023.
- [J147] S. L. H. Lau, J. Y. Lim, E. K. P. Chong, and X. Wang, "Single-pixel image reconstruction based on block compressive sensing and convolutional neural network," *International Journal of Hydromechatronics*, vol. 6, no. 3, pp. 258–273, July 2023.
- [J148] S. M. Rovnyak, E. K. P. Chong, and J. Rovnyak, "First order conditions for set constrained optimization," *Mathematics*, vol. 11, no. 20, paper 4274, October 2023.
- [J149] M. Olivine and E. K. P. Chong, "Modular black-box approach for modeling and simulation of aircraft survivability testing," *The Journal of Technology, Management, and Applied Engineering*, vol. 39, no. 4, pp. 1–14, October-December 2023.
- [J150] T. Ganguli and E. K. P. Chong, "Activation based pruning of neural networks," *Algorithms*, special issue on *Autonomous Learning Systems: Concepts, Methodologies, and Applications*, vol. 17, no. 1, paper 48, January 2024.

2.4 Conference Proceedings and Presentations

(Total: 267)

- [C1] W. Zhao and E. K. P. Chong, "Performance evaluation of scheduling algorithms for dynamic imprecise soft real-time computer systems," presented at *Twelfth Australian Computer Science Conference*, Wollongong, NSW, Australia, February 8–10, 1989. Paper published in *Australian Computer Science Communications*, vol. 11, no. 1, 1989, pp. 329–340.
- [C2] E. K. P. Chong and W. Zhao, "Task scheduling for imprecise computer systems with user controlled optimization," presented at 1989 International Conference on Computing and Information, Toronto, Canada, May 23–27, 1989; also in Computing and Information, R. Janicki and W. W. Koczkodaj, Eds., Amsterdam, Netherlands: North Holland, 1989, pp. 441–446.
- [C3] E. K. P. Chong and P. J. Ramadge, "Recursive stochastic optimization of queues using IPA derivative estimates," presented at *SIAM Conference on Applied Probability in Science and Engineering*, New Orleans, Louisiana, March 5–7, 1990.

- [C4] E. K. P. Chong and P. J. Ramadge, "Convergence of recursive optimization algorithms using IPA derivative estimates," in *Proceedings of the 1990 American Control Conference*, San Diego, California, May 23–25, 1990, pp. 1022–1027, (Invited Paper; Awarded *Best Paper Presentation Award*).
- [C5] E. K. P. Chong and P. J. Ramadge, "On a stochastic optimization algorithm using IPA which updates after every customer," in *Proceedings of the 28th Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, October 3–5, 1990, pp. 658–667.
- [C6] E. K. P. Chong and P. J. Ramadge, "Optimal load sharing in soft real-time systems: An on-line algorithm using likelihood ratio estimates," in *Proceedings of the 29th IEEE Conference on Decision* and Control, Honolulu, Hawaii, December 5–7, 1990, pp. 652–657.
- [C7] E. K. P. Chong and P. J. Ramadge, "On regenerative stochastic approximations with applications to optimization using IPA," in *Proceedings of the 25th Annual Conference on Information Sciences and Systems*, Baltimore, Maryland, March 20–22, 1991, pp. 743–748.
- [C8] E. K. P. Chong and P. J. Ramadge, "Stochastic optimization algorithms using IPA with general update times," in *Proceedings of the 1991 Discrete Event Systems Workshop*, Amherst, Massachusetts, June 21-23, 1991 (Abstract only).
- [C9] E. K. P. Chong and P. J. Ramadge, "Optimization algorithms with general update times using IPA estimates," presented at *2nd ORSA Telecommunications Conference*, Boca Raton, Florida, March 9–11, 1992 (Invited Paper).
- [C10] Y. Park and E. K. P. Chong, "Optimal design of discrete event systems," presented at *10th Annual Ohio State University Control Workshop*, Columbus, Ohio, April 11, 1992.
- [C11] E. K. P. Chong, "Optimization of tandem networks using a distributed asynchronous algorithm with IPA estimators," in *Proceedings of the 1992 American Control Conference*, Chicago, Illinois, June 24–26, 1992, pp. 3196–3200.
- [C12] E. K. P. Chong, "Gradient optimization using infinitesimal perturbation analysis," presented at *SIAM Conference on Control and its Applications*, Minneapolis, Minnesota, September 17–19, 1992 (Invited Paper).
- [C13] E. K. P. Chong, "Distributed asynchronous optimization using IPA," presented at *2nd Perturbation Analysis Workshop*, Amherst, Massachusetts, October 10–11, 1992.
- [C14] E. K. P. Chong, "On distributed stochastic optimization of regenerative systems using IPA," in *Proceedings of the 31st IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Tucson, Arizona, December 16–18, 1992, pp. 3203–3208.
- [C15] I.-J. Wang and E. K. P. Chong, "Acceleration of stochastic approximation algorithms," presented at 11th Annual Ohio State University Control Workshop, Columbus, Ohio, April 24, 1993.
- [C16] Y. Park and E. K. P. Chong, "Inversion of timed Petri nets," presented at 11th Annual Ohio State University Control Workshop, Columbus, Ohio, April 24, 1993.
- [C17] S. Bavishi and E. K. P. Chong, "Automated fault diagnosis of manufacturing systems," presented at *11th Annual Ohio State University Control Workshop*, Columbus, Ohio, April 24, 1993.
- [C18] E. K. P. Chong, "Inversion of GSMPs," presented at *Institute for Mathematics and Its Applications Workshop on Discrete Event Systems*, University of Minnesota, Minnesota, Minnesota, May 10–14, 1993 (Invited Paper).

- [C19] Y. Park and E. K. P. Chong, "Structural sensitivity analysis of discrete event systems by inversion," in *Proceedings of the 1993 American Control Conference*, San Francisco, California, June 2–4, 1993, pp. 1214–1218.
- [C20] E. K. P. Chong and Y. Park, "Perturbation analysis for structural changes," presented at *Conference on Applied Probability in Engineering, Computer and Communication Sciences*, sponsored by IN-RIA/ORSA/TIMS/SMAI, Paris, France, June 16–18, 1993 (Invited Paper).
- [C21] Y. Park and E. K. P. Chong, "On the eventual invertibility of timed Petri nets," in *Proceedings of the 36th IEEE Midwest Symposium on Circuits and Systems*, Detroit, Michigan, August 16–18, 1993, pp. 336–339 (Invited Paper).
- [C22] Y. Park and E. K. P. Chong, "Inversion of timed Petri nets," in *Proceedings of the 8th IEEE International Symposium on Intelligent Control*, Chicago, Illinois, August 25–27, 1993, pp. 285–290.
- [C23] J.-H. Kim, J.-H. Park, S.-W. Lee, and E. K. P. Chong, "Control of systems with deadzones using PD controllers with fuzzy precompensation," in *Proceedings of the of the 8th IEEE International Symposium on Intelligent Control*, Chicago, Illinois, August 25–27, 1993, pp. 451–456.
- [C24] J.-H. Kim, S.-W. Lee, K.-C. Kim, and E. K. P. Chong, "Fuzzy precompensation of PID controllers," in *Proceedings of the 2nd IEEE Conference on Control Applications*, Vancouver, B.C., Canada, September 13–16, 1993, pp. 183–188.
- [C25] I.-J. Wang and E. K. P. Chong, "On acceleration of stochastic approximation for optimization of discrete event systems," in *Proceedings of the 31st Annual Allerton Conference on Communication*, Control and Computing, Monticello, Illinois, September 29–October 1, 1993, pp. 948–957 (Invited Paper).
- [C26] E. K. P. Chong, "Distributed asynchronous stochastic optimization using infinitesimal perturbation analysis," presented at the *ORSA/TIMS Joint National Meeting*, Phoenix, Arizona, October 31–November 3, 1993 (Invited Paper).
- [C27] Y. Park and E. K. P. Chong, "On the eventual invertibility of discrete event systems and its applications," in *Proceedings of the 32nd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, San Antonio, Texas, December 15–17, 1993, pp. 680–685.
- [C28] E. K. P. Chong, "On the construction of sample paths of discrete event systems in parallel," in *Proceedings of the 32nd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, San Antonio, Texas, December 15–17, 1993, pp. 2205–2210 (Invited Paper).
- [C29] I.-J. Wang and E. K. P. Chong, "Continuous binary search with noisy information using bisection algorithms," *Proceedings of the 28th Annual Conference on Information Sciences and Systems*, Princeton, New Jersey, March 16–18, 1994, pp. 758–762.
- [C30] J.-H. Kim, S.-W. Lee, and E. K. P. Chong, "Some experiments with a fuzzy precompensated PD controller," in *Proceedings of the 1994 American Control Conference*, Baltimore, Maryland, June 29–July 1, 1994, pp. 981–982.
- [C31] T. W. Then and E. K. P. Chong, "Genetic algorithms in noisy environments," in *Proceedings of the 9th IEEE International Symposium on Intelligent Control*, Columbus, Ohio, August 16–18, 1994, pp. 225–230.

- [C32] L. G. Sison and E. K. P. Chong, "Fuzzy modeling by induction and pruning of decision trees," in *Proceedings of the 9th IEEE International Symposium on Intelligent Control*, Columbus, Ohio, August 16–18, 1994, pp. 166–171.
- [C33] Y. Park and E. K. P. Chong, "Sensor assignment for invertibility in interruptive timed discrete event systems," in *Proceedings of the 9th IEEE International Symposium on Intelligent Control*, Columbus, Ohio, August 16–18, 1994, pp. 207–212.
- [C34] S. Bavishi and E. K. P. Chong, "Automated fault diagnosis using a discrete event systems framework," in *Proceedings of the 9th IEEE International Symposium on Intelligent Control*, Columbus, Ohio, August 16–18, 1994, pp. 213–218.
- [C35] I.-J. Wang, E. K. P. Chong, and S. R. Kulkarni, "Necessity of Kushner-Clark condition for convergence of stochastic approximation algorithms," in *Proceedings of the 32nd Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, September 28–30, 1994, pp. 167–175.
- [C36] Y. Park and E. K. P. Chong, "Sensor assignment for invertibility of timed Petri nets," in *Proceedings* of the 32nd Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing, Monticello, Illinois, September 28–30, 1994, pp. 719–727 (Invited Paper).
- [C37] E. K. P. Chong, "A recursive approach to stochastic optimization via infinitesimal perturbation analysis," in *Proceedings of the 33rd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Lake Buena Vista, Florida, December 14–16, 1994, pp. 1984–1989 (Invited Paper).
- [C38] I.-J. Wang, E. K. P. Chong, and R. W. Quong, "Sample complexity of continuous binary search with noisy information," in *Proceedings of the 33rd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Lake Buena Vista, Florida, December 14–16, 1994, pp. 650-651.
- [C39] E. K. P. Chong and S. H. Żak, "Neurofuzzy adaptive controllers for nonlinear dynamic systems," presented at *Neural Adaptive Control Technology Workshop: NACT I*, Glasgow, Scotland, May 18–19, 1995.
- [C40] S. Bavishi and E. K. P. Chong, "Testability analysis using a discrete event systems framework," in *Proceedings of the 1995 American Control Conference*, Seattle, Washington, June 21–23, 1995, pp. 2621–2625.
- [C41] Y. Park and E. K. P. Chong, "Fault detection and identification in communication networks: A discrete event systems approach," in *Proceedings of the 33rd Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, October 4–6, 1995, pp. 126–135 (Invited Paper).
- [C42] E. K. P. Chong, S. Hui, and S. H. Żak, "On dynamic gradient systems for solving linear programs: A sliding mode analysis," in *Proceedings of the 34th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, New Orleans, Louisiana, December 13–15, 1995, pp. 2109–2114.
- [C43] I.-J. Wang, E. K. P. Chong, and S. R. Kulkarni, "On equivalence of some noise conditions for stochastic approximation algorithms," in *Proceedings of the 34th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, New Orleans, Louisiana, December 13–15, 1995, pp. 3849–3854 (One of five finalists for the *Best Student Paper Award*).
- [C44] B. Bhukhanwala, E. K. P. Chong, and D. Elmore "A bilevel control architecture for rapid magnet cycling," in *Proceedings of the 34th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, New Orleans, Louisiana, December 13–15, 1995, pp. 1726–1731.

- [C45] Y. Park and E. K. P. Chong, "On *d*-inversion in timed discrete event systems with interruption," in *Proceedings of the 34th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, New Orleans, Louisiana, December 13–15, 1995, pp. 2592–2597.
- [C46] I.-J. Wang and E. K. P. Chong, "A deterministic analysis of simultaneous perturbation stochastic approximation," in *Proceedings of the 30th Annual Conference on Information Sciences and Systems*, Princeton, New Jersey, March 20–22, 1996, pp. 918–922.
- [C47] E. K. P. Chong, "Discussions on simultaneous perturbation stochastic approximation," presented at the *INFORMS* (*Institute for Operations Research and Management Science*) *National Meeting*, Washington, DC, May 5–8, 1996 (Invited Paper).
- [C48] M. Perry, D. Elmore, F. Rickey, B. Bhukhanwala, and E. Chong, "Reducing the magnet switching time for AMS at PRIME Lab," presented at the 7th International Conference on Accelerator Mass Spectrometry (AMS-7), Tucson, May 20–24, 1996. Abstract published in Radiocarbon, vol. 38, no. 1, p. 98, 1996.
- [C49] C. Chatterjee and E. K. P. Chong, "An efficient algorithm for finding the center of conics and quadrics in noisy data," in *Proceedings of the 35th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Kobe, Japan, December 11–13, 1996, pp. 3735–3736.
- [C50] I.-J. Wang, E. K. P. Chong, and S. R. Kulkarni, "Weighted averaging and stochastic approximation," in *Proceedings of the 35th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Kobe, Japan, December 11–13, 1996, pp. 1071–1076.
- [C51] L. G. Sison and E. K. P. Chong, "No-reset iterative learning control," in *Proceedings of the 35th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Kobe, Japan, December 11–13, 1996, pp. 3062–3063.
- [C52] J. Li, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "Channel carrying: A novel handoff scheme for mobile cellular networks," in *Proceedings of the 1997 IEEE INFOCOM* (16th Annual Joint Conference of the IEEE Computer and Communication Societies), Kobe, Japan, April 9–11, 1997, pp. 909–917.
- [C53] C. Chatterjee, V. P. Roychowdhury, and E. K. P. Chong, "Convergence study of principal component analysis algorithms," in *Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Neural Networks (ICNN'97)*, Houston, Texas, June 8–12, 1997, pp. 1798–1803.
- [C54] E. K. P. Chong, "Adaptive parameter tuning in discrete event systems," presented at *IEEE Robotics* and Automation Conference, Workshop on Discrete Event and Hybrid Systems, Albuquerque, NM, April 20–25, 1997 (Invited Paper).
- [C55] L. G. Sison and E. K. P. Chong, "Design of repetitive learning controllers," in *Proceedings of the 36th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, San Diego, California, December 10–12, 1997, pp. 3763–3764.
- [C56] E. K. P. Chong, I.-J. Wang, and S. R. Kulkarni, "On conditions for convergence rates of stochastic approximation algorithms," in *Proceedings of the 36th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, San Diego, California, December 10–12, 1997. pp. 2279–2280.
- [C57] J. Li, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "A channel sharing scheme to improve system capacity and quality of service in wireless cellular networks," in *Proceedings of the Third IEEE Symposium on Computers and Communications (ISCC'98)*, Athens, Greece, June 30–July 2, 1998, pp. 700–704.

- [C58] J. Zhang and E. K. P. Chong, "Admissibility and network capacity of power-controlled CDMA systems in fading channels," in *Proceedings of the 36th Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, September 23–25, 1998, pp. 282–291.
- [C59] J. Herdtner and E. K. P. Chong, "Analysis of a simple distributed power control algorithm," in *Proceedings of the 36th Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, September 23–25, 1998, pp. 296–297.
- [C60] S. Kalyanasundaram, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "An efficient scheme to reduce handoff dropping in LEO satellite systems," in *Proceedings of the Workshop on Multimedia Networking*, part of *Proceedings of the 17th IEEE Symposium on Reliable Distributed Systems*, Purdue University, West Lafayette, Indiana, October 20–23, 1998, pp. 431–437.
- [C61] Z. Chen, K. Roy, and E. K. P. Chong, "Estimation of power sensitivity for sequential circuits with application to power macromodeling," in *Proceedings of the IEEE/ACM International Conference on Computer-Aided Design (ICCAD98)*, San Jose, California, November 8–12, 1998, pp. 468–472.
- [C62] L. G. Sison and E. K. P. Chong, "Repetitive learning control for linear periodic plants," in *Proceedings of the 37th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Tampa, Florida, December 16–18, 1998, pp. 1244–1247.
- [C63] J. Zhang and E. K. P. Chong, "CDMA systems with random spreading in fading channels: Network capacity and power control," in *Proceedings of the 1999 IEEE INFOCOM*, New York, New York, March 21–25, 1999, pp. 940–947.
- [C64] S. Kalyanasundaram, J. Li, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Channel sharing scheme for packet-switched cellular networks," in *Proceedings of the 1999 IEEE INFOCOM*, New York, New York, March 21–25, 1999, pp. 609–616.
- [C65] J. Li, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "The study of a channel sharing scheme in wireless cellular networks including handoffs," in *Proceedings of the 1999 IEEE INFOCOM*, New York, New York, March 21–25, 1999, pp. 1179–1186.
- [C66] J. Li, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "A static power control scheme for wireless cellular networks," in *Proceedings of the 1999 IEEE INFOCOM*, New York, New York, March 21–25, 1999, pp. 932–939.
- [C67] A. Bashandy, E. Chong, and A. Ghafoor, "Network modeling and jitter control for multimedia communication over broadband network," in *Proceedings of the 1999 IEEE INFOCOM*, New York, New York, March 21–25, 1999, pp. 559–566.
- [C68] E. K. P. Chong, "Stochastic search and optimization in discrete event systems: An overview of parametric and nonparametric methods," in *Proceedings of the 1999 American Control Conference*, San Diego, California, June 2–4, 1999, pp. 378–382.
- [C69] C. Chatterjee and E. K. P. Chong, "Efficient algorithms for finding the center of conics and quadrics in noisy data," *Computer Standards & Interfaces*, vol. 21, no. 2, June 1999, pp. 186.
- [C70] S. Chatterjea, E. K. P. Chong, H. J. Siegel, S. D. Jones, M. Jurczyk, and I.-J. Wang, "Quality of service attributes in a hierarchical system for global information dissemination: A preliminary study," in *Proceedings of the 1999 International Conference on Parallel and Distributed Processing Technologies and Applications (PDPTA '99)*, Special Session on Quality of Service in High-Performance Distributed Systems, Las Vegas, Nevada, June 28–July 1, 1999, pp. 1076–1082.

- [C71] J. Herdtner and E. K. P. Chong, "A class of distributed asynchronous power control algorithms for cellular wireless systems," in *Proceedings of the 37th Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, September 22–24, 1999, pp. 485–494.
- [C72] M. Xiao, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "Distributed connection admission control for power-controlled cellular wireless systems," in *Proceedings of the 37th Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, September 22–24, 1999, pp. 495–504.
- [C73] Z. Ali, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Ghafoor, "A scalable call admission control algorithm for ATM networks," in *Proceedings of the 1999 IEEE Global Telecommunications Conference (GLOBECOM 1999)*, Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, December 5–9, 1999, pp. 1648–1654.
- [C74] H. S. Chang, R. Givan, and E. K. P. Chong, "On-line scheduling via sampling," in *Proceedings of The Fifth International Conference on Artificial Intelligence Planning and Scheduling (AIPS2000)*, Breckenridge, CO, April 14–17, 2000, pp. 62–71.
- [C75] J. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, and D. N. C. Tse, "Distributions of the output MAI of linear MMSE multiuser receivers in DS-CDMA systems," in *Proceedings of the 2000 IEEE International Symposium on Information Theory*, Sorento, Italy, June 25–30, 2000, p. 382.
- [C76] M. D. Theys, H. J. Siegel, and E. K. P. Chong, "A model and heuristics for scheduling data traffic at the application level in a distributed computing environment," in *Proceedings of the 2000 International Conference on Parallel and Distributed Processing Technologies and Applications (PDPTA 2000)*, Vol. III, Las Vegas, Nevada, June 26–29, 2000, pp. 1239–1245.
- [C77] J. Zhang and E. K. P. Chong, "Power control for spread spectrum networks in fading channels," in *Proceedings of the 6th IEEE International Symposium on Spread-Spectrum Techniques and Applications* (ISSSTA 2000), Newark, NJ, September 6–8, 2000, pp. 790–794.
- [C78] J. Zhang and E. K. P. Chong, "MAI conditional weak convergence and network capacity in wireless networks with MMSE receivers," in *Proceedings of the 38th Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, October 4–6, 2000, pp. 287–296 (Invited Paper).
- [C79] S. Kalyanasundaram, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Admission control schemes to provide class-level QoS in multiservice networks," in *Proceedings of the 38th Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, October 4–6, 2000, pp. 113-122.
- [C80] J. Park, U. R. Savagaonkar, E. K. P. Chong, H. J. Siegel, and S. D. Jones, "Efficient resource allocation for QoS channels in MF-TDMA satellite systems," in *Proceedings of 2000 IEEE Military Communications Conference (MILCOM 2000)*, Los Angeles, California, October 22–25, 2000, pp. U19.6.1– U19.6.5.
- [C81] X. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Efficient network utilization for multimedia wireless networks," in *Proceedings of International Workshop on Mobile and Wireless Communications Networks (MWCN 2000)*, part of the *IFIP-TC6/European Commission NETWORKING 2000 International Conference*, Paris, France, May 16–17, 2000, pp. 108–122.
- [C82] J. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, and I. Kontoyiannis, "Unified spatial diversity combining and power allocation schemes for CDMA systems," in *Proceedings of the 2000 IEEE Global Telecommunications Conference (GLOBECOM 2000)*, San Francisco, California, November 27–December 1, 2000, pp. 114–118.

- [C83] E. K. P. Chong, R. L. Givan, and H. S. Chang, "A framework for simulation-based network control via hindsight optimization," in *Proceedings of the 39th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Sydney, Australia, December 12–15, 2000, pp. 1433–1438 (Invited Paper).
- [C84] M. Xiao, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "Utility-based power control in cellular wireless systems," in *Proceedings of the 2001 IEEE INFOCOM*, Anchorage, Alaska, April 22–26, 2001, pp. 412–421.
- [C85] X. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Transmission scheduling for efficient wireless network utilization," in *Proceedings of the 2001 IEEE INFOCOM*, Anchorage, Alaska, April 22–26, 2001, pp. 776–785.
- [C86] G. Wu, E. K. P. Chong, and R. L. Givan, "Congestion control via online sampling," in *Proceedings of the 2001 IEEE INFOCOM*, Anchorage, Alaska, April 22–26, 2001, pp. 1271–1280.
- [C87] P. Dharwadkar, H. J. Siegel, and E. K. P. Chong, "A heuristic for dynamic bandwidth allocation with preemption and degradation for prioritized requests," in *Proceedings of the 21st International Conference on Distributed Computing Systems (ICDCS 2001)*, Phoenix, Arizona, April 16–19, 2001, pp. 547–556 (nominated for *Best Paper Award*).
- [C88] D. Shin, E. K. P. Chong, and H. J. Siegel, "A multiconstraint QoS routing scheme using the depth-first search method with limited crankbacks," in *Proceedings of the 2001 IEEE Workshop on High Performance Switching and Routing (HPSR 2001)*, Dallas, Texas, May 29–31, 2001, pp. 385–389.
- [C89] J. Zhang and E. K. P. Chong, "A unified study on the MAI Gaussianity in large CDMA systems with MMSE receivers," in *Proceedings of the 2001 IEEE International Symposium on Information Theory*, Washington, DC, June 24–29, 2001, p. 305.
- [C90] A. Naik, H. J. Siegel, and E. K. P. Chong, "Dynamic resource allocation for classes of prioritized session and data requests in preemptive heterogeneous networks," in *Proceedings of the 2001 International Conference on Parallel and Distributed Processing Techniques and Applications (PDPTA* 2001), Vol. II, Las Vegas, Nevada, June 25–28, 2001, pp. 787–796.
- [C91] M. Xiao, N. B. Shroff, and E. K. P. Chong, "Power control for wideband cellular wireless systems with link adaptation," in *Proceedings of SPIE ITCom 2001 (International Symposium and Exhibit on the Convergence of Information Technology and Communications)*, Vol. 4526 (Scalability and Traffic Control in IP Networks), Denver, Colorado, August 20–24, 2001.
- [C92] S. Kalyanasundaram, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Optimal resource allocation in multiclass networks with user-specified utility functions," in *Proceedings of the 17th International Teletraffic Congress (ITC)*, Salvador da Bahia, Brazil, September 24–28, 2001, pp. 1175–1186.
- [C93] X. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Transmission scheduling with QoS constraints in wireless systems with time-varying channels," in *Proceedings of the 2001 IEEE Vehicular Technology Conference (VTC Fall 2001)*, Atlantic City, New Jersey, October 7–11, 2001, pp. 824–828.
- [C94] S. D. Jones, I.-J. Wang, E. K. P. Chong, and H. J. Siegel, "A MetaNet architecture for end-to-end quality of service (QoS) over disparate networks," in *Proceedings of 2001 IEEE Military Communications Conference (MILCOM 2001)*, Tysons Corner, Virginia, October 28–31, 2001, paper 285.
- [C95] U. Savagaonkar, R. Givan, and E. K. P. Chong, "Dynamic pricing for bandwidth provisioning," in *Proceedings of the 36th Annual Conference on Information Sciences and Systems*, Princeton, New Jersey, March 20–22, 2002, pp. 177–182.

- [C96] J. Park, E. K. P. Chong, and H. J. Siegel, "Efficient multicast packet authentication using signature amortization," in *Proceedings of the 2002 IEEE Symposium on Security and Privacy (SSP 2002)*, Oakland, California, May 12–15, 2002, pp. 227–240.
- [C97] D. Shin, E. K. P. Chong, and H. J. Siegel, "A multiconstraint QoS routing scheme using a modified Dijkstra's algorithm," in *Networks: Proceedings of the Joint International Conference on Wireless LANs and Home Networks (ICWLHN 2002) and Networking (ICN 2002), Networks 2002*, B. Bing and P. Lorenz, Eds., Atlanta, Georgia, August 26–29, 2002, pp. 65–76.
- [C98] X. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Joint scheduling and power-allocation for interference management in wireless networks," in *Proceedings of the 2002 IEEE Vehicular Technology Conference (VTC Fall 2002)*, Vancouver, Canada, September 24–28, 2002, pp. 1892–1896.
- [C99] U. Savagaonkar, R. Givan, and E. K. P. Chong, "Sampling techniques for zero-sum, discounted Markov games," in *Proceedings of the 40th Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, October 2–4, 2002, pp. 285–294.
- [C100] E. K. P. Chong, X. Liu, and N. B. Shroff, "Optimal transmission scheduling," presented at the *17th IEEE Annual Computer Communications Workshop (CCW 2002)*, Santa Fe, New Mexico, October 13–16, 2002 (Invited Paper).
- [C101] S. Kalyanasundaram, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Markov decision processes with uncertain transition rates: Sensitivity and robust control," in *Proceedings of the 41st IEEE Conference on Decision and Control (CDC'02)*, Las Vegas, Nevada, December 10–13, 2002, pp. 3799–3804.
- [C102] G. Wu, E. K. P. Chong, and R. L. Givan, "Streaming stored video over AIMD transport protocols," in *Proceedings of the IEEE Fourth International Symposium on Multimedia Software Engineering (MSE'2002)*, Newport Beach, California, December 11–13, 2002, pp. 304–311 (Invited Paper).
- [C103] L. L. Scharf, L. T. McWhorter, E. K. P. Chong, J. S. Goldstein, and M. D. Zoltowski, "Algebraic equivalence of conjugate direction and multistage Wiener filters," in *Proceedings of the Eleventh Annual Workshop on Adaptive Sensor Array Processing (ASAP)*, Lexington, Massachusetts, March 11–13, 2003. (Session I: STAP and ABF, Paper #10, CD ROM ESC-TR-2002-088.)
- [C104] R. S. Tupelly, J. Zhang, and E. K. P. Chong, "Opportunistic scheduling for streaming video in wireless networks," in *Proceedings of the 37th Annual Conference on Information Sciences and Systems*, Baltimore, Maryland, March 12–14, 2003.
- [C105] J. Park, E. K. P. Chong, H. J. Siegel, and I. Ray, "Constructing fair-exchange protocols for e-commerce via distributed computation of RSA signatures," in *Proceedings of the Twenty-Second ACM Symposium on Principles of Distributed Computing (PODC 2003)*, Security in Distributed Computing Special Track, Boston, Massachusetts, July 13–16, 2003, pp. 172–181.
- [C106] L. L. Scharf, E. K. P. Chong, and L. T. McWhorter, "Iterative filtering in expanding subspaces for radar, sonar, and data communication," presented at *Lake Louise Workshop on New Directions for Statistical Signal Processing in the 21st Century*, Lake Louise, Alberta, October 5–10, 2003 (Invited Paper).
- [C107] N. B. Shroff, X. Liu, and E. K. P. Chong, "Optimal opportunistic scheduling in wireless networks," in *Proceedings of the 2003 IEEE Vehicular Technology Conference (VTC Fall 2003)*, Orlando, Florida, October 6–9, 2003, pp. 1417–1421.

- [C108] H. Abu-Amara, J. Lee, C. Rosenberg, and E. K. P. Chong, "Efficient roaming over heterogeneous wireless networks," in *Proceedings of the 2003 WNCG Wireless Networking Symposium*, University of Texas at Austin, October 22–24, 2003.
- [C109] J. Park, I. Ray, E. K. P. Chong, and H. J. Siegel, "A certified e-mail protocol suitable for mobile environments," in *Proceedings of the 2003 IEEE Global Communications Conference (GLOBECOM 2003)*, Communications Security Symposium, San Francisco, CA, December 1–5, 2003, pp. 1394– 1398.
- [C110] G. Wu, E. K. P. Chong, and R. L. Givan, "Buffer control at video-streaming proxy servers," in *Proceedings of the 2003 IEEE Global Communications Conference (GLOBECOM 2003)*, San Francisco, CA, December 1–5, 2003, pp. 3558–3563.
- [C111] G. Wu, E. K. P. Chong, and R. L. Givan, "Congestion control using policy rollout," in *Proceedings of the 42nd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control (CDC'03)*, Maui, Hawaii, December 9–12, 2003, pp. 4825–4830 (Invited Paper).
- [C112] M. Veeraraghavan, X. Zheng, W.-C. Feng, H. Lee, E. K. P. Chong, and H. Li, "Scheduling and transport for file transfers on high-speed optical circuits," in *Proceedings of the Second International Workshop on Protocols for Fast Long-Distance Networks (PFLDnet 2004)*, Argonne National Laboratory, Argonne, Illinois, February 16–17, 2004, www-didc.lbl.gov/PFLDnet2004/program.htm.
- [C113] J. Lee, C. Rosenberg, and E. K. P. Chong, "Energy efficient scheduler design in wireless networks," in *Proceedings of the 2nd Workshop on Modeling and Optimization in Mobile, Ad Hoc and Wireless Networks (WiOpt'04)*, Cambridge, UK, March 24–26, 2004, pp. 237–246.
- [C114] D. Shin, E. K. P. Chong, and H. J. Siegel, "Survivable multipath routing using link penalization," in *Proceedings of the 23rd IEEE International Performance, Computing, and Communications Conference (IPCCC 2004)* (edited by H. Hassanein, R. L. Oliver, G. G. Richard III, and L. F. Wilson), Phoenix, Arizona, April 14–17, 2004, pp. 115–122.
- [C115] M. Veeraraghavan, H. Lee, H. Li, and E. K. P. Chong, "Lambda scheduling algorithm for file transfers on high-speed optical circuits," in *Proceedings of the Workshop on Grids and Advanced Networks* (GAN04), part of the *IEEE International Symposium on Cluster Computing and the Grid (CCGrid* 2004), Chicago, Illinois, April 19–22, 2004, pp. 617–624.
- [C116] M. Veeraraghavan, H. Lee, E. K. P. Chong, and H. Li, "A varying-bandwidth list scheduling heuristic for file transfers," in *Proceedings of the 2004 International Conference on Communications (ICC 2004)*, Paris, France, June 20–24, 2004, pp. 1050–1054.
- [C117] E. K. P. Chong, "Dynamic resource management," presented at the *3rd International Symposium* on Parallel and Distributed Computing (ISPDC'04), in association with HeteroPar'04, University College Cork, Ireland, July 5–8, 2004 (Invited talk presented to entire symposium).
- [C118] E. K. P. Chong, "Online pricing for bandwidth provisioning in multi-class networks," presented at the *Internet Economics Workshop*, Montreal, Canada, July 16–17, 2004 (George Kesidis, organizer), part of the 2004 Stochastic Networks Conference (SNC'04) (Invited Paper).
- [C119] E. K. P. Chong, "Analysis and simulation of large networks," presented at the 2nd DoE Workshop on Multiscale Mathematics, Broomfield, Colorado, July 22–24, 2004 (Invited talk presented to entire workshop).

- [C120] L. L. Scharf, E. K. P. Chong, and Z. Zhang, "Algebraic equivalence of matrix conjugate direction and matrix multistage filters for estimating random vectors," in *Proceedings of the 43rd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control (CDC'04)*, Atlantis Resort, Paradise Island, Bahamas, December 14–17, 2004, pp. 4175–4179.
- [C121] Y. He and E. K. P. Chong, "Sensor scheduling for target tracking in sensor networks," in *Proceedings* of the 43rd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control (CDC'04), Atlantis Resort, Paradise Island, Bahamas, December 14–17, 2004, pp. 743–748.
- [C122] Z. Zhang, Y. He, and E. K. P. Chong, "Opportunistic downlink scheduling for Multiuser OFDM systems," in *Proceedings of the 2005 IEEE Wireless Communications and Networking Conference (WCNC'05)*, New Orleans, Louisiana, March 13–17, 2005, pp. 1206–1212 (Invited Paper).
- [C123] J. Herdtner and E. K. P. Chong, "Throughput-storage tradeoff in ad hoc networks," in *Proceedings of the 2005 IEEE INFOCOM*, Miami, FL, March 13–17, 2005, pp. 2536–2542.
- [C124] Y. He and E. K. P. Chong, "Sensor scheduling for target tracking: A Monte Carlo sampling approach," in *Proceedings of the 2005 Workshop on Defense Applications of Signal Processing (DASP'05)*, The Homestead Resort, Midway, Utah, March 27–April 1, 2005 (Invited Paper).
- [C125] V. Shestak, E. K. P. Chong, A. A. Maciejewski, H. J. Siegel, L. Benmohamed, I.-J. Wang, and R. Daley, "Resource allocation for periodic applications in a shipboard environment," presented at the 14th Heterogeneous Computing Workshop (HCW 2005) (cosponsors: IEEE Computer Society, INRIA, and Office of Naval Research), in the Proceedings of the 19th IEEE International Parallel and Distributed Processing Symposium (IPDPS'05), Denver, Colorado, April 4–8, 2005.
- [C126] E. K. P. Chong, "A Monte Carlo method for dynamic sensor management," presented at the *NSF Active Sensing and Sensor Management Workshop*, Ann Arbor, Michigan, May 26–27, 2005 (Invited Paper).
- [C127] J. Lee, C. Rosenberg, and E. K. P. Chong, "Power-saving mode parameter optimization," in *Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Wireless Networks, Communications, and Mobile Computing (WIRELESSCOM)*, Maui, Hawaii, June 13–16, 2005, pp. 686–691.
- [C128] E. K. P. Chong, "Adaptive sensor management," presented at the *ARO-MURI Adaptive Sensing Work-shop*, Atlanta, Georgia, August 1–3, 2005 (Invited Paper).
- [C129] E. K. P. Chong and B. E. Brewington, "Distributed communications resource management for tracking and surveillance networks," in *Proceedings of the Conference on Signal and Data Processing of Small Targets* 2005 (SPIE Vol. 5913), part of the *SPIE Symposium on Optics & Photonics*, San Diego, California, July 31–August 4, 2005, pp. 280–291.
- [C130] J. Hannig, E. K. P. Chong, and S. R. Kulkarni, "Relative frequencies of non-homogeneous Markov chains in simulated annealing and related algorithms," in *Proceedings of the Joint 44th IEEE Con*ference on Decision and Control and European Control Conference (CDC-ECC'05), Seville, Spain, December 12–15, 2005 (Invited Paper), pp. 6626–6631.
- [C131] A. Pezeshki, L. L. Scharf, M. Lundberg, and E. K. P. Chong, "Constrained quadratic minimizations for signal processing and communications," in *Proceedings of the Joint 44th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control and European Control Conference (CDC-ECC'05)*, Seville, Spain, December 12–15, 2005, pp. 7949–7953.

- [C132] H. S. Chang and E. K. P. Chong, "On solving controlled Markov set-chains via multi-policy improvement," in *Proceedings of the Joint 44th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control and European Control Conference (CDC-ECC'05)*, Seville, Spain, December 12–15, 2005, pp. 8058–8063.
- [C133] Y. Li, L. W. Krakow, E. K. P. Chong, and K. N. Groom, "Dynamic sensor management for multisensor multitarget tracking," *Proceedings of the 40th Annual Conference on Information Sciences and Systems*, Princeton, New Jersey, March 22–24, 2006 (Invited Paper), pp. 1397–1402.
- [C134] J. Lee, C. Rosenberg, and E. K. P. Chong, "An opportunistic power-saving mode and scheduler design for wireless local area networks," in *Proceedings of the 2006 IEEE Wireless Communications* and Networking Conference (WCNC'06), Las Vegas, Nevada, April 3–6, 2006, pp. 926–933.
- [C135] R. Daley, R. Holder, I.-J. Wang, J. Pistole, M. Dale, C. Pascale, H. J. Siegel, E. K. P. Chong, A. A. Maciejewski, V. Shestak, and D. Marinescu, "Representation and evaluation of complex options within mission plans and contingency plans," presented at 74th Military Operations Research Society Symposium (MORSS), Colorado Springs, Colorado, June 13–15, 2006.
- [C136] J. Hannig, E. K. P. Chong, and D. J. Estep, "Continuum models for large stochastic networks," presented at *Conference on Stochastic Networks (SNC'06)*, Urbana, Illinois, June 19–24, 2006.
- [C137] L. W. Krakow, E. K. P. Chong, K. N. Groom, J. Harrington, Y. Li, and B. Rigdon, "Control of perimeter surveillance wireless sensor networks via partially observable Markov decision process," in Proceedings of the 2006 40th Annual IEEE International Carnahan Conference on Security Technology (ICCST), Lexington, Kentucky, October 17–20, 2006, pp. 261–268.
- [C138] P. R. Barbosa, H. Li, E. K. P. Chong, J. Hannig, and S. R. Kulkarni, "Zero-error target tracking through limited querying of binary sensors," in *Proceedings of the 44th Annual Allerton Conference* on Communication, Control and Computing, Monticello, Illinois, September 27–29, 2006, pp. 1424– 1431.
- [C139] Y. Li, L. W. Krakow, E. K. P. Chong, and K. N. Groom, "Approximate stochastic dynamic programming for sensor scheduling to track multiple targets," in *Proceedings of the 2006 Workshop on Defense Applications of Signal Processing (DASP'06)*, The Kingfisher Bay Resort, Fraser Island, Queensland, Australia, December 10–14, 2006 (Invited Paper).
- [C140] E. K. P. Chong, "Adaptive sensing: Formulation, approximation, and application," presented at *Workshop on Signals, Sensors, and Scheduling*, The University of Melbourne and The University of Adelaide, December 18–20, 2006 (Invited Paper).
- [C141] H. Li and E. K. P. Chong, "On connections between group homomorphisms and the Ingleton inequality," in *Proceedings of the 2007 IEEE International Symposium on Information Theory*, Nice, France, June 24–29, 2007, pp. 1996–2000.
- [C142] S. A. Miller and E. K. P. Chong, "Flow-rate control for managing communications in tracking and surveillance networks," in *Proceedings of the Conference on Signal and Data Processing of Small Targets* 2007 (SPIE Vol. 6699), part of the SPIE Symposium on Optics & Photonics, San Diego, California, August 26–30, 2007.
- [C143] D. Shin, E. K. P. Chong, and H. J. Siegel, "Multi-postpath-based lookahead multiconstraint QoS routing," presented at *Minisymposium on Advanced Topics in Communications*, part of the 8th Hellenic European Research on Computer Mathematics and its Applications Conference, Athens, Greece, September 20–22, 2007.

- [C144] H. Li and E. K. P. Chong, "Information lattices and subgroup lattices: Isomorphisms and approximations," in *Proceedings of the 45th Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, September 26–28, 2007.
- [C145] K. D. Wong, C. W. Gin, R. Rajeswari, W. L. Woon, and E. K. P. Chong, "Feasibility of a PDE-based teletraffic model for cellular networks," in *Proceedings of the International Conference on Intelligent & Advanced Systems (ICIAS2007)*, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia, November 25–28, 2007.
- [C146] P. R. Barbosa, E. K. P. Chong, S. Suvorova, and W. Moran, "Multitarget multisensor tracking in an urban environment: A closed-loop approach," in *Proceedings of the Conference on Signal and Data Processing of Small Targets 2008* (SPIE Vol. 6969), part of the *SPIE Symposium on Defense and Security*, Orlando, Florida, March 16–20, 2008, Paper 6969-27.
- [C147] J. Smith, E. K. P. Chong, A. A. Maciejewski, and H. J. Siegel, "Decentralized market-based resource allocation in a heterogeneous computing system," in *Proceedings of the IEEE International Sym*posium on Parallel and Distributed Processing (IPDPS 2008), Miami, Florida, April 14–18, 2008, pp. 1–12.
- [C148] E. K. P. Chong, C. Kreucher, and A. O. Hero III, "Monte-Carlo-based partially observable Markov decision process approximations for adaptive sensing," in *Proceedings of the 9th International Workshop on Discrete Event Systems (WODES'08)*, Göteborg, Sweden, May 28–30, 2008, pp. 173–180 (Invited Paper).
- [C149] E. K. P. Chong, "Approximate stochastic dynamic programming for resource management with partial observations," *INFORMS Annual Meeting*, Washington, DC, October 12–15, 2008 (Invited Paper).
- [C150] Z. Zhang, S. Moola, and E. K. P. Chong, "Approximate stochastic dynamic programming for opportunistic fair scheduling in wireless networks," in *Proceedings of the 47th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Cancún, Mexico, December 9–11, 2008, pp. 1404–1409.
- [C151] P. R. Barbosa and E. K. P. Chong, "Adaptive sensing for target tracking in covert operations," in *Proceedings of the Conference on Signal Processing, Sensor Fusion, and Target Recognition XVIII* (SPIE Vol. 7336), part of the *SPIE Symposium on Defense, Security + Sensing*, Orlando, Florida, April 13–17, 2009, Paper 7336-10.
- [C152] J. A. Gubner, L. L. Scharf, and E. K. P. Chong, "Exponential error bounds for binary detection using arbitrary binary sensors and an all-purpose fusion rule in wireless sensor networks," in *Proceedings* of the 2009 IEEE International Conference on Acoustics, Speech, and Signal Processing (ICASSP 2009), Taipei, Taiwan, April 19–24, 2009, pp. 2781–2784.
- [C153] V. Shestak, E. K. P. Chong, A. A. Maciejewski, and H. J. Siegel, "Robust sequential resource allocation in heterogeneous distributed systems with random compute node failures," presented at the 18th International Heterogeneity in Computing Workshop (HCW 2009) (cosponsors: IEEE Computer Society and Office of Naval Research), in the Proceedings of the 23rd IEEE International Parallel and Distributed Processing Symposium (IPDPS'09), Rome, Italy, May 25–29, 2009.
- [C154] S. A. Miller, Z. A. Harris, and E. K. P. Chong, "Coordinated guidance of autonomous UAVs via nominal belief-state optimization," in *Proceedings of the 2009 American Control Conference*, St. Louis, Missouri, June 10–12, 2009, Paper ThB06.6, pp. 2811–2818.
- [C155] J. Smith, E. K. P. Chong, A. A. Maciejewski, and H. J. Siegel, "Stochastic-based robust dynamic resource allocation in a heterogeneous computing system," in *Proceedings of the 38th International*

- Conference on Parallel Processing (ICPP-2009), Vienna, Austria, September 22–25, 2009, pp. 188–195.
- [C156] J. Gubner, E. K. P. Chong, and L. L. Scharf, "Aggregation and compression of distributed binary decisions in a wireless sensor network," in *Proceedings of the 48th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Shanghai, China, December 16–18, 2009, pp. 909–913.
- [C157] H. Li and E. K. P. Chong, "Search on lines and graphs," in *Proceedings of the 48th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Shanghai, China, December 16–18, 2009, pp. 5780–5785.
- [C158] R. Zahedi, A. Pezeshki, and E. K. P. Chong, "Robust measurement design for detecting sparse signals: Equiangular uniform tight frames and Grassmannian packings," in *Proceedings of the 2010 American Control Conference*, Baltimore, Maryland, June 30–July 2, 2010, Paper ThC05.1, pp. 4070–4075.
- [C159] Y. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, J. Hannig, and D. Estep, "On continuum limits of Markov chains and network modeling," in *Proceedings of the 49th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Atlanta, Georgia, December 15–17, 2010, pp. 6779–6784.
- [C160] S. Ragi and E. K. P. Chong, "Dynamic UAV path planning for multi-target tracking," presented (poster) at the *1st Southwest Workshop on Theory and Applications of Cyber-Physical Systems*, Tucson, Arizona, March 10–11, 2011.
- [C161] Z. Zhang, A. Pezeshki, W. Moran, S. Howard, and E. K. P. Chong, "Performance analysis of fusion trees," presented at the *1st Southwest Workshop on Theory and Applications of Cyber-Physical Systems*, Tucson, Arizona, March 10–11, 2011.
- [C162] Z. Zhang, A. Pezeshki, W. Moran, S. D. Howard, and E. K. P. Chong, "Error probability bounds for binary relay trees with crummy sensors," in *Proceedings of the 2011 Workshop on Defense Applica*tions of Signal Processing (DASP'11), The Hyatt Coolum Resort, Coolum, Queensland, Australia, July 10–14, 2011 (Invited Paper).
- [C163] L. Scharf, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, and J. R. Luo, "Compressive sensing and sparse inversion in signal processing: Cautionary notes," in *Proceedings of the 2011 Workshop on Defense Applications* of Signal Processing (DASP'11), The Hyatt Coolum Resort, Coolum, Queensland, Australia, July 10–14, 2011 (Invited Paper).
- [C164] Y. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, J. Hannig, and D. Estep, "Continuum modeling and control of large mobile networks," in *Proceedings of the 49th Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, September 28–30, 2011, pp. 1670–1677.
- [C165] L. Scharf, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, and J. R. Luo, "Sensitivity considerations in compressed sensing," in *Proceedings of the Asilomar Conference on Signals, Systems, and Computers*, Asilomar Hotel and Conference Grounds, Pacific Grove, California, November 6–9, 2011, paper MP6b-3, pp. 744–748.
- [C166] J. A. Gubner, L. L. Scharf, and E. K. P. Chong, "Optimization of exponential error rates for a suboptimum fusion rule in wireless sensor networks," in *Proceedings of the Asilomar Conference on Signals, Systems, and Computers*, Asilomar Hotel and Conference Grounds, Pacific Grove, California, November 6–9, 2011, paper TP8a3-3, pp. 1655–1658.

- [C167] Z. Zhang, A. Pezeshki, W. Moran, S. D. Howard, and E. K. P. Chong, "Error probability bounds for binary relay trees with unreliable communications," in *Proceedings of the Asilomar Conference on Signals, Systems, and Computers*, Asilomar Hotel and Conference Grounds, Pacific Grove, California, November 6–9, 2011, paper TP8b2-8, pp. 1869–1873.
- [C168] Z. Zhang, A. Pezeshki, W. Moran, S. D. Howard, and E. K. P. Chong, "Error probability bounds in balanced binary relay trees," in *Proceedings of the Joint 50th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control and European Control Conference*, Orlando, Florida, December 12–15, 2011, pp. 7876–7881.
- [C169] E. Liu and E. K. P. Chong, "On greedy adaptive measurements," in *Proceedings of the 46th Annual Conference on Information Sciences and Systems*, Princeton, New Jersey, March 21–23, 2012.
- [C170] R. Zahedi, L. W. Krakow, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Pezeshki, "Adaptive compressive sampling using partially observable Markov decision processes," in *Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Acoustics, Speech, and Signal Processing (ICASSP 2012)*, Kyoto, Japan, March 25–30, 2012, pp. 5265–5272 (Invited Paper).
- [C171] Y. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, J. Hannig, and D. Estep, "Continuum modeling of large networks," presented (poster) at the *Symposium on Network Science in Biological, Social, and Geographic Systems*, University of Wyoming, Laramie, Wyoming, April 21, 2012.
- [C172] Z. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Pezeshki, "Convergence rate of Bayesian learning in social networks," presented at the *Symposium on Network Science in Biological, Social, and Geographic Systems*, University of Wyoming, Laramie, Wyoming, April 21, 2012.
- [C173] Z. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Pezeshki, "Rate of Bayesian learning in hierarchical social networks," presented at the 2012 North American School of Information Theory, Cornell University, Ithaca, NY, June 19–22, 2012.
- [C174] S. Ragi and E. K. P. Chong, "Dynamic UAV path planning for multitarget tracking," in *Proceedings of the 2012 American Control Conference*, Montreal, Canada, June 27–29, 2012, Paper ThC04.3, pp. 3845–3850.
- [C175] Z. Zhang, A. Pezeshki, W. Moran, S. D. Howard, and E. K. P. Chong, "Detection performance of *M*-ary relay trees with non-binary message alphabets," in *Proceedings of the 2012 IEEE Statistical Signal Processing Workshop (SSP 2012)*, Ann Arbor, Michigan, August 5–8, 2012, pp. 796–799.
- [C176] Z. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, W. Moran, and S. D. Howard, "Rate of learning in hierarchical social networks," in *Proceedings of the 50th Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, October 1–5, 2012, pp. 2010–2017.
- [C177] T. Katanyukul, E. K. P. Chong, and W. S. Duff, "Intelligent inventory control: Is bootstrapping worth implementing?" in *Proceedings of the 7th IFIP International Conference on Intelligent Information Processing (IIP2012)*, Guilin, China, October 12–15, 2012. (Also published as a book chapter.)
- [C178] E. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and L. L. Scharf, "Greedy adaptive measurements with signal and measurement noise," in *Proceedings of the Asilomar Conference on Signals, Systems, and Computers*, Asilomar Hotel and Conference Grounds, Pacific Grove, California, November 4–7, 2012, paper TP3a-3, pp. 1229–1232.
- [C179] Z. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, W. Moran, and S. D. Howard, "Submodularity and optimality of fusion rules in balanced binary relay trees," in *Proceedings of the 51st IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Maui, Hawaii, December 10–13, 2012, pp. 3802–3807.

- [C180] Z. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, and W. Moran, "Learning rates in social networks," presented at the *Joint CSS Kyoto University Workshop on Systems and Control 2013*, Clock Tower Centennial Hall, Kyoto University, Kyoto, Japan, May 9, 2013 (Invited paper).
- [C181] Z. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, and W. Moran, "Asymptotic learning in feedforward networks with binary symmetric channels," in *Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Acoustics, Speech, and Signal Processing (ICASSP 2013)*, Vancouver, Canada, May 26–31, 2013, pp. 6610– 6614.
- [C182] S. Ragi and E. K. P. Chong, "Decentralized control of unmanned aerial vehicles for multitarget tracking," in *Proceedings of the 2013 International Conference on Unmanned Aircraft Systems (ICUAS'13)*, Atlanta, Georgia, May 28–31, 2013, pp. 260–268.
- [C183] E. K. P. Chong, "Sustainability in engineering and technology: Risk and scrupulous optimism," presented at the 2013 IEEE Conference on Sustainable Utilization and Development in Engineering and Technology (CSUDET), Selangor, Malaysia, May 30–31, 2013 (Invited Keynote).
- [C184] R. Zahedi, L. W. Krakow, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Pezeshki, "Adaptive compressive measurement design using approximate dynamic programming," in *Proceedings of the 2013 American Control Conference*, Washington, DC, June 17–19, 2013, pp. 2448–2453.
- [C185] S. Ragi, C. S. Tan, and E. K. P. Chong, "Feasibility study of POMDP in autonomous amphibious vehicle guidance," in *Proceedings of the 2013 IFAC Symposium on Intelligent Autonomous Vehicles (IAV 2013)*, Gold Coast, Australia, June 26–28, June 2013, pp. 85–90.
- [C186] Y. Zhang, E. K. P. Chong, J. Hannig, and D. Estep, "Approximating extremely large networks via continuum limits of Markov chains," presented at *36th Conference on Stochastic Processes and Their Applications (SPA2013)*, University of Colorado, Boulder, July 29–August 2, 2013 (Invited paper).
- [C187] S. Ragi, H. D. Mittelmann, and E. K. P. Chong, "Directional sensor control for maximizing information gain," in *Proceedings of SPIE Optical Engineering + Applications* (SPIE Vol. 8857), part of *SPIE Optics + Photonics Symposium*, San Diego, California, August 25–29, 2013, paper number 8857-19.
- [C188] C. S. Tan, D. Patel, X. Wang, D. Schlitz, P. S. Dehkordi, C. S. Menoni, and E. K. P. Chong, "Predictive growth model of LID: Light intensification model," in *Proceedings of SPIE Laser-Induced Damage in Optical Materials* (SPIE Vol. 8885), part of *SPIE XLV Annual Symposium on Optical Materials for High Power Lasers*, Boulder, Colorado, September 22–25, 2013, paper number 88850A.
- [C189] L. W. Krakow, R. Zahedi, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Pezeshki, "Adaptive compressive sensing in the presence of noise and erasure," in *Proceedings of the Symposium on Controlled Sensing for Inference: Applications, Theory and Algorithms*, part of the *1st IEEE Global Conference on Signal and Information Processing (GlobalSIP 2013)* Austin, TX, December 3–5, 2013, pp. 133–136 (Invited paper).
- [C190] Z. Zhang, Z. Wang, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, and W. Moran, "Near optimality of greedy strategies for string submodular functions with forward and backward curvature constraints," in *Proceedings of the 52nd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Florence, Italy, December 10–13, 2013, pp. 5156–5161.
- [C191] L. W. Krakow, L. Rabiet, Y. Zou, G. Iooss, E. K. P. Chong, and S. Rajopadhye, "Optimizing dynamic resource allocation," in *Proceedings of the International Conference on Computational Science (ICCS 2014)*, Cairns, Australia, June 10–12, 2014, *Procedia Computer Science*, vol. 29, pp. 1277–1288.

- [C192] E. K. P. Chong, "Technological Convergence for a Sustainable Future: Attitudes and Risks," Plenary Lecture, *The 5th International Conference on Intelligent and Advanced Systems (ICIAS2014)*, part of the *World Engineering, Science & Technology Congress (ESTCON)*, Kuala Lumpur Convention Center, Malaysia, June 3–5, 2014.
- [C193] T. Hansen, E. K. P. Chong, S. Suryanarayanan, H. J. Siegel, and A. A. Maciejewski, "A partially observable Markov decision process approach to customer home energy management systems," presented at the *IEEE Power & Energy Society General Meeting 2014*, student poster session, National Harbor, MD, July 27–31, 2014.
- [C194] K. C. Long, W. S. Duff, J. W. Labadie, M. J. Stansloski, W. S. Sampath, and E. K. P. Chong, "Multi-objective fatigue life optimization using tabu genetic algorithms," presented at the *2nd International Conference of the International Journal of Structural Integrity*, Funchal, Madeira, Portugal, September 1–4, 2014, pp. 70–71 (Abstract only).
- [C195] Y. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, and W. Moran, "Bounds for general approximate dynamic programming based on string submodularity and curvature," in *Proceedings of the 53rd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Los Angeles, CA, December 15–17, 2014, pp. 6653–6658.
- [C196] Y. Sarkale and E. K. P. Chong, "Orchestrated management of heterogeneous sensors incorporating feedback from intelligence assets," in *Proceedings of the Conference on Signal Processing, Sensor Fusion, and Target Recognition XXIV* (SPIE Vol. 9474), part of the *SPIE Symposium on Defense* + *Security*, Baltimore, Maryland, April 20–24, 2015, Paper 9474-9.
- [C197] Y. Sarkale and E. K. P. Chong, "Orchestrated management of heterogeneous sensors incorporating feedback from intelligence assets," presented at *Orchestrated Resource Management Technical Exchange*, Center for Multi-INT Studies, Naval Postgraduate School, Monterey, CA, July 15–16, 2015.
- [C198] E. K. P. Chong, "Multistage Wiener filters and conjugate direction algorithms," presented at Forty-Six Years (and counting) of Statistical Signal Processing: A workshop in recognition of the career contributions of Louis Scharf, Asilomar Hotel and Conference Grounds, Pacific Grove, California, November 10, 2015 (Invited presentation).
- [C199] Y. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Pezeshki, "Bounding the greedy strategy in finite-horizon string optimization," in *Proceedings of the 54th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Osaka, Japan, December 15–18, 2015, pp. 3900–3905.
- [C200] R. Sturdivant and E. K. P. Chong, "Modeling and simulation of via conductor losses in co-fired ceramic substrates used in transmit/receive radar modules," presented at the 2016 RF and Microwave Packaging (RaMP) Workshop, sponsored by the International Microelectronics Assembly and Packaging Society (IMAPS), San Diego, California, April 5–6, 2016.
- [C201] R. Sturdivant and E. K. P. Chong, "Systems engineering of hybrid renewable electric power," in *Proceedings of the 8th IEEE Annual Green Technologies Conference (IEEE GreenTech 2016)*, Kansas City, Missouri, April 7–8, 2016, pp. 90–94.
- [C202] E. K. P. Chong, "Submodular optimization and greedy policies," presented at the 2016 Symposium on Emerging Frontiers in Systems and Control, Center for Intelligent and Networked Systems (CFINS), Tsinghua University, May 27, 2016 (Invited presentation.)
- [C203] E. K. P. Chong, "Submodular optimization problems and their applications," Plenary Lecture, *13th International Workshop on Discrete Event Systems (WODES 2016)*, May 30–June 1, 2016, Xi'an, China.

- [C204] Y. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Pezeshki, "Performance bounds for the *k*-batch greedy strategy in optimization problems with curvature," in *Proceedings of the 2016 American Control Conference*, Boston, Massachusetts, July 6–8, 2016, pp. 7177–7182.
- [C205] E. K. P. Chong, "On calculating the intersection information," presented at the 2016 IEEE Information Theory Workshop (ITW 2016), Cambridge University, Cambridge, UK, September 12–14, 2016 (Invited presentation).
- [C206] F. A. Eldali, T. M. Hansen, S. Suryanarayanan, and E. K. P. Chong, "Employing ARIMA models to improve wind power forecasts: A case study in ERCOT," in *Proceedings of the 2016 North American Power Symposium (NAPS)*, Denver, Colorado, September 18–20, 2016.
- [C207] R. Sturdivant and E. K. P. Chong, "Systems engineering of low cost AESAs for high volume consumer LEO satellite ground stations," in *Proceedings of the 22nd Ka and Broadband Communications Conference*, held jointly with the *34th AIAA International Communications Satellite Systems Conference (ICSSC)*, Cleveland, Ohio, October 17–20, 2016 (8 pages).
- [C208] R. Sturdivant and E. K. P. Chong, "Systems engineering contributions to digital receivers for phased array radar," in *Proceedings of the 2016 IEEE International Symposium on Phased Array Systems and Technology (PAST)*, Waltham, Massachusetts, October 18–21, 2016.
- [C209] R. Sturdivant and E. K. P. Chong, "Systems engineering of digitally beam formed electronically scanned phased arrays for terabit per second satellites," in *Proceedings of the IEEE Topical Workshop On The Internet of Space (IoS) (TWIoS 2017)*, Phoenix, AZ, January 15–18, 2017, pp. 17–20.
- [C210] R. Sturdivant and E. K. P. Chong, "System latency performance of mechanical and electronic scanned antennas for LEO ground stations for IoT and Internet access," in *Proceedings of the IEEE Topical Workshop On The Internet of Space (IoS) (TWIoS 2017)*, Phoenix, AZ, January 15–18, 2017, pp. 36– 39.
- [C211] R. Sturdivant and E. K. P. Chong, "Dielectric notch radiator antennas with integrated filtering for 5G and IoT access," in *Proceedings of the IEEE Radio and Wireless Symposium (RWS 2017)*, Phoenix, AZ, January 15–18, 2017, pp. 197–200.
- [C212] S. Ragi, E. K. P. Chong, and H. D. Mittelmann, "Heuristic methods for designing unimodular code sequences with performance guarantees," in *Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Acoustics, Speech, and Signal Processing (ICASSP 2017)*, New Orleans, Louisiana, March 5–9, 2017, pp. 3221–3225.
- [C213] R. Sturdivant, J. Yeh, M. Strambaugh, A. Zahnd, and E. K. P. Chong, "Pico-hydro electric power in the Nepal Himalayas," in *Proceedings of the 9th IEEE Annual Green Technologies Conference (IEEE GreenTech 2017)*, Denver, Colorado, March 29–31, 2017, pp. 232–237.
- [C214] E. K. P. Chong, "When it is unnecessary to be optimal and enough to be greedy," Keynote Lecture, presented at the *29th Chinese Control and Decision Conference (CCDC)*, May 28–30, 2017, Chongqing, China.
- [C215] F. Ji, W. Tang, W. P. Tay, and E. K. P. Chong, "Inferring network topology from information cascades," in *Proceedings of the 2017 IEEE International Symposium on Information Theory*, Aachen, Germany, June 25–30, 2017, pp. 2503–2507.

- [C216] 45 authors, including E. K. P. Chong, "Vertically Integrated Projects (VIP) Programs: Multidisciplinary projects with homes in any discipline," presented at *Edifying Engineering Education through Multidisciplinary Efforts*, in *Proceedings of the 2017 ASEE Annual Conference & Exposition*, Columbus, Ohio, June 25–28, 2017, Paper ID #19405.
- [C217] M. Ghorbani and E. K. P. Chong, "A new approach for forecasting stock prices using principal components," in *Proceedings of the 9th Annual American Business Research Conference*, New York, July 10–11, 2017.
- [C218] E. K. P. Chong, Y. Liu, and A. Pezeshki, "Performance guarantees for approximate dynamic programming schemes," presented at *IAS Workshop on Frontiers in Systems and Control*, Hong Kong, August 24–25, 2017 (Invited paper).
- [C219] R. Sturdivant and E. K. P. Chong, "Smart base stations for IoT," presented at *Cyber Cycles for the Internet of Things (IoT)*, workshop at *1st IEEE Conference on Control Technology and Applications (CCTA)*, Kohala Coast, Hawai'i, August 27–30, 2017.
- [C220] L. W. Krakow and E. K. P. Chong, "Autonomous UAV control: Balancing target tracking and persistent surveillance," in *Proceedings of the 2017 IEEE Conference on Control Technology and Applications (CCTA)*, Kohala Coast, Hawai'i, August 27–30, 2017, pp. 1524–1529 (Invited paper).
- [C221] C. M. Eaton, E. K. P. Chong, and A. A. Maciejewski, "Robust UAV path planning using POMDP with limited FOV sensor," in *Proceedings of the 2017 IEEE Conference on Control Technology and Applications (CCTA)*, Kohala Coast, Hawai'i, August 27–30, 2017, pp. 1530–1535 (Invited paper).
- [C222] E. K. P. Chong, "Don't bother being optimal, just be greedy," Plenary Lecture, 2017 International Conference on Instrumentation, Control, Information Technology and System Integration (SICE Annual Conference 2017), Kanazawa, September 19–22, 2017.
- [C223] E. K. P. Chong, "Dynamic decision making via state-dependent action optimization," presented at *Alibaba Technology Forum*, Seattle, September 30, 2017 (Invited presentation).
- [C224] M. Ghorbani and E. K. P. Chong, "A dimension reduction method for time-series prediction," presented at *The 3rd Annual Meeting of SIAM Central States Section*, Fort Collins, CO, September 29—October 1, 2017.
- [C225] E. K. P. Chong, "State-dependent action optimization: Research issues and applications," Plenary Lecture, 2017 International Automatic Control Conference (CACS 2017), Kenting, Taiwan, November 13–15, 2017.
- [C226] Y. Sarkale and E. K. P. Chong, "On the optimality of the greedy policy for the sequential scalar measurement problem in signal-plus-noise models," presented (poster) at the 2018 North-American School of Information Theory, Texas A&M University, College Station, TX, May 20–23, 2018.
- [C227] S. Nozhati, B. R. Ellingwood, H. Mahmoud, Y. Sarkale, E. K. P. Chong, and N. Rosenheim, "An approximate dynamic programming approach to community recovery management," presented at the *Engineering Mechanics Institute Conference 2018 (EMI 2018)*, Cambridge-Boston, MA, May 29–June 1, 2018.
- [C228] Y. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Pezeshki, "Extending polymatroid set functions with curvature and bounding the greedy strategy," in *Proceedings of the 2018 IEEE Statistical Signal Processing Workshop (SSP)*, Freiburg, Germany, June 10–13, 2018, pp. 318–322 (Invited paper).

- [C229] M. Emmons, A. A. Maciejewski, and E. K. P. Chong, "Modelling emergent swarm behavior using continuum limits for environmental mapping," in *Proceedings of the 14th IEEE International Conference on Control & Automation (ICCA 2018)*, Anchorage, Alaska, June 12–15, 2018, pp. 86–93.
- [C230] M. Ghorbani and E. K. P. Chong, "Time-series prediction via principle components: Predicting stock prices using multiple predictors," presented at 2018 International Symposium on Forecasting (ISF2018), Boulder, CO, June 17–20, 2018.
- [C231] M. Ghorbani, A. A. Maciejewski, T. J. Siller, E. K. P. Chong, P. Omur-Ozbek, and R. Atadero, "Incorporating ethics education into an Electrical and Computer Engineering undergraduate program," in *Proceedings of the 2018 ASEE Annual Conference & Exposition*, Salt Lake City, UT, June 24–27, 2018.
- [C232] C. Robbiano, A. A. Maciejewski, and E. K. P. Chong, "Work in progress: An analysis of correlations in student performance in core technical courses at a large public research institution's Electrical and Computer Engineering Department," in *Proceedings of the 2018 ASEE Annual Conference & Exposition*, Salt Lake City, UT, June 24–27, 2018.
- [C233] S. Nozhati, Y. Sarkale, B. R. Ellingwood, E. K. P. Chong, and H. Mahmoud, "A modified approximate dynamic programming algorithm for community-level food security following disasters," in *Proceed*ings of the 9th International Congress on Environmental Modelling and Software (iEMSs 2018), Fort Collins, CO, June 24–28, 2018.
- [C234] E. K. P. Chong, "Bounding approximate dynamic programming for MDPs," keynote presentation, 2018 Harvard Control Workshop, in Honor of Y. C. Ho, Harvard University, July 7, 2018.
- [C235] Y. Peng, J. Song, J. Xu, and E. K. P. Chong, "Dynamic sampling for feasibility determination," in *Proceedings of the 14th IEEE International Conference on Automation Science and Engineering (CASE 2018)*, Munich, Germany, August 20–24, 2018, pp. 887–892.
- [C236] Y. Sarkale, S. Nozhati, E. K. P. Chong, B. R. Ellingwood, and H. Mahmoud, "Solving Markov decision processes for network-level post-hazard recovery via simulation optimization and rollout," in *Proceedings of the 14th IEEE International Conference on Automation Science and Engineering (CASE 2018)*, Munich, Germany, August 20–24, 2018, pp. 906–912 (Invited paper).
- [C237] C. Eaton, L. W. Krakow, E. K. P. Chong, and A. A. Maciejewski, "Fuel efficient moving target tracking using POMDP with limited FOV sensor," in *Proceedings of the 2018 IEEE Conference on Control Technology and Applications (CCTA)*, Copenhagen, Denmark, August 21–24, 2018, pp. 331–336 (Invited paper).
- [C238] L. W. Krakow, E. K. P. Chong, and C. Eaton, "Simultaneous non-myopic optimization of UAV navigation and camera gimbal control for target tracking," in *Proceedings of the 2018 IEEE Conference on Control Technology and Applications (CCTA)*, Copenhagen, Denmark, August 21–24, 2018, pp 349–354 (Invited paper).
- [C239] E. K. P. Chong, "Optimization in Machine Intelligence," Plenary Lecture, 18th International Conference on Control, Automation and Systems (ICCAS), PyeongChang, Korea, October 17–20, 2018.
- [C240] A. A. R. Alsaeedy and E. K. P. Chong, "Tracking area update procedure unnecessary in 5G: Improving user experience and offloading signaling overhead," in *Proceedings of the 9th IEEE Annual Ubiquitous Computing, Electronics & Mobile Communication Conference (IEEE UEMCON 2018)*, New York, NY, November 8–10, 2018, pp. 967–973

- [C241] A. D'Angelo and E. K. P. Chong, "A systems engineering approach to incorporating the Internet-of-Things to reliability-risk modeling for ranking conceptual designs," in *Proceedings of the ASME 2018 International Mechanical Engineering Congress and Exposition (IMECE 2018)*, Pittsburgh, PA, November 9–15, 2018, Paper No. IMECE2018-86711, pp. V013T05A027; 10 pages; doi:10.1115/IMECE2018-86711.
- [C242] A. D'Angelo and E. K. P. Chong, "Application of systems engineering to machine design for technology students," in *Proceedings of the ASME 2018 International Mechanical Engineering Congress and Exposition (IMECE 2018)*, Pittsburgh, PA, November 9–15, 2018, Paper No. IMECE2018-86713, pp. V005T07A047; 10 pages; doi:10.1115/IMECE2018-86713.
- [C243] B. Ellingwood, S. Nozhati, E. K. P. Chong, Y. Sarkale, J. van de Lindt, P. Gardoni, F. Nocera, N. Sharma, W. Peacock, N. Rosenheim, D. Goldberg, and J. Kruse, "Scalable decision model to achieve local and regional resilience of interdependent critical infrastructure systems and communities," presented (poster) at the *Critical Resilient Interdependent Infrastructure Systems and Processes: A CRISP/RIPS Grantees Workshop*, George Mason University, Arlington, VA, December 5–6, 2018.
- [C244] S. Nozhati, B. Ellingwood, H. Mahmoud, Y. Sarkale, E. K. P. Chong, and N. Rosenheim, "An approximate dynamic programming approach to community recovery assessment," presented at the *Critical Resilient Interdependent Infrastructure Systems and Processes: A CRISP/RIPS Grantees Workshop*, George Mason University, Arlington, VA, December 5–6, 2018. (Session B3: We are in Control.)
- [C245] Y. Peng, C.-H. Chen, E. K. P. Chong, and M. C. Fu, "A review of static and dynamic optimization for ranking and selection," in *Proceedings of the 2018 Winter Simulation Conference*, Gothenburg, Sweden, December 9–12, 2018, pp. 1909–1920.
- [C246] Y. Sarkale, E. K. P. Chong, S. Nozhati, and B. R. Ellingwood, "A strong reinforcement learning approach for food security of communities post-hazard," presented (poster) at the *ECE Grad Student Research Poster Session*, ECE Graduate Student Visit Day, Colorado State University, Fort Collins, CO, February 22, 2019.
- [C247] S. Nozhati, Y. Sarkale, B. R. Ellingwood, E. K. P. Chong, and H. Mahmoud, "An approximate dynamic programming approach to food security of communities following hazards," in *Proceedings of the 13th International Conference on Applications of Statistics and Probability in Civil Engineering (ICASP13)*, Seoul, South Korea, May 26–30, 2019.
- [C248] M. Blumstein, L. L. Scharf, E. K. P. Chong, and C. Peterson, "MDS for invariant metrics," presented at the *SIAM Conference on Applied Algebraic Geometry*, Bern, Switzerland, July 9–14, 2019.
- [C249] T. Hansen, E. K. P. Chong, S. Suryanarayanan, H. J. Siegel, and A. A. Maciejewski, "A partially observable Markov decision process approach to residential home energy management," presented at the 2019 IEEE Power & Energy Society General Meeting (PESGM), Atlanta, GA, August 4–8, 2019.
- [C250] Y. Sarkale, S. Nozhati, E. K. P. Chong, and B. R. Ellingwood, "A parametric simulation optimization method for decision automation," presented at the 15th IEEE International Conference on Automation Science and Engineering (CASE 2019), special session on Simulation Optimization in New Information Age, Vancouver, Canada, August 22–26, 2019 (Invited paper).
- [C251] M. Sun, M. Ghorbani, E. K. P. Chong, and S. Suryanarayanan, "A comparison of multiple methods for short-term load forecasting," in *Proceedings of the 51st North American Power Symposium (NAPS 2019)*, Wichita, KS, October 13–15, 2019.

- [C252] A. A. R. Alsaeedy and E. K. P. Chong, "Survivor-centric network recovery for search-and-rescue operations," in *Proceedings of Resilience Week (ResWeek) 2019 Symposium*, San Antonio, TX, November 4–7, 2019. Winner of *Best Paper* award.
- [C253] F. M. El Sherif and E. K. P. Chong, "Risk-averse traffic allocation for multi-RAT connectivity in HetNets," in *Proceedings of the 10th IEEE Annual Computing and Communication Workshop and Conference* (CCWC 2020), Las Vegas, NV, January 6–8, 2020. Acceptance rate for our paper category (regular research paper): 27%.
- [C254] M. Blumstein, L. L. Scharf, E. K. P. Chong, and C. Peterson, "Irreducible representations of groups in image processing," presented at *Mathematical Association of America (MAA) Joint Mathematics Meeting (JMM)*, Denver, CO, January 15–18, 2020.
- [C255] A. Almarkhi, A. A. Maciejewski, and E. K. P. Chong "An algorithm to design redundant manipulators of optimally fault-tolerant kinematic structure," in *Proceedings of the 2020 IEEE/RSJ International Conference on Intelligent Robots and Systems (IROS 2020)*, Las Vegas, NV, October 25–29, 2020.
- [C256] Y. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, A. Pezeshki, and Z. Zhang, "A general framework for bounding approximate dynamic programming schemes," presented at *59th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Jeju Island, Republic of Korea, December 8–11, 2020.
- [C257] E. K. P. Chong, "Approximate Dynamic Programming and Performance Bounds," Keynote Lecture, presented at the *40th Chinese Control Conference (CCC)*, Shanghai, China, July 26–28, 2021.
- [C258] C. Robbiano and E. K. P. Chong, "Navigation of autonomous cooperative vehicles for inference and interactive sensing," in *Proceedings of the 2021 5th IEEE Conference on Control Technology and Applications (CCTA 2021)*, San Diego, CA, August 8–11, 2021, pp. 123–130.
- [C259] E. K. P. Chong, "Performance Guarantees for AI-based Decision Making," Keynote Lecture, presented at the 2022 8th International Conference on Automation, Robotics and Applications (ICRCA), Xiamen, China, February 18–20, 2022.
- [C260] A. Vasutapituks and E. K. P. Chong, "Design of autonomous UAV guidance system using Monte Carlo tree search," in *Proceedings of the 2022 7th International Conference on Business and Industrial Research (ICBIR)*, Bangkok, Thailand, May 19–20, 2022, pp. 677–682. Winner of *Best Paper Award*.
- [C261] E. K. P. Chong, "Well-conditioned linear minimum mean square error estimation," presented at the 61st IEEE Conference on Decision and Control (CDC), Cancún, Mexico, December 6–9, 2022.
- [C262] E. K. P. Chong, "Numerically Stable Wiener Filters," Keynote Lecture, presented at the *3rd International Conference on Computer, Control and Robotics (ICCCR 2023)*, Shanghai, China March 24–26, 2023.
- [C263] A. Vasutapituks and E. K. P. Chong, "An autonomous UAV path-planning algorithm for mobile target tracking in complex environments," in *Proceedings of 7th Annual Meeting in Mathematics* 2023 (AMM 2023) and International Conference in Number Theory and Applications 2023 (ICNA 2023), Bangkok, Thailand, May 31–June 2, 2023, to appear.
- [C264] P. U. Damale, E. K. P. Chong, and L. L. Scharf, "Wiener filtering without covariance matrix inversion," in *Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Acoustics, Speech, and Signal Processing (ICASSP 2023)*, Rhodes Island, Greece, June 4–10, 2023, to appear.

- [C265] E. K. P. Chong, "Machine learning in the age of quantum computing: Quantum Wiener filtering," Keynote Lecture, presented at 2023 International Conference on Internet of Everything and Quantum Information Processing (IEQIP-2023), November 24–25, 2023, Vijayawada, Andhra Pradesh, India.
- [C266] E. K. P. Chong, "Performance bounds for learning-based decision making," Keynote Lecture, Workshop on Counter-Adversarial Inference, Control and Learning: New Frontiers, Newer Challenges, 62nd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control, December 12, 2023, Singapore.
- [C267] B. Van Over, B. Li, E. K. P. Chong, and A. Pezeshki, "An improved greedy curvature bound for string submodular functions on string matroids," in *Proceedings of the 62nd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Singapore, December 13–15, 2023, to appear.

2.5 Research Book Contributions

- [R1] E. K. P. Chong and W. Zhao, "Task scheduling for imprecise computer systems with user controlled optimization," in *Computing and Information*, R. Janicki and W. W. Koczkodaj, Eds., Amsterdam, Netherlands: Elsevier Science Publishers (North Holland), 1989, ch. 7, pp. 441–446. ISBN: 0-444-880550.
- [R2] E. K. P. Chong, "On-line optimization of queues using infinitesimal perturbation analysis," in *Discrete Event Systems, Manufacturing Systems, and Communication Networks*, P. R. Kumar and P. P. Varaiya, Eds., Vol. 73 of Institute for Mathematics and its Applications (IMA) Volumes in Mathematics and its Applications, Springer-Verlag, 1995, pp. 41–57. ISBN: 0-387-97987-5.
- [R3] E. K. P. Chong, "Discrete-event systems and their optimization," in *Perspectives in Control Engineering: Technologies, Applications, and New Directions*, T. Samad, Ed., IEEE Press, 2000, ch. 2, pp. 20–41. ISBN: 0-7803-5356-0.
- [R4] X. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "Efficient network utilization for multimedia wireless networks," in *Mobile and Wireless Communication Networks*, C. G. Omidyar, Ed., Vol. 1818 of Lecture Notes in Computer Science, Springer Verlag, 2000, pp. 108–122. ISBN: 3-540-67543-4. This volume constitutes the refereed proceedings of the *International Workshop on Mobile and Wireless Communications Networks (MWCN 2000)*, held as part of the IFIP-TC6/European Union *NETWORKING 2000* Conference in Paris, France, in May 2000 (see Conference Proceedings and Presentations, item [81]). The revised full papers presented were carefully reviewed and selected for inclusion in the volume.
- [R5] Modeling and Design of Wireless Networks, E. K. P. Chong, Ed., Proc. of SPIE Vol. 4531, 2001.
- [R6] Y. Park and E. K. P. Chong, "Monitoring of automata discrete event systems," in *Discrete Event and Hybrid Systems in Robotics and Automation*, T. Sobh, Ed., ch. 5, Nova Science Publishers, Inc., 2006, pp. 111–190. ISBN: 1-59454-463-8.
- [R7] E. K. P. Chong, C. Kreucher, and A. O. Hero III, "POMDP approximation using simulation and heuristics," in *Foundations and Applications of Sensor Management*, A. Hero, D. Castañon, D. Cochran, and K. Kastella, Eds., New York, NY: Springer, 2008, ch. 8, pp. 95–120. ISBN: 978-0-387-27892-6.
- [R8] E. K. P. Chong, "Markov processes," in Foundations and Applications of Sensor Management, A. Hero, D. Castañon, D. Cochran, and K. Kastella, Eds., New York, NY: Springer, 2008, ch. 12, sec. 2, pp. 273–278. ISBN: 978-0-387-27892-6.

- [R9] E. K. P. Chong and S. H. Żak, "Single-dimensional search methods," in Wiley Encyclopedia of Operations Research and Management Science (EORMS), 2011, ISBN: 978-0-470-40063-0. Winner of the 2011 RUSA Award for Outstanding Business Reference Source.
- [R10] T. Katanyukul, E. K. P. Chong, and W. S. Duff, "Intelligent inventory control: Is bootstrapping worth implementing?" in *Intelligent Information Processing VI*, IFIP Advances in Information and Communication Technology, vol. 385/2012, Z. Shi, D. Leake, and S. Vadera, Eds., Springer, 2012, pp. 58–67. ISBN: 978-3-642-32890-9. DOI: 10.1007/978-3-642-32891-6_10
- [R11] E. K. P. Chong, "Infinitesimal perturbation analysis in on-line optimization algorithms," in *Stochastic Simulation Optimization for Discrete Event Systems: Perturbation Analysis, Ordinal Optimization, and Beyond*, C. H. Chen, Q.-S. Jia, and L. H. Lee, Eds., World Scientific Publishing, August 2013, ch. 5, pp. 75–95. ISBN: 978-981-4513-00-5.
- [R12] S. Ragi and E. K. P. Chong, "UAV guidance algorithms via partially observable Markov decision processes," in *Handbook of Unmanned Aerial Vehicles*, K. P. Valavanis and G. J. Vachtsevanos, Eds., Dordrecht, Netherlands: Springer, ISBN 978-90-481-9706-4, 2015, ch. 73, Section XIII, pp. 1775– 1810.
- [R13] A. Pezeshki, Y. Chi, L. L. Scharf, and E. K. P. Chong, "Compressed sensing, sparse inversion, and model mismatch," in *Compressed Sensing and Its Applications*, H. Boche, R. Calderbank, G. Kutyniok, and J. Vybiral, Eds., Applied and Numerical Harmonic Analysis, New York, NY: Springer, ISBN: 978-3-319-16041-2 (Print) 978-3-319-16042-9 (Online), 2015, ch. 3, pp. 75–95.
- [R14] T. M. Hansen, R. Roche, S. Suryanarayanan, A. A. Maciejewski, H. J. Siegel, and E. K. P. Chong, "Customer modeling and pricing-mechanisms for demand response in smart electric distribution grids," in *Cyber-Physical-Social Systems and Constructs in Electrical Power Engineering*, S. Suryanarayanan, R. Roche, and T. M. Hansen, Eds., London, UK: The Institution of Engineering and Technology (IET), 2016, ch. 6, pp. 135–160.

2.6 Published Reviews

- [1] E. K. P. Chong, "Review of *Discrete Event Systems: Modeling and Performance Analysis*, by Christos G. Cassandras; Richard D. Irwin, Inc., and Aksen Associates, Inc., Homewood, IL, 1993, xix + 790 pp., ISBN 0-256-11212-6," *Discrete Event Dynamic Systems: Theory and Applications*, vol. 4, pp. 113–116, 1994.
- [2] E. K. P. Chong, "Book review: *Discrete Event Systems: Modeling and Performance Analysis*, by Christos G. Cassandras; Richard D. Irwin, Inc., and Aksen Associates, Inc., Homewood, IL, 1993, xix + 790 pp., ISBN 0-256-11212-6," *IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control*, vol. 40, no. 9, pp. 1682–1683, September 1995.

2.7 Technical Reports

- [1] E. K. P. Chong, "A fast active subharmonic transponder," Tech. Rep., Department of Electrical and Electronic Engineering, University of Adelaide, South Australia, May 1987 (92 pp.).
- [2] E. K. P. Chong, "A token ring LAN adaptor for a speech node," Tech. Rep., Department of Electrical and Electronic Engineering, University of Adelaide, South Australia, October 1987; also Texas Instruments Australia, Sydney, New South Wales (81 pp.).

- [3] E. K. P. Chong, "Control of queues in soft real-time imprecise computer systems," Tech. Rep., Department of Electrical and Electronic Engineering, University of Adelaide, South Australia, August 1988 (20 pp.).
- [4] J.-H. Kim, J.-H. Park, S.-W. Lee, and E. K. P. Chong, "A novel approach to fuzzy logic controller design for systems with deadzones," Tech. Rep. TR-EE 92-44, School of Electrical Engineering, Purdue University, October 1992 (25 pp.).
- [5] J.-H. Kim, J.-H. Park, S.-W. Lee, and E. K. P. Chong, "A fuzzy precompensator design for PD control of systems with deadzones," Tech. Rep. TR-EE 93-16, School of Electrical Engineering, Purdue University, April 1993 (23 pp.).
- [6] T. W. Then and E. K. P. Chong, "Genetic algorithms in noisy environments," Tech. Rep. TR-EE 93-36, School of Electrical Engineering, Purdue University, November 1993 (24 pp.).
- [7] P. Dharwadkar, H. J. Siegel, and E. K. P. Chong, "A study of dynamic bandwidth allocation with preemption and degradation for prioritized requests," Tech. Rep. TR-ECE 00-9, School of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Purdue University, July 2000 (108 pp.).
- [8] A. D. Naik, H. J. Siegel, and E. K. P. Chong, "Dynamic bandwidth allocation for requests with classes and priorities in preemptive distributed networks," Tech. Rep. TR-ECE 00-10, School of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Purdue University, July 2000 (100 pp.).
- [9] X. Liu, E. K. P. Chong, and N. B. Shroff, "An access protocol to provide QoS in wireless networks," Tech. Rep. TR-ECE 00-14, School of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Purdue University, November 2000 (44 pp.).
- [10] U. Savagaonkar, R. L. Givan, and E. K. P. Chong, "Sampling techniques for zero-sum, discounted Markov games," Tech. Rep. TR-ECE 02-??, School of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Purdue University, June 2002 (vi+38 pp.).

2.8 Other Publications

- [1] Y. Wardi and E. Chong, "Editorial for the SI: Optimization of discrete event dynamic systems," *Discrete Event Dynamic Systems*, special issue on *Optimization of Discrete Event Dynamic Systems*, vol. 19, no. 3, pp. 283–285, September 2009.
- [2] E. K. P. Chong, "CDC-ECC 2011 in Orlando, Florida: Celebrating 50 Years of Decision and Control," *IEEE Control Systems*, vol. 31, no. 3, June 2011.
- [3] E. F. Camacho, E. K. P. Chong, J. A. Farrell, and M. M. Polycarpou, "Editorial for the special issue on Fundamental Issues in Control," *European Journal of Control*, vol. 17, no. 5–6, pp. 447–448, September–December 2011.
- [4] E. K. P. Chong, "2011 Joint 50th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control and European Control Conference," Conference Report, *IEEE Control Systems*, vol. 32, no. 3, pp. 79–88, June 2012.
- [5] Interview of E. K. P. Chong in *International Innovation*, June 2012. International Innovation is the leading global dissemination resource for the wider scientific, technology and research communities, dedicated to disseminating the latest science, research and technological innovations on a global level. More information and a complimentary subscription offer to the publication can be found at www.researchmedia.eu.

- [6] Q. Zhao, E. K. P. Chong, B. Krishnamachari, A. Leshem, S. Meyn, and V. V. Veeravalli, "Introduction to the issue on Learning-Based Decision Making in Dynamic Systems Under Uncertainty," *IEEE Journal of Selected Topics in Signal Processing*, special issue on *Learning-Based Decision Making in Dynamic Systems under Uncertainty*, vol. 7, no. 5, pp. 743–745, October 2013.
- [7] Edwin K. P. Chong [People in Control], *IEEE Control Systems*, vol. 34, no. 5, pp. 28–29, October 2014.
- [8] Edwin K. P. Chong [People in Control], *IEEE Control Systems*, vol. 36, no. 6, pp. 16–19, December 2016.
- [9] E. K. P. Chong, "To control, with love," President's Message, *IEEE Control Systems*, vol. 37, no. 1, pp. 9–13, February 2017.
- [10] E. K. P. Chong, "The control problem," President's Message, *IEEE Control Systems*, vol. 37, no. 2, pp. 14–16, April 2017.
- [11] E. K. P. Chong, "Textbook models: Expanding applications," President's Message, *IEEE Control Systems*, vol. 37, no. 3, pp. 10–12, June 2017.
- [12] Z. Zhang, W. P. Tay, M. Draief, X. Wang, E. K. P. Chong, and A. O. Hero, "Introduction to the issue on Distributed Information Processing in Social Networks," *IEEE Transactions on Signal and Information Processing over Networks*, special issue on *Signal and Information Processing over Networks*, vol. 3, no. 2, pp. 219–221, June 2017.
- [13] E. K. P. Chong, "Our society's best practices," President's Message, *IEEE Control Systems*, vol. 37, no. 4, pp. 9–10, August 2017.
- [14] E. K. P. Chong, "Control and sustainability," President's Message, *IEEE Control Systems*, vol. 37, no. 5, pp. 8–10, October 2017.
- [15] E. K. P. Chong, "Do we have common philosophical presuppositions?" President's Message, *IEEE Control Systems*, vol. 37, no. 6, pp. 8–9, December 2017.

2.9 Purdue Electrical and Computer Engineering Industrial Affiliates Workshops

- Spring 92: Presentation, "Intelligent Optimization and Simulation," Edwin K. P. Chong
- Fall 92: Poster, "A Performance Improvement Methodology for Manufacturing Systems," Yongseok Park and Edwin K. P. Chong
- Spring 93: Poster, "Automated Fault Diagnosis of Manufacturing Systems," Sanjiv Bavishi and Edwin K. P. Chong
- Spring 93: Poster, "Optimal Sensor Configuration for Manufacturing Systems," Yongseok Park and Edwin K. P. Chong (second place winner in the student poster competition)
- Spring 93: Poster, "An Adaptive Algorithm for Optimization of Uncertain Manufacturing Systems," I-Jeng Wang and Edwin K. P. Chong
- Spring 94: Poster, "Fault Diagnosis of Manufacturing Systems," Sanjiv Bavishi and Edwin K. P. Chong
- Spring 95: Poster, "System Design Under Uncertainty: Machine Learning and Complexity," I-Jeng Wang and Edwin K. P. Chong

- Spring 97: Vice-Chair of PEEII Workshop, *Emerging Technologies: Microelectronics, Optics, Communications, Networking, and Multimedia.*
- Spring 97: Presentation, "Improving Performance of Cellular Systems," Edwin K. P. Chong.
- Spring 97: Poster, "Repetitive Learning Control," Luis G. Sison and Edwin K. P. Chong.
- Spring 97: Poster, "Resource Allocation in Wireless Networks," Jeff Herdtner and Edwin K. P. Chong.
- Spring 98: Chair of PEEII Workshop, Engineering Systems in the Information Age.
- Spring 98: Poster, "Channel Sharing Scheme for Hotspot Alleviation in Packet-Switched Cellular Networks," Suresh Kalyanasundaram, Edwin K. P. Chong, and Ness B. Shroff.
- Spring 98: Poster, "Network Capacity of Power Controlled CDMA Systems in Fading Channels," Junshan Zhang and Edwin K. P. Chong.
- Spring 00: Poster, "Resource Allocation in Preemptive Networks with Multiple QoS Measures," Uday Savagaonkar and Edwin K. P. Chong.
- Spring 00: Poster, "Utility-Based Power Control in Cellular Wireless Systems," Mingbo Xiao, Ness B. Shroff, and Edwin K. P. Chong.
- Spring 00: Poster, "Intelligent Network Control via Online Simulation," Hyeong Soo Chang, Robert Givan, and Edwin K. P. Chong.
- Spring 01: Poster, "Congestion Control via Online Sampling," Gang Wu, Edwin K. P. Chong, and Robert Givan.
- Spring 01: Poster, "State-based Pricing in Electronic Marketplaces," Uday Savagaonkar, Edwin K. P. Chong, and Robert Givan.
- Spring 01: Poster, "Efficient Resource Allocation for QoS Channels in MF-TDMA Satellite," Jung-Min Park, Uday Savagaonkar, Edwin K. P. Chong, H. J. Siegel, and Steven D. Jones.
- Spring 01: Poster, "A QoS Routing Scheme Using the DFS Method with Limited Crankbacks," Dong-won Shin, Edwin K. P. Chong, and H. J. Siegel.
- Spring 01: Poster, "Online Sampling Algorithms for Network Queueing Problems," Hyeong Soo Chang, Robert Givan, and Edwin K. P. Chong.

2.10 Purdue Center for Education and Research in Information Assurance and Security (CERIAS) Annual Research Symposium

- April 01: Poster, "Survivable Multipath Routing Schemes for Connection-Oriented Communications," Dong-won Shin, Edwin K. P. Chong, and Howard Jay Siegel.
- April 01: Poster, "Efficient Source Authentication Schemes for Multicast Communications," Jung Min Park, Howard Jay Siegel, and Edwin K. P. Chong.

2.11 CSU Information Science and Technology Research Colloquium

- April 05: Poster, "Opportunistic Transmission Scheduling in Wireless Networks," Zhi Zhang and Edwin K. P. Chong.
- April 05: Poster, "Scheduling File Transfers over Highspeed Networks," Hua Li and Edwin K. P. Chong.
- April 05: Poster, "Markov Decision Processes with Action Fairness Constraints," Sudhir Moola, Zhi Zhang, and Edwin K. P. Chong.
- April 05: Poster, "Markov Decision Processes and Particle Filters for Sensor Management," Lucas W. Krakow, Yun Li, and Edwin K. P. Chong.
- April 05: Poster, "Target Tracking with Limited Communication in Sensor Networks," Patricia R. Barbosa and Edwin K. P. Chong.
- April 05: Poster, "Optimization Techniques in Portfolio Management," Ramin Zahedi and Edwin K. P. Chong.
- April 05: Poster, "Resource Allocation for Periodic Applications in a Shipboard Environment," Vladimir Shestak, Edwin K. P. Chong, Anthony A. Maciejewski, and H. J. Siegel.
- April 05: Invited talk, "Network Modeling, Analysis, Control, and Simulation."
- April 05: Invited panel speaker, "Colorado Grid Computing (CoGrid) Initiative."
- Nov. 06: Poster, "Radar Processing for Target Tracking in Urban Environments," Sowmya Lolla and Edwin K. P. Chong.
- Nov. 06: Poster, "Portfolio Management using Partially Observable Markov Decision Process," Ramin Zahedi and Edwin K. P. Chong. (Winner of Second Prize in the Poster Contest.)
- Nov. 06: Poster, "Active Sensing in an Urban Environment: Closing the Loop," Patricia R. Barbosa, Yun Li, and Edwin K. P. Chong. (Winner of Lockheed Martin Prize and also Third Prize in the Poster Contest.)
- Nov. 06: Poster, "Dynamic Sensor Management For Multisensor Multitarget Tracking," Yun Li, Edwin K. P. Chong, and Lucas W. Krakow.
- Nov. 06: Poster, "Opportunistic Scheduling for Wireless Networks," Zhi Zhang and Edwin K. P. Chong. (Winner of First Prize in the Poster Contest.)

3 Educational Activities

3.1 Ph.D. Dissertation Supervision Completed at Purdue

17		
Name	Date	Dissertation Title
Yongseok Park	May 1996	"Model-Based Monitoring of Discrete Event Systems" Journal articles [J11], [J17]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C10], [C16], [C19], [C20], [C21], [C22], [C27], [C33], [C36], [C41], [C45]. Research book contributions [6].
I-Jeng Wang	Aug. 1996	"Analysis of Stochastic Approximation and Related Algorithms" Journal articles [J12], [J16], [J19], [J21], [J58]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C15], [C25], [C29], [C35], [C38], [C43], [C46], [C50], [C56], [C70], [C94].
Junyi Li	Feb. 1998	"Intercellular Coordination Schemes for Improving Spectrum Utilization in Wireless Cellular Networks" (jointly supervised with N. B. Shroff) Journal articles [J20], [J23], [J24], [J46]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C52], [C57], [C65], [C66], [C64]. Fellow of IEEE.
Luis G. Sison	Feb. 1998	"Repetitive Learning Control of Linear Periodic Plants" Conference proceedings and presentations [C32], [C51], [C55], [C62].
Suresh Kalyanasundaram	May 2000	"Call-Level and Class-Level Quality-of-Service in Multiservice Networks" (jointly supervised with N. B. Shroff) Journal articles [J28], [J29], [J36], [J46], [J51]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C60], [C64], [C79], [C92], [C101].
Junshan Zhang	Aug. 2000	"Design and Performance Analysis of Power-Controlled CDMA Wireless Networks with Linear Receivers and Antenna Arrays" Journal articles [J26], [J30], [J32], [J37], [J40]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C58], [C63], [C75], [C77], [C78], [C82], [C89], [C104]. Fellow of IEEE. Currently holds a chaired professorship.
Hyeong Soo Chang	May 2001	"On-line Sampling-based Control for Network Queueing Problems" (jointly supervised with R. Givan) Journal articles [J39], [J44], [J56]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C74], [C83], [C132].
Mingbo Xiao	May 2002	"Resource Management in Power-controlled Cellular Wireless Networks" (jointly supervised with N. B. Shroff) Journal articles [J31], [J35], [J42]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C72], [C84], [C91].

Xin (Mandy) Liu	Aug. 2002	"Opportunistic Scheduling in Wireless Communication Networks" (jointly supervised with N. B. Shroff) Journal articles [J34], [J41]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C81], [C85], [C93], [C98], [C100], [C107]. Research book contributions [4]. Fellow of IEEE.
Uday Savagaonkar	Sep. 2002	"Dynamic Network Pricing using Sampling Techniques for Markov Games" (jointly supervised with R. Givan) Journal articles [J45]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C80], [C95], [C99].
Jung Min (Jerry) Park	Aug. 2003	"Efficient Primitives for Ensuring Security in E-Commerce Transactions" (jointly supervised with H. J. Siegel) Journal articles [J43], [J49]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C80], [C96], [C105], [C109]. Fellow of IEEE.
Dong-Won Shin	Aug. 2003	"Multicriteria Routing for Guaranteed Performance Communications" (jointly supervised with H. J. Siegel) Journal articles [J73]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C88], [C97], [C114], [C143].
Gang Wu	Oct. 2003	"Model-Based Analysis and Control in Stochastic Networks" (jointly supervised with R. Givan) Journal articles [J38], [J55]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C86], [C102], [C110], [C111].
Jeffrey D. Herdtner	May 2004	"Power Control and Capacity in Wireless Networks" Journal articles [J25]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C59], [C71], [C123].
Jeongjoon Lee	Sep. 2005	"Energy Efficient Schedulers in Wireless Networks: Design and Optimization" (jointly supervised with C. Rosenberg) Journal articles [J53]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C108], [C113], [C127], [C134].

3.2 Ph.D. Dissertation Supervision Completed at CSU

Name	Date	Dissertation Title
Hua Li	Oct. 2007	"Information Theoretic Problems in Networks and Active Sensing" Journal articles [J47], [J60], [J70]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C112], [C115], [C116], [C138], [C141], [C144], [C157].
Patricia de Rezende Barbosa	Apr. 2010	"Target Tracking with Distributed Sensing: Information-Theoretic Bounds and Closed-Loop Scheduling for Urban Terrain" Journal articles [J60], [J119]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C138], [C146], [C151].
Tatpong Katanyukul	Apr. 2010	"Approximate Dynamic Programming Application to Inventory Management" (jointly supervised with W. Duff, IEOR Program) Journal articles [J69], [J90]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C177], [C10].
Zhi Zhang	Aug. 2011	"Resource Management in QoS-Aware Wireless Cellular Networks" Journal articles [J62], [J68]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C120], [C122], [C150].
Zhenliang Zhang	Aug. 2013	"Decision and Learning in Large Networks" (jointly supervised with A. Pezeshki) Journal articles [J76], [J79], [J81], [J85], [J97], [J106], [J103], [J110], [J135], [J126]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C161], [C162], [C167], [C168], [C172], [C173], [C175], [C176], [C179], [C181], [C180], [C190], [C256].
Ramin Zahedi	Sep. 2013	"Compressive Measurement Design for Detection and Estimation of Sparse Signals" (jointly supervised with A. Pezeshki) Journal article [J75], [J83]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C158], [C170], [C184], [C189].
Yang Zhang	Jan. 2014	"Continuum Limits of Markov Chains with Application to Wireless Network Modeling and Control" Journal articles [J80], [J84]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C159], [C164], [C171].
Shankarachary Ragi	Mar. 2014	"Cooperative Control of Mobile Sensor Platforms in Dynamic Environments" Journal articles [J74], [J82], [J86], [J87], [J92], [J121]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C160], [C174], [C185], [C182], [C187], [C212]. Research book contributions [12].

Rick Sturdivant	Jan. 2017	"Application of Systems Engineering to Complex Systems and System of Systems" (Sys. Engr.) Journal articles [J98], [J100], [J102], [J104], [J105], [J113]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C200], [C201], [C207], [C208], [C209], [C210], [C211], [C213], [C219].
Christopher M. Eaton	Mar. 2018	"Autonomous UAV Control and Testing Methods utilizing Partially Observable Markov Decision Processes" (Sys. Engr., jointly supervised with A. Maciejewski) Journal articles [J95], [J109]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C221], [C237], [C238].
Yajing Liu	June 2018	"Bounding Greedy Strategies in Submodular Optimization Problems" (jointly supervised with A. Pezeshki) Journal articles [J107], [J110], [J116], [J135], [J126]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C195], [C199], [C204], [C218], [C228], [C256].
Lucas W. Krakow	Oct. 2018	"Spanning Sensor Resource Management" Journal articles [J66], [J83], [J91]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C133], [C137], [C139], [C170], [C184], [C189], [C191], [C220], [C237], [C238].
Yugandhar Sarkale	Oct. 2019	"Problems on Decision Making under Uncertainty" Journal articles [J114], [J119], [J122]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C196], [C197], [C226], [C227], [C233], [C236], [C243], [C244], [C246], [C247], [C250].
Fateh El Sherif	Feb. 2020	"Green Communication and Security in Wireless Networks Based on Markov Decision Process and Semivariance Optimization" Journal article [J118]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C253].
Alaa Abdulhussain Refeis Alsaeedy	Mar. 2020	User-Oriented Mobility Management in Cellular Wireless Networks Journal articles [J115], [J120], [J123], [J129], [J138], [J133]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C240], [C252].
Mahsa Ghorbani	May 2020	"Empirical Evaluation of a Dimension-Reduction Method for Time-Series Prediction" (Sys. Engr.) Journal articles [J125], [J141]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C217], [C224], [C230], [C231], [C251].
Christopher Peter Robbiano	Nov. 2020	"Statistical Signal Processing Methods for Detection, Classification, and Path Planning with Applications in Sonar (jointly supervised with M. Azimi) Journal articles [J137], [J143], [J140]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C232], [C258].

Megan Emmons Aug. 2021 "Using Locally Observed Swarm Behaviors to Infer Global Features

of Harsh Environments" (jointly supervised with A. Maciejewski)

Journal article [J128].

Conference proceedings and presentations [C229].

Tian Ju Ma June 2022 "Big Data Decision Support System" (Sys. Engr.)

Journal article [J139].

Pranav Damale July 2023 "Performance-Computation Tradeoffs in Detection and Estimation"

Journal articles [J111], [J136], [J139], [J142], [J146]. Conference proceedings and presentations [C264].

3.3 M.S. Thesis Supervision Completed at Purdue

Name Date Thesis Title

Binal M. Bhukhanwala Aug. 1994 "Dual Controller Scheme for Rapid Magnet Cycling"

Journal article [J15].

Conference proceedings and presentations [C44], [C48].

Surjamukhi Chatterjea Nov. 1999 "Quality of Service Attributes at Multiple Levels of an Informa-

tion Dissemination System" (jointly supervised with H. J. Siegel)

Conference proceedings and presentations [C70].

Amit Naik Aug. 2000 "Bandwidth Allocation for Prioritized Session and Data Re-

quests in Preemptive Communication Networks" (jointly super-

vised with H. J. Siegel)

Conference proceedings and presentations [C90].

Pranav Dharwadkar Aug. 2000 "Dynamic Bandwidth Allocation with Preemption and Degra-

dation for Prioritized Requests" (jointly supervised with H. J.

Siegel)

Conference proceedings and presentations [C87].

3.4 M.S. Thesis Supervision Completed at CSU

Sudhir Moola Mar. 2006 "Temporal Fair Scheduling Over a Wireless Channel"

Journal article [J68].

Conference proceedings and presentations [C150].

Ramin Zahedi Oct. 2007 "Stochastic Dynamic Programming Approximation Techniques for the

Portfolio Management Problem"

Lucas W. Krakow Mar. 2009 "Sensor Resource Management via Partially Observable Markov De-

cision Processes"

Journal article [J66].

Conference proceedings and presentations [C133], [C137], [C139].

Pranav Damale Sep. 2015 "Design of a Gait Acquisition and Analysis System for Assessing The

Recovery in a Classical Murine Model of Parkinson's Disease"

Journal articles [J111], [J136], [J142].

3.5 Other Thesis Supervision

Lau

Stephen Lee Huei Mar. 2022 "Single-Pixel Image Reconstruction Based on Compressive Sensing

and Deep Learning" (Master Of Engineering Science (Research),

Monash University, Malaysia, jointly supervised with W. Xin)

Journal article [J132].

3.6 M.S. and Ph.D. Students Currently Being Supervised

Michael Fox (Ph.D., Sys. Engr.)

Journal article [J145].

Anthony D'Angelo (Ph.D., Sys. Engr.)

Conference proceedings and presentations [C241], [C242].

Apichart Vasutapituks (Ph.D.)

Conference proceedings and presentations [C260], [C263].

Bowen Li (Ph.D.)

Conference proceedings and presentations [C267].

Brandon Van Over (Ph.D.)

Conference proceedings and presentations [C267].

Mark Ritschard (Ph.D.)

Maxim Olivine (Ph.D., Sys. Engr.)

Journal article [J149].

Russell Geschrey (Ph.D., Sys. Engr.)

Sean T. Nguyen (Ph.D., Sys. Engr.)

Frank Panettieri (Ph.D., Sys. Engr.)

David Paul Keene (Ph.D., Sys. Engr.)

Kuldeep Pandey (Ph.D., Sys. Engr.)

3.7 Postdoctoral Supervision

- [1] Ying He, 2003–2004
- [2] Yun Li, 2004–2005
- [3] Entao Liu, 2011–2012
- [4] Yugandhar Sarkale, October 2019–September 2020
- [5] Alaa Alsaeedy, March–August 2020
- [6] Fateh El Sherif, January–May 2021

3.8 Courses Developed at Purdue

EE 681 Discrete Event Systems

EE 5XX Graduate Control Laboratory (with other members of the Automatic Control Area)

3.9 Courses "In Charge Of" at Purdue

EE 681 Discrete Event Systems, Fall 1992–2001.

EE 580 Optimization Methods for Systems and Control, Fall 1994–2001.

3.10 Undergraduate and Non-Thesis Student Projects at Purdue

- EE 495 *Vehicular Traffic Control* (1 cr.), Spring 1991. Christopher Omar Gozali
- EE 696 Fuzzy Computation (6 cr.), Summer 1993. Muthucumaru Maheswaran
- EE 495 Statistical Process Control (3 cr.), Fall 1993. Cory C. Kihlstrom
- EE 495 *X, Petri Nets, and IMS* (3 cr.), Fall 1993. Thomas M. Cronin
- EE 495/6 *Genetic Algorithms* (495: 2cr.; 496: 1cr.), Fall 1993. Thai Wei Then
- EE 495/6 Interior Point Methods (495: 2cr.; 496: 1cr.), Fall 1993. Wan Ning Fu
- EE 495 *Intelligent Manufacturing* (2 cr.), Summer 1994. Hartarto Ciputra

- EE 495 *Discrete Event Systems* (3 cr.), Fall 1994. Choon-Teng Loh
- EE 495 Industrial Survey Proj. (2 cr.), Fall 1996.

Shawn M. Bruns

EE 496 *Peripheral Controls* (1 cr.), Spring 1998. Richard Pettys

EE 496 Peripheral Controls (2 cr.), Spring 1998.

D. Hamilton Radcliffe

EE 696 Bay Command Console (BCC) – Automated Testing (1 cr.), Summer 1998. Siddharth Vajirkar

3.11 Summer Undergraduate Research Internship (SURI) supervision at Purdue

(Supported by the Purdue NSF Engineering Research Center)

1993: Thai Wey Then, Cory C. Kihlstrom, Wan-Ning Fu, Thomas M. Cronin, Yin Chan, Mark Penny

1994: Choon-Teng Loh

3.12 Courses Developed at CSU

EE/M 520 Optimization Methods for Control and Communication

ECE/ENGR 531 Engineering Risk Analysis

3.13 Undergraduate and Non-Thesis Student Projects at CSU

- EE 401 Target Tracking with Sensor Networks (3 cr.), Fall 2003.

 Jeremy D. West
- EE 495 Location Aware Computing in a Wireless Local Area Network (3 cr.), Spring 2004. Borys E. Senyk
- EE 695 Voice over Internet Protocol (3 cr.), Spring 2004.
 - Sanket Bajaj
- EE 402 Target Tracking with Sensor Networks (3 cr.), Spring 2004. Jeremy D. West
- EE 401 Location Aware Computing in a Wireless Local Area Network (3 cr.), Fall 2004. Borys E. Senyk
- EE 402 Wireless Sniffer Development on a Xilinx Vertex-II Pro ML300 Evaluation Platform (3 cr.), Fall 2004.

 Micaela Nofsinger
- EE 695 Web Authentication for CoGrid Using a WebISO (3 cr.), Spring 2005. Michael Raskey

ECE 695

***	PDE Models of Networks, Summer 2007. Nagarjuna Duvvuru (Department of Electrical Engineering, Indian Institute of Technology Madras)
***	Opportunistic Scheduling with Heterogeneous Fairness Constraints for Wireless Networks Summer 2008. Shankarachary Ragi (Department of Electrical Engineering, Indian Institute of Technology Madras)
***	PDE Models of Nonuniform Networks, Summer 2009. Sujay Prasad Srivastava (Department of Electrical Engineering, Indian Institute of Technology Madras)
EE 401	Automatic Portfolio Management (3 cr.), Fall 2009. Abdulla Altunaiji and Yazeed Alruwayti
EE 402	Automatic Portfolio Management (3 cr.), Spring 2010. Abdulla Altunaiji and Yazeed Alruwayti
ECE 401	Automatic Portfolio Management (3 cr.), Fall 2010. Danny Webb and Yijiang Zhou
ECE 402	Automatic Portfolio Management (3 cr.), Spring 2011. Danny Webb and Yijiang Zhou
ECE 401	Automatic Portfolio Management (3 cr.), Fall 2011. Greg Burkhart and Frank Willis Turner V
ECE 402	Automatic Portfolio Management (3 cr.), Spring 2012. Greg Burkhart and Frank Willis Turner V
ECE 401	Automatic Portfolio Management (3 cr.), Fall 2012. Jordan Courville and Rayan Alanazi
ENGR 597	Collaborative Command & Conquer System (C3S) (3 cr.), Fall 2012. Bronson Aken and Daniel Crowe
ECE 402	Automatic Portfolio Management (3 cr.), Spring 2013. Jordan Courville, Rayan Alanazi, and Khalid Abudawood
ENGR 597	Chess By Volume (3 cr.), Spring 2013. Patrick Hresko
ECE 402	Automatic Portfolio Management (3 cr.), Fall 2013. Khalid Abudawood
ENGR 597	SharAR ("Sharer") (3 cr.), Fall 2013. Joseph Kovach
ECE 695	Orchestrated Management of Sensors (3 cr.), Summer 2014. Yugandhar Sarkale

- ENGR 695 Systems Engineering Processes Applied to the Naval Electromagnetic Railgun Project (3 cr.), Summer 2014. Benjamin W. Parker
- ECE 695 Orchestrated Management of Sensors (3 cr.), Fall 2014. Tushar Ganguli
- ENGR 597 Swissport Cargo Services ORD Ops-4 Warehouse Relocation Project (3 cr.), Fall 2014.

 Jared Butler
- ENGR 597 Topside Communications Deckbox: Prototype to Production (3 cr.), Fall 2014.
 Tina Botti
- ENGR 695 Systems Engineering for Bottling (3 cr.), Fall 2014.

 Michael Herder
- ECE 695 Prediction of End-of-day Stock Prices via Principal Component Analysis (3 cr.), Fall 2014/Spring 2015.

 Arun Boominathan
- ENGR 597 Hover-Watch: A Reconnaissance and Surveillance System for Law-Enforcement Operations (3 cr.), Fall 2015.

 Jorge O'Neil
- ENGR 695 Engineering Cyber Security (3 cr.), Fall 2015. Jonathan P. Baeckel
- ECE 401 3-D Printing and Electronics Prototyping (3 cr.), Fall 2015. Zebulun Benham and Jason Gardner
- ECE 695 Optimizing the MATLAB Code for UAV Tracking System (3 cr.), Fall 2015. Dhawal Gusain
- ECE 402 3-D Printing and Electronics Prototyping (3 cr.), Spring 2016. Zebulun Benham and Jason Gardner
- ENGR 695 Systems with Human Components (3 cr.), Fall 2016. Ben Baldassare
- ECE 695 & 587 Development of Water Probe for Total Dissolved Solids (3 cr.) (jointly with G. Markman), Fall 2016–Summer 2017.

 Sharvari Malunjkar
- ECE 695 *Predictive Data Analytics* (3 cr.) (jointly with S. Suryanarayanan), Spring & Fall 2017. Mingsui Sun
- ENGR 597 *Cybersecurity System Services (C2S) Concept Definition* (3 cr.), Fall 2017. Joseph Packrone
- ECE 401 Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Fall 2017.
 Erica Hoppe and Kassi Prochazka (Computer Engineering), Spencer Pollner (Mechanical Engineering), and Kristopher Kaseman (Electrical Engineering).

ECE 402 Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Spring 2018.

Erica Hoppe and Kassi Prochazka (Computer Engineering), Spencer Pollner (Mechanical Engineering), and Kristopher Kaseman (Electrical Engineering).

ECE 401 Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Fall 2018.

Stephen Walker-Weinshenker and Dakota Witkopf (Electrical Engineering), and Erica Hoppe (Computer Engineering)

ECE 402 Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Spring 2019.

Stephen Walker-Weinshenker and Dakota Witkopf (Electrical Engineering). Participant: Erica Hoppe (Computer Engineering)

ECE 401 Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Fall 2019.

Samantha Godinez (Electrical Engineering), Matthew Miller (Computer Engineering) and Cody Marvin (Mechanical Engineering),

Noncredit Project on linear algebraic methods for data science, Fall 2019.

Lingyun (Iris) He

ECE 402 Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Spring 2020.

Samantha Godinez (Electrical Engineering), Matthew Miller (Computer Engineering) and Cody Marvin (Mechanical Engineering),

Noncredit Project on linear algebraic methods for data science, Spring 2020.

Lingyun (Iris) He

Noncredit Project on linear algebraic methods for data science, Summer 2020.

Lingyun (Iris) He

ECE 695 Vision-Based Perching for Aerial Robots (3 cr.) (jointly with Jianguo Zhao), Fall 2020.

Billy Hao-Tse Hsiao Lingyun (Iris) He

ECE 401 Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Fall 2020.

Jimmy Craveiro, Cole Worth, and David Farnsworth.

ECE 495A B111 Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Fall 2000.

Samantha Godinez

ECE 401 Machine Learning for Prediction, Fall 2020.

Lingyun (Iris) He and Rui Tang.

ECE 402 Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Spring 2021.

Jimmy Craveiro, Cole Worth, and David Farnsworth.

ECE 495A B111 Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Spring 2021.

Samantha Godinez

ECE 402 Machine Learning for Prediction, Spring 2021.

Lingyun (Iris) He and Rui Tang.

ECE 401 Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Fall 2021.

Pablo Alvarez, Andrew Weeks, and Josh Schroeder.

ECE 402	Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Spring 2022. Pablo Alvarez, Andrew Weeks, and Josh Schroeder.
ECE 401	Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Fall 2022. Jonah Rockwell and Isaac Chwojko-Frank
ECE 402	Senior Design Lab (3 cr.), Spring 2023.

Jonah Rockwell and Isaac Chwojko-Frank

4 Professional Activities

4.1 Invited Lectures

- [1] Student Papers Evening, Institution of Engineers, Australia, Adelaide, October 1987 (A Token Ring LAN Adaptor for a Speech Node).
- [2] Inaugural Australian Technology Awards, Texas Instruments Australia, Sydney, November 1987 (A Token Ring LAN Adaptor for a Speech Node).
- [3] Department of Electrical and Electronic Engineering, University of Adelaide, June 1988 (Control of Queues in Soft Real-Time Systems).
- [4] Research Seminar, Department of Electrical Engineering, Princeton University, August 1989 (Convergence of Optimization Algorithms using IPA).
- [5] Corporate Affiliates Meeting, Princeton University, November 1989 (Recursive Optimization of Queues).
- [6] Corporate Affiliates Meeting, Princeton University, November 1990 (Optimization Algorithms for Communication/Computer Networks).
- [7] Department of Electrical Engineering, Princeton University, November 1990 (On Algorithms using IPA that Update After Every Customer).
- [8] Department of Computer Science, Texas A&M University, December 9, 1991 (On-Line Optimization Algorithms for Queueing Systems).
- [9] Purdue IEEE Student Branch Meeting, School of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Purdue University, October 6, 1992 (If Only Traffic Lights Have More Than Just A Yellow Signal).
- [10] Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, C&SRL, University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, November 17, 1992 (On-Line Optimization of Queues).
- [11] Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, University of Massachusetts, Amherst, April 30, 1993 (Inversion of Timed Discrete Event Systems).
- [12] Département d'I.R.O., Université de Montréal, Montréal, Canada, May 26, 1993 (Discrete Event Simulation of Structural Changes).
- [13] Département de Génie Électrique et de Génie Informatique, École Polytechnique, Montréal, Canada, May 27, 1993 (On-Line Optimization of Queues).
- [14] Department of Electrical Engineering, Indiana University Purdue University Indianapolis (IUPUI), October 22, 1993 (Discrete Event Systems: A New Challenge for Engineers).
- [15] Department of Electrical Engineering, University of Notre Dame, September 10, 1996 (On-Line Parametric Tuning of Networks).
- [16] EE 694 Graduate Seminar Series, School of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Purdue University, October 10, 1996 (On-Line Parameter Tuning of Networks).
- [17] INFORMS Student Chapter (Purdue) Seminar Series, April 24, 1997 (On-Line Performance Optimization).

- [18] CS 690P Advanced Topics in Networking Seminar, Department of Computer Science, Purdue University, Fall 1997 (On-Line Parametric Tuning of Networks).
- [19] Performance Analysis Department, Bell Labs, Lucent Technologies, Holmdel, NJ, June 29, 1998 (A Localized Channel Sharing Scheme for Wireless Cellular Networks).
- [20] Mathematics of Networks and Systems Research Department, Bell Labs, Lucent Technologies, Murray Hill, NJ, October 9, 1998 (On Optimal Throughput with Static Reduced Power).
- [21] Department of Electrical Engineering, Princeton University, November 19, 1998 (Channel Reuse with Reduced Power in Cellular Systems).
- [22] Wireless Information Network Laboratory (WINLAB), Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey, December 9, 1998 (Channel Reuse with Reduced Power in Cellular Systems).
- [23] Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, New Jersey Institute of Technology December 11, 1998 (Channel Reuse with Reduced Power in Cellular Systems).
- [24] Performance Analysis Department, Bell Labs, Lucent Technologies, Holmdel, NJ, December 22, 1998 (On Channel Reuse with Reduced Power).
- [25] School of Chemical Engineering, Purdue University, January 19, 1999 (Repetitive Learning Control of Linear Periodic Plants).
- [26] Department of Electrical Engineering, Ohio State University, November 18, 1999 (A Reduced-Power Channel Reuse Scheme for Cellular Systems).
- [27] Department of Computer Science, Purdue University, April 20, 2000 (Simulation-based Network Control).
- [28] Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, University of Massachusetts, Amherst, February 22, 2001 (Transmission Scheduling for Wireless Data Services).
- [29] United Technologies Seminar Series in Manufacturing and Systems Engineering, Department of Manufacturing Engineering, Boston University, February 23, 2001 (Transmission Scheduling for Wireless Data Services).
- [30] Applied Physics Laboratory, The Johns Hopkins University, June 12, 2001 (How to Use Traffic Models to Help Make Network Control Decisions).
- [31] Department of Mathematics, Colorado State University, September 4, 2001 (Sampling-based Approximation Methods for Markov Decision Processes: Application to Network Control).
- [32] Department of Electrical Engineering, University of Wyoming, September 14, 2001 (Transmission Scheduling for Wireless Data Services).
- [33] Department of Statistics, Colorado State University, September 17, 2001 (Sampling-based Approximation Methods for Markov Decision Processes: Application to Network Control).
- [34] Department of Interdisciplinary Telecommunications, University of Colorado, Boulder, February 15, 2002 (Network Control via Online Sampling of Traffic Models).
- [35] Computer Science Colloquium, Department of Computer Science, University of Denver, May 24, 2002 (Efficient Multicast Packet Authentication Using Signature Amortization).

- [36] Joint Stochastic Models and Optimization Seminar, Department of Mathematics, University of Colorado, Denver, September 20, 2002 (Network Control aided by Stochastic Traffic Models).
- [37] Department of Computer Science, Colorado School of Mines, January 30, 2004 (What is a dynamic decision problem, and what can we do if we encounter one?).
- [38] Faculty of Electrical Engineering, Polytechnic University of Tirana, Albania, March 17, 2004 (Optimal Opportunistic Scheduling in Wireless Networks).
- [39] University of New York at Tirana, Albania, March 18, 2004 (The Convergence of Computing, Communication, and Control).
- [40] IBM, Boulder, Colorado, June 3, 2004 (Dynamic Resource Allocation).
- [41] University College Cork, Ireland, July 7, 2004 (Dynamic Resource Management). Invited talk presented to entire symposium at the *3rd International Symposium on Parallel and Distributed Computing (ISPDC'04)*, in association with *HeteroPar'04*, July 5–8, 2004
- [42] Centre de Recherche Mathématiques (CRM), Université de Montréal, Montréal, Canada, July 17, 2004 (Online Pricing for Bandwidth Provisioning in Multi-Class Networks). Invited talk presented at the *Internet Economics Workshop*.
- [43] 2nd DoE Workshop on Multiscale Mathematics, Broomfield, Colorado, July 24, 2004 (Analysis and Simulation of Large Networks).
- [44] Malaysia University of Science and Technology, January 4, 2005 (A Monte Carlo Approach to Dynamic Resource Management).
- [45] Centre for Telecommunications Value-Chain-Driven Research (CTVR), Trinity College, Dublin, Ireland, August 12, 2005 (Decentralized Communication Resource Management for Tracking and Surveillance Networks).
- [46] Computer Science Department, University College Dublin, Ireland, August 13, 2005 (Decentralized Communication Resource Management for Tracking and Surveillance Networks).
- [47] Malaysia University of Science and Technology, January 5, 2006 (Decentralized Flow Control for Sensor Networks).
- [48] Faculty of Engineering and Faculty of Information Technology, Multimedia University, Malaysia, January 6, 2006 (Decentralized Flow Control for Sensor Networks).
- [49] Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, University of Colorado, Boulder, April 14, 2006 (Decentralized Rate Control for Sensor Networks).
- [50] Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Arizona State University, and the IEEE Phoenix Section Communications and Signal Processing Chapter, Phoenix, April 21, 2006 (Decentralized Rate Control for Sensor Networks).
- [51] Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, United States Air Force Academy, Colorado Springs, April 28, 2006 (Decentralized Flow Control for Networked Tracking and Surveillance).
- [52] School of Electrical and Electronic Engineering, The University of Adelaide, Adelaide, South Australia, December 20, 2006 (Decentralized Flow Control for Networked Tracking and Surveillance).

- [53] The Center for Information and Systems Engineering, Boston University, Boston, April 20, 2007 (Duality-Based Optimization Method for Decentralized Flow Control in Sensor Networks).
- [54] Malaysia University of Science and Technology, May 29, 2007 (Continuum Modeling of Large Networks). Co-sponsored by IEEE Malaysia Communication Society.
- [55] Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, University of Wyoming, September 7, 2007 (Decentralized Flow Control for Sensor Networks).
- [56] Plenary Talk, American Scientific Affiliation, Annual Rocky Mountain Section Conference, Colorado State University, February 23, 2008 (Technology: Control and Responsibility).
- [57] Department of Statistics, Colorado State University, November 10, 2008 (Continuum Models of Large Networks).
- [58] Department of Electrical and Electronic Engineering, Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman (UTAR), Malaysia, May 20, 2009 (Coordinated Guidance of Autonomous UAVs).
- [59] Department of Electrical and Electronic Engineering, Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman (UTAR), Malaysia, May 24, 2010 (How to Model and Simulate a Network with a Billion Nodes).
- [60] Department of Statistics, Colorado State University, August 30, 2010 (Markov Decision Processes with Constraints).
- [61] Center for Vehicular Technology, Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman (UTAR), Malaysia, January 5, 2011 (Guidance of Autonomous Vehicles with On-Board Sensing).
- [62] MMU Melaka, Malaysia, January 7, 2011 (Guidance of Autonomous Vehicles with On-Board Sensing).
- [63] Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman (UTAR) Kampar Campus, Malaysia, January 11, 2011 (Guidance of Autonomous Vehicles with On-Board Sensing).
- [64] Keynote, Symposium on Autonomous Vehicular Technology, January 13, 2011 (Guidance of Autonomous Vehicles with On-Board Sensing: A Markov Decision Theoretic Approach).
- [65] Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Baylor University, February 24, 2011 (Guidance of Autonomous Aerial Vehicles Using a Partially Observable Markov Decision Process Approximation).
- [66] School of Electrical and Electronic Engineering, The University of Adelaide, Adelaide, South Australia, July 18, 2011 (Guidance of Autonomous Aerial Vehicles with On-Board Sensors).
- [67] Department of Computer Science (CS692 Computer Science Colloquium), Colorado State University, February 13, 2012 (Guidance of Autonomous Aerial Vehicles: Real-time Planning via POMDP).
- [68] Department of Finance and Real Estate, Colorado State University, April 13, 2012 (Bellman's Principle with Constraints).
- [69] School of Electronic and Information Engineering, Xi'an Jiaotong University, Xi'an, China, May 22, 2012 (Real-time Planning via POMDP: Guidance of Autonomous Aerial Vehicles).
- [70] Institute of Systems Science, Academy of Mathematics and Systems Science, Chinese Academy of Sciences, Beijing, China, May 24, 2012 (Bellman's Principle for Multichain Problems with Constraints).

- [71] School of Engineering, Monash University, Sunway Campus, Malaysia, May 28, 2012 (Real-time Planning via POMDP: Guidance of Autonomous Aerial Vehicles).
- [72] Center for Mathematical Sciences, Faculty of Engineering, Multimedia University Malaysia (MMU), May 29, 2012 (Real-time Planning via POMDP: Guidance of Autonomous Aerial Vehicles).
- [73] Center for Vehicular Technology, Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman (UTAR), Malaysia, June 4, 2012 (Real-time Planning via POMDP: Guidance of Autonomous Aerial Vehicles).
- [74] School of Engineering, Monash University, Sunway Campus, Malaysia, June 6, 2012 (Bellman's Principle with Inequality Constraints).
- [75] Department of Mechanical and Control Engineering, Tokyo Institute of Technology (TokyoTech), Japan, May 8, 2013 (Guidance of Autonomous Aerial Vehicles via POMDP).
- [76] Invited talk, *Joint CSS Kyoto University Workshop on Systems and Control 2013*, Clock Tower Centennial Hall, Kyoto University, Kyoto, Japan, May 9, 2013 (Learning Rates in Social Networks).
- [77] Invited talk, *The 2nd International Workshop on Control System Science and Engineering*, University of Electronics Science and Technology of China, Chengdu, China, May 14, 2013 (Guidance of Autonomous Aerial Vehicles via POMDP).
- [78] Department of Automation, Shanghai Jiaotong University, Shanghai, China, May 20, 2013 (Bellman's Principle with Constraints).
- [79] Department of Computer Science and Networked Systems, Sunway University, Malaysia, May 27, 2013 (Guidance of Autonomous Aerial Vehicles).
- [80] MEC4418 Special Lecture, School of Engineering, Monash University, Sunway Campus, Malaysia, May 28, 2013 (Control Principles in Non-Physical and Man-Made Systems).
- [81] Center for Vehicular Technology, Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman (UTAR), Malaysia, May 29, 2013 (On Succeeding in Your Career).
- [82] School of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Georgia Institute of Technology, Atlanta, Georgia, January 24, 2014 (Approximating Extremely Large Networks via Continuum Limits of Markov Chains)
- [83] Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, University of Wyoming, April 4, 2014 (Guidance of Autonomous Aerial Vehicles via POMDP).
- [84] Invited Workshop on Optimization, School of Engineering, Monash University Malaysia, June 1 and 5, 2014.
- [85] Plenary Lecture, *The 5th International Conference on Intelligent and Advanced Systems (ICIAS2014)*, June 4, 2014; part of the *World Engineering, Science & Technology Congress (ESTCON)*, June 3–5, 2014, Kuala Lumpur Convention Center, Malaysia (Technological Convergence for a Sustainable Future: Attitudes and Risks).
- [86] Faculty of Engineering, Multimedia University Malaysia (MMU), June 10, 2014 (Guidance of Autonomous Aerial Vehicles via POMDP).
- [87] Department of Electrical, Computer, and Energy Engineering, University of Colorado, Boulder, October 22, 2014 (Decision Making in Large Networks).

- [88] 2016 Symposium on Emerging Frontiers in Systems and Control, Center for Intelligent and Networked Systems (CFINS), Tsinghua University, May 27, 2016 (Submodular Optimization and Greedy Policies).
- [89] Plenary Lecture, 13th International Workshop on Discrete Event Systems (WODES 2016), May 30–June 1, 2016, Xi'an, China (Submodular Optimization Problems and Their Applications).
- [90] School of Automation, Northwestern Polytechnical University, Xi'an, China, June 1, 2016 (Submodular Optimization and Greedy Policies).
- [91] School of Electrical and Electronic Engineering, Nanyang Technological University, Singapore, June 6, 2016 (Submodular Optimization and Greedy Policies).
- [92] School of Computing, Informatics, and Decision Systems Engineering, Arizona State University, September 23, 2016 (Greedy Strategies and Submodular Optimization).
- [93] Keynote Lecture, 29th Chinese Control and Decision Conference (CCDC), May 28–30, 2017, Chongqing, China (When it is Unnecessary to be Optimal and Enough to be Greedy).
- [94] Networked Sensing and Control, Zhejiang University, Zhejiang, China, June 1, 2017 (When it is Unnecessary to be Optimal and Enough to be Greedy).
- [95] College of Automation Engineering, Nanjing University of Aeronautics and Astronautics, Nanjing, China, June 5, 2017 (When it is Unnecessary to be Optimal and Enough to be Greedy).
- [96] Institute for Advanced Study, City University of Hong Kong, Hong Kong, August 24, 2017 (Performance Guarantees for Approximate Dynamic Programming Schemes).
- [97] Plenary Lecture, 2017 International Conference on Instrumentation, Control, Information Technology and System Integration (SICE Annual Conference 2017), Kanazawa, September 19–22, 2017 (Don't Bother Being Optimal, Just Be Greedy).
- [98] Alibaba Technology Forum, Seattle, September 30, 2017 (Decision Making via State-Dependent Action Optimization).
- [99] Department of Mechatronics and Biomedical Engineering, Lee Kong Chian Faculty of Engineering and Science, Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman (UTAR), Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia, November 8, 2017 (State-Dependent Action Optimization).
- [100] School of Engineering, Monash University, Sunway Campus, Malaysia, November 10, 2017 (State-Dependent Action Optimization).
- [101] Plenary Lecture, 2017 International Automatic Control Conference (CACS 2017), Kenting, Taiwan, November 13–15, 2017 (State-Dependent Action Optimization: Research Issues and Applications).
- [102] Los Alamos National Laboratory, March 12, 2018 (State-Dependent Action Optimization Schemes).
- [103] Keynote, Workshop in Honor of Y. C. Ho, Harvard University, July 7, 2018 (Bounding Approximate Dynamic Programming for MDPs).
- [104] Plenary Lecture, 18th International Conference on Control, Automation and Systems (ICCAS), PyeongChang, Korea, October 17–20, 2018 (Optimization in Machine Intelligence).

- [105] Distinguished Lecture, Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering, Seoul National University, Seoul, Korea, October 19, 2018 (Optimization in Control).
- [106] Robotics, Controls, and Dynamical Systems Seminar, College of Engineering and Applied Science, University of Colorado, Boulder, September 17, 2019 (When to be greedy instead of optimal).
- [107] Keynote Lecture, 40th Chinese Control Conference (CCC), Shanghai, China, July 26–28, 2021 (Approximate Dynamic Programming and Performance Bounds).
- [108] Keynote Lecture, 2022 8th International Conference on Automation, Robotics and Applications (ICRCA), February 18–20, 2022, Xiamen, China (Performance Guarantees for AI-based Decision Making).
- [109] Invited lecture (presented online), Department of Computer Science and Engineering, KL University, Vaddeswaram, Guntur, Andhra Pradesh, India, December 26, 2022 (Well-Conditioned Linear Minimum Mean Square Error Estimation).
- [110] Keynote Lecture, 2023 3rd International Conference on Computer, Control and Robotics (ICCCR 2023), March 24–26, 2023, Shanghai, China (Numerically Stable Wiener Filters).
- [111] Keynote Lecture, 2023 International Conference on Internet of Everything and Quantum Information Processing (IEQIP-2023), November 24–25, 2023, Vijayawada, Andhra Pradesh, India (Machine Learning in the Age of Quantum Computing: Quantum Wiener Filtering).
- [112] Keynote Lecture, Workshop on Counter-Adversarial Inference, Control and Learning: New Frontiers, Newer Challenges, 62nd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control, December 12, 2023, Singapore (Performance Bounds for Learning-Based Decision Making).

4.2 Editorial Activities

1994

Member of Conference Editorial Board, IEEE Control Systems Society.

1994-June 1999

Editor of the IEEE Control Systems Society Discrete Event Systems Working Group Newsletter.

January 1995–December 1997

Associate Editor, IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control.

June 1999-January 2001

Editor of the IEEE Control Systems Society Discrete Event Systems Technical Committee Newsletter.

September 2001–December 2013

Member of Editorial Board, *Computer Networks* (The International Journal of Computer and Telecommunications Networking, Elsevier).

July 2004-2007

Member of the International Advisory Committee, *Hellenic Aerospace Industry Journal on Advanced Electronic Communications: Research & Education*.

September 2006-2010

Member of Editorial Board, IEEE Expert Now.

March 2006-March 2017

Member of Editorial Board, Journal of Control Science and Engineering.

2007-2010

Guest Editor (with Yorai Wardi), special issue on *Optimization of Discrete Event Systems* in the journal *Discrete Event Dynamic Systems*, vol. 19, no. 3, Sep. 2009 and vol. 20, no. 2, May 2010.

June-December 2011

Guest Editor (with E. F. Camacho, J. A. Farrell, and M. M. Polycarpou), special issue on *Fundamental Issues in Control* in the *European Journal of Control*, vol. 17, no. 5–6, September–December 2011.

January-March 2009

Associate Editor At Large, IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control.

March 2012-October 2013

Guest Editor (with Q. Zhao [Lead], B. Krishnamachari, A. Leshem, S. Meyn, and V. V. Veeravalli), special issue on *Learning-Based Decision Making in Dynamic Systems under Uncertainty* in the *IEEE Journal of Selected Topics in Signal Processing*.

April 2009-December 2016

Senior Editor (inaugural), IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control. (Acting Senior Editor till 2019.)

September 2016–June 2017

Guest Editor (with Z. Zhang [Lead], W. P. Tay, M. Draief, X. Wang, and A. O. Hero III), special issue on *Distributed Information Processing in Social Networks* in the *IEEE Transactions on Signal and Information Processing over Networks*.

August 2020-2021

Guest Editor (with S. Ragi), special issue on Algorithms in Stochastic Models in the journal Algorithms.

January 2021–present

Member of the Advisory Board for the journal Discrete Event Dynamic Systems.

4.3 Conference Committees and Chair Positions

- [1] Organizer and Chair of invited session on "Discrete Event Systems," 26th Conference on Information Sciences and Systems, Princeton, New Jersey, March 18–20, 1992.
- [2] Member of Panel for Student Best Paper Award, 31st IEEE Conference on Decision and Control, Tucson, Arizona, December 16–18, 1992.
- [3] Chair of conference session on "Discrete Manufacturing Systems," 1993 American Control Conference, San Francisco, California, June 16–18, 1993.
- [4] Chair of conference session on "Discrete Event Systems," 31st Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control, and Computing, Monticello, Illinois, September 29–October 1, 1993.
- [5] Member of the Program Committee, *32nd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, San Antonio, Texas, December 15–17, 1993.
- [6] Advisor to organizing committee, *IEEE Student Professional Awareness Conference*, Purdue University, West Lafayette, Indiana, October 27, 1993.

- [7] Organizer and Chair of invited session on "Advances in Discrete Event Systems," 28th Conference on Information Sciences and Systems, Princeton, New Jersey, March 16–18, 1994.
- [8] Chair of conference session on "Fuzzy Control—Robotics Applications," 1994 American Control Conference, Baltimore, Maryland, June 29–July 1, 1994.
- [9] Associate Editor, 33rd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control, Lake Buena Vista, Florida, December 14–16, 1994.
- [10] Member of the Program Committee, 33rd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control, Lake Buena Vista, Florida, December 14–16, 1994.
- [11] Chair of conference session on "Fuzzy Identification," 9th IEEE International Symposium on Intelligent Control, Columbus, Ohio, August 16–18, 1994.
- [12] Co-chairman of conference session on "Architecture and Machine Learning," 9th IEEE International Symposium on Intelligent Control, Columbus, Ohio, August 16–18, 1994.
- [13] Member of Panel for Student Best Paper Award, 33rd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control, Lake Buena Vista, Florida, December 14–16, 1994.
- [14] Co-chairman of conference session on "Manufacturing Systems," 1995 American Control Conference, Seattle, Washington, June 21–23, 1995.
- [15] Member of the Program Committee, *34th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, New Orleans, Louisiana, December 13–15, 1995.
- [16] Chair of conference session on "Discrete Event Systems," *34th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, New Orleans, Louisiana, December 13–15, 1995.
- [17] Organizer and chairman of conference session on "Stochastic Approximation and Optimization," *IN-FORMS* (*Institute for Operations Research and Management Science*) *National Meeting*, Washington, DC, May 5–8, 1996.
- [18] Co-chairman of conference session on "Automated System Design with Petri Nets," *13th World Congress of the International Federation on Automatic Control (IFAC)*, San Francisco, California, June 30–July 5, 1996.
- [19] Member of the Program Committee, 11th IEEE International Symposium on Intelligent Control, Dearborn, Michigan, September 15–18, 1996.
- [20] Chair of conference session on "Control Issues in ATM and Communication Networks," *35th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Kobe, Japan, December 11–13, 1996.
- [21] Co-chairman of conference session on "Stochastic Approximation Algorithms," 9th INFORMS Applied Probability Conference, Boston, Massachusetts, June 30–July 2, 1997.
- [22] Co-chairman of conference session on "Stochastic Optimization Algorithms," 9th INFORMS Applied Probability Conference, Boston, Massachusetts, June 30–July 2, 1997.
- [23] Co-chairman of conference session on "Stochastic Modeling and Control," 1997 American Control Conference, Albuquerque, New Mexico, June 4–6, 1997.

- [24] Chair of Panel Discussion Session, *Workshop on Future Directions in Systems and Control*, Allerton Park, Illinois, September 28–29, 1997.
- [25] Member of the Technical Program Committee, *Third IEEE Symposium on Computers and Communications (ISCC'98)*, Athens, Greece, June 30–July 2, 1998.
- [26] Registration Chair, 1998 American Control Conference, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, June 24–26, 1998.
- [27] Member of the Program Committee, *37th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Tampa, Florida, December 16–18, 1998.
- [28] Co-chairman of conference session on "Repetitive and Learning Control," *37th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Tampa, Florida, December 16–18, 1998.
- [29] Member of the Technical Program Committee, 1999 American Control Conference, San Diego, California, June 2–4, 1999.
- [30] Co-chairman of invited conference session on "Stochastic Optimization," 1999 American Control Conference, San Diego, California, June 2–4, 1999.
- [31] Finance/Registration Chair, 14th IEEE Annual Computer Communications Workshop (CCW), Estes Park, Colorado, October 17–20, 1999.
- [32] Member of Panel for Student Best Paper Award, 38th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control, Phoenix, Arizona, December 7–10, 1999.
- [33] Chair of conference session on "Wireless Communications IV: Networking," *38th Annual Allerton Conference on Communication, Control and Computing*, Monticello, Illinois, October 4–6, 2000.
- [34] Member of the Technical Program Committee, *GLOBECOM 2000 2000 IEEE Global Telecommunications Conference*, San Francisco, California, November 27–December 1, 2000.
- [35] Member of the Program Committee, *39th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Sydney, Australia, December 12–15, 2000.
- [36] Conference (General) Chair, Conference on Modeling and Design of Wireless Networks, Denver, August 21–23, 2001. Part of SPIE ITCom 2001 International Symposium and Exhibit on the Convergence of Information Technology and Communications, Denver, Colorado, August 20–24, 2001.
- [37] Registration Chair, 40th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control, Orlando, Florida, December 4–7, 2001.
- [38] Member of the Program Committee and International Advisory Committee, *International Conference on Industrial Electronics, Technology & Automation (IETA 2001)*, Cairo, Egypt, December 19–21 2001.
- [39] Vice-Chair for Application Sessions and Panels, 2003 IEEE International Conference on Communications (ICC 2003), Anchorage, Alaska, 2003.
- [40] Registration Chair, 42nd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control, Maui, Hawaii, December 9–12, 2003.

- [41] Member of the Program Committee, Workshop on Provisioning and Transport for Hybrid Networks (PATHNets), part of *BroadNets 2004*, *First International Conference on Broadband Networks*, San Jose, California, October 25–29, 2004.
- [42] Technical Program Vice-Chair (for invited sessions), *43rd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Paradise Island, The Bahamas, December 14–17, 2004.
- [43] Chair of conference session on "Target Tracking," *43rd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Paradise Island, The Bahamas, December 14–17, 2004.
- [44] Co-chair of conference session on "Modeling and Approximation," *43rd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Paradise Island, The Bahamas, December 14–17, 2004.
- [45] Member of the Steering Committee, IEEE International Workshop on Selected Areas in Distributed Computing (SADC 2005), held in conjunction with the *International Parallel and Distributed Processing Symposium (IPDPS'05)*, Denver, Colorado, April 4–8, 2005.
- [46] Organizer and chair of session on "Interoperable Networks: Wired and Wireless," *FutureVision 2010 Conference*, Fort Collins, September 9, 2005.
- [47] Member of the International Advisory Committee, *International Joint Conferences on Computer, Information, and Systems Sciences, and Engineering (CIS*²E 05), December 10–20, 2005.
- [48] Member of the Technical Program Committee, *International Conference on Systems, Computing Sciences and Software Engineering (SCS*² 05), December 10–20, 2005.
- [49] Chair of invited session on "Waveforms for Adaptive Sensing," 40th Annual Conference on Information Sciences and Systems, Princeton, New Jersey, March 22–24, 2006.
- [50] Member of the Program Committee, 25th IEEE International Performance Computing and Communications Conference (IPCCC 2006), Phoenix, Arizona, April 10–12, 2006.
- [51] Member of the International Program Committee, *IEEE International Conference on Networking*, *Sensing and Control (ICNSC)*, Miami, Florida, April 23–25, 2006.
- [52] Finance Chair, 45th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control, San Diego, California, December 11–15, 2006.
- [53] Moderator of session on "The Future of Information and Communication Technology," *FutureVision Conference*, Fort Collins, September 14, 2007.
- [54] Finance Chair, 47th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control, Cancún, Mexico, December 9–11, 2008.
- [55] Co-chair of conference session on "Information Fusion and Networks," 2009 American Control Conference, St. Louis, Missouri, June 10–12, 2009.
- [56] Member of the Program Committee, Symposium on Adaptive Sensing, Control, and Optimization in Sensor Networks, part of the Fifth International Conference on Intelligent Sensors, Sensor Networks and Information Processing (ISSNIP 2009), Melbourne, Australia, December 7–9, 2009.
- [57] Member of the International Advisory Panel, *Symposium on Progress in Information and Communication Technology (SPICT 2009)*, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia, December 7–8, 2009.

- [58] Finance Chair, *Joint 48th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control and 28th Chinese Control Conference*, Shanghai, China, December 16–18, 2009.
- [59] Member of the International Advisory Panel, *Symposium on Progress in Information and Communication Technology (SPICT 2010)*, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia, November 1–2, 2010.
- [60] General Chair, *Joint 50th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control and European Control Conference*, Orlando, Florida, December 12–15, 2011.
- [61] Chair of session on "Future of Digital Communication," *FutureVision 2012 Conference*, Fort Collins, April 12, 2012.
- [62] Chair of conference session on "Aerospace Systems II," Session ThC04, 2012 American Control Conference, Montreal, Canada, June 27–29, 2012.
- [63] Chair of conference session on "Optimization III," Session TuC014, 51st IEEE Conference on Decision and Control, Maui, Hawaii, December 10–13, 2012.
- [64] Chair of conference session on "Estimation I," Session TuA03, 2013 American Control Conference, Washington, DC, June 17–19, 2013.
- [65] Member of the Technical Program Committee, *IEEE GlobalSIP Symposium on Controlled Sensing for Inference*, Austin, Texas, December 3–5, 2013.
- [66] Member of International Advisory Committee, 9th International Conference on Information, Communications and Signal Processing (ICICS 2013), Tainan, Taiwan, December 10–13, 2013.
- [67] Chair of session on "Resource Allocation and Routing in Networks," *IEEE Symposium on Control of Network Systems*, Boston, MA, October 27–28, 2014.
- [68] Member of the International Program Committee, 5th IFAC Conference on Analysis and Design of Hybrid Systems (ADHS 2015), Atlanta, GA, October 14–16, 2015.
- [69] Chair of conference special session on "Geometry of Invariants and Information Limits for Radar," 2016 IEEE Information Theory Workshop (ITW 2016), Cambridge University, Cambridge, UK, September 12–14, 2016.
- [70] Chair of conference session, *IAS Workshop on Frontiers in Systems and Control*. Institute for Advanced Study, City University of Hong Kong, August 24–25, 2017.
- [71] Co-organizer and chair of invited session on "UAS/UAV Guidance and Control" (with L. W. Krakow), 2017 IEEE Conference on Control Technology and Applications (CCTA), Kohala Coast, Hawai'i, August 27–30, 2017.
- [72] Member of the Advisory Council, 2017 17th International Conference on Control, Automation and Systems (ICCAS 2017), Jeju, Korea, October 18–21, 2017.
- [73] Member of the International Advisory Committee, 2017 International Automatic Control Conference (CACS 2017), Pingtung, Taiwan, November 13–15, 2017.
- [74] Co-chair of conference plenary session, *56th IEEE Conference on Decision and Control*, Melbourne, Australia, December 10–15, 2017.

- [75] Member of the Advisory Council, 2018 18th International Conference on Control, Automation and Systems (ICCAS 2018), PyeongChang, GangWon Province, Korea, October 17–20, 2018.
- [76] Co-organizer and chair of invited session on "Unmanned Aerial Vehicle Control Systems: From Airframes to Autonomy" (with L. W. Krakow), 2018 IEEE Conference on Control Technology and Applications (CCTA), Copenhagen, Denmark, August 21–24, 2018.
- [77] Advisory Committee member, 2022 The 6th International Conference on Robotics, Control and Automation (ICRCA 2022), Xiamen, China, February 26–28, 2022.
- [78] Co-Chair of conference session, "Linear Estimation," 61st IEEE Conference on Decision and Control (CDC), Cancún, Mexico, December 6–9, 2022.
- [79] Steering Committee member, 2023 International Conference on Internet of Everything and Quantum Information Processing (IEQIP-2023), November 24–25, 2023, Vijayawada, Andhra Pradesh, India.
- [80] Chair of conference session, "Optimal Control II," 62nd IEEE Conference on Decision and Control (CDC), Singapore, December 13–15, 2023.

4.4 Professional Society Activities

Organization: IEEE

Activity: Student Member, 1986–1991

Member, 1991-1996

Senior Member, 1996–2003 Fellow, 2004–present

Organization: IEEE Educational Activities Board (EAB)

Activity: Member of Editorial Board, *Expert Now IEEE*, September 2006–February 2008.

Treasurer, 2018

Organization: IEEE Finance Committee

Activity: Member, 2018

Organization: IEEE Technical Activities Board (TAB)

Activity: Member, 2017

Organization: IEEE Technical Activities Board (TAB) Finance Committee

Activity: Corresponding Member, 2013–2014

Organization: IEEE TAB Financial Transparency (FinTrans) Committee

Activity: Member, 2016–2017

Organization: IEEE Control Systems Society

Activity: Member, 1989–present

Member of Conference Editorial Board, 1994

Associate Editor, *IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control*, January 1995–December 1997 Associate Editor At Large, *IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control*, January–March 2009 Senior Editor, *IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control*, April 2009–December 2016 (act-

ing Senior Editor till 2019)

Member of the Board of Governors, January 2006–December 2008

Chair of the Conference Finance Board, 2007–2010

Awarded Distinguished Member Award, 2010

Member of the Board of Governors, January 2010–December 2012 Vice President for Financial Activities, January 2012–December 2014

Member of Long Range Planning Committee, January 2012–December 2014

Member of Steering Committee, IEEE Transactions on Control of Network Systems, 2014

President-Elect, 2016

Chair of Long Range Planning Committee, 2016

President, 2017

Member of the Board of Directors (representing IEEE) of the American Automatic Con-

trol Council (A2C2), 2017

Member of Long Range Planning Committee, 2016–2018

Past President, 2018

Chair of the Nominating Committee, 2018 Member of the Nominating Committee, 2020

Co-chair of the Standing Committee on Conference Operations, 2019–present

Organization: IEEE Signal Processing Society Activity: Member, off and on since 1987

Organization: IEEE Computer Society Activity: Member, 1989–1990

Organization: IEEE Information Theory Society Activity: Member, off and on since 1991

Organization: IEEE Communications Society
Activity: Member, off and on since 1998

Organization: IEEE Communications Society Comm. Theory Technical Committee

Activity: Member, 1998

Organization: IEEE Purdue Student Branch

Activity: Counselor/Faculty Advisor, August 1992–August 1996

Awarded: Outstanding IEEE Branch Counselor and Advisor Award, 1993; Purdue Student

Government Leadership Award, 1993; IEEE Section Recognition Award, 1994.

Branch Accomplishments: Second largest student branch in the world, 1993 (citation appeared in *Branch News*, January 1994); Exemplary Branch Award, 1993 (citation appeared in *IEEE Pulse*, April 1994); Second Prize in the Vicki Michelson Award, 1993; Exemplary

Branch Award, 1995.

Organization: IEEE Control Systems Society Technical Committee on Control Theory

Activity: Member, 1990–June 1999

Chairman, 1997–June 1999.

Organization: IEEE Control Systems Society Working Group on Discrete Event Systems

Activity: Member, 1990–June 1999

Chairman, 1994-June 1999

Editor of the DES WG Newsletter, 1994–June 1999.

Organization: IEEE Control Systems Society Technical Committee on Discrete Event Systems

Activity: Member, June 1999–present

Chairman, June 1999-January 2001

Editor of the DES TC Newsletter, June 1999–January 2001.

Organization: IEEE Purdue Student Branch

Activity: Organizer and chairman of the Purdue IEEE Student Paper Contest, sponsored by IEEE

and Sprint, February 1994.

Organization: IEEE Student Activities Committee

Activity: Coordinator and chairman of the panel of judges, IEEE Regional Student Paper Contest,

Region 4. Papers received and judged in March, 1994. Oral presentations held at the

American Power Conference, Chicago, April 25–27, 1994.

Organization: ASME (founded as the American Society of Mechanical Engineers)

Activity: Member, 2008–2009.

Organization: Institute for Operations Research and the Management Sciences (INFORMS) Telecom-

munications Section

Activity: Member, 1994–2000.

Organization: American Society for Engineering Education (ASEE)

Activity: Member, 1998–2000.

Organization: American Society for Engineering Education (ASEE), ECE Division Activity: Chairman, 1999 ASEE Terman Award Selection Committee, 1999.

Organization: Sigma Xi (The Scientific Research Society)

Activity: Member, 2002–2003.

Organization: Institute for Operations Research and the Management Sciences (INFORMS)

Activity: Member, 2009.

Organization: American Association for the Advancement of Science (AAAS)

Activity: Member, 2015–2020.

Fellow, 2020-present.

4.5 Referee/Reviewer Activities

Journals:

IEEE Transactions on Automatic Control, since 1989.

Discrete Event Dynamic Systems: Theory and Applications, since 1990.

IEEE Software, since 1991.

IEEE Transactions on Computers, since 1992.

Management Science, since 1992.

Mathematics of Operations Research, since 1993.

ASME Journal of Dynamic Systems, Measurement, and Control, since 1993.

Journal of Optimization Theory and Applications, since 1993.

Stochastic Models, since 1994.

IEEE Transactions on Control Systems Technology, since 1994.

Journal of Intelligent and Fuzzy Systems, since 1994.

IIE Transactions, since 1994.

Mathematical and Computer Modelling, since 1995.

IEEE Expert Now, since 1995.

SIAM Journal on Control and Optimization, since 1995.

Computers in Mathematics and Simulation (IMACS Transactions), since 1995.

IEEE Control Systems, since 1995.

Computer Journal, since 1997.

IEEE Communications Letters, since 1999.

IEEE/ACM Transactions on Networking, since 1999.

IEEE Transactions on Communications, since 1999.

IEEE Journal on Selected Areas in Communications, since 1999.

IEEE Transactions on Wireless Communications, since 1999.

ACM/Baltzer Journal of Wireless Networks, since 2001.

IEEE Transactions on Information Theory, since 1999.

EURASIP Journal on Applied Signal Processing, since 2005.

Artificial Intelligence, since 2005.

ACM Computer Communication Review (CCR), since 2006.

IEEE Transactions on Signal Processing, since 2006.

Bernoulli Journal, since 2007.

European Journal of Control, since 2011.

Proceedings of the IEEE, since 2013.

Journal of Computational and Graphical Statistics, since 2015.

Asia-Pacific Journal of Operational Research, since 2016.

Robotica, since 2019.

Engineers Australia Technical Journals, since 2020.

Algorithms, since 2020.

IEEE Security and Privacy, since 2021.

Neural Computing and Applications, since 2023.

Conferences:

IEEE Real-Time Systems Symposium (RTSS), since 1989.

IEEE Conference on Decision and Control (CDC), since 1990.

IEEE Conference on Control Applications (CCA), since 1992.

American Control Conference (ACC), since 1992.

ASME Winter Annual Meeting, since 1993.

IEEE INFOCOM, since 1993.

IEEE International Conference on Distributed Computing Systems (ICDCS), since 1993.

IEEE International Symposium on Circuits and Systems (ISCS), since 1993.

IFAC Symposium on System Identification (SYSID), since 1996.

IEEE International Conference on Communications (ICC), since 1999.

Networking 2000, 1999.

IFAC World Congress, since 2001.

IEEE Vehicular Technology Conference (VTC), since 2002.

IEEE Wireless Communications and Networking Conference (WCNC), since 2004.

Annual Conference of the IEEE Industrial Electronics Society (IECON), since 2006.

Symposium on Progress in Information and Communication Technology (SPICT), since 2009.

IEEE Conference on SusTainable Utilization and Development in EngiNeering and Technology (IEEE STUDENT), since 2012.

IEEE Global Conference on Signal and Information Processing (GlobalSIP), since 2013.

IEEE International Symposium on Information Theory (ISIT), since 2015.

Funding Agencies:

The Engineering Foundation, 1991.

The National Science Foundation, Electrical and Communications Systems, since 1995.

The National Science Foundation, Production Systems, since 2000.

Research Grants Council of Hong Kong, since 1997.

FCT - Fundação para a Ciência e a Tecnologia, Ministry of Science and Technology, Portugal, 1999.

U.S. Civilian Research and Development Foundation (CRDF), Cooperative Grants Program, 2001. (CRDF is a charitable foundation established in 1995, authorized by the U.S. Congress to provide productive research opportunities for scientists and engineers in the former Soviet Union (FSU), to promote the conversion of its defense science resources to civilian use, and to foster industrial R&D cooperation.)

Energy Innovations Small Grant (EISG) Program, a program of the California Energy Commission, since 2002.

Natural Sciences and Engineering Research Council of Canada (NSERC), since 2007.

NASA Postdoc Program, since 2007.

Air Force Office of Scientific Research (AFOSR), since 2007.

American Institute of Biological Sciences, since 2009.

Research Council for Natural Sciences and Engineering at the Academy of Finland, since 2010.

Austrian Science Fund (FWF), since 2013.

Dutch Technology Foundation STW, Dutch Research Council, since 2015.

National Fund for Scientific and Technological Development (FONDECYT), National Commission for Scientific and Technological Research (CONICYT-Chile), since 2019.

European Science Foundation (ESF), since 2019.

Army Research Office (ARO), since 2020.

Swiss National Science Foundation (SNF), since 2021.

Book Publishers:

Aksen Associates Incorporated Publishers, 1992.

Kluwer Academic Publishers, 1992.

John Wiley and Sons, since 1996.

SPIE Press, SPIE—The International Society for Optical Engineering, since 2001.

Princeton University Press, since 2002.

Cambridge University Press, since 2003.

Taylor & Francis Group, since 2012.

International Experts for Research Enrichment and Knowledge Exchange (IEREK), since 2023.

5 University Committee/Administrative Activities

5.1 School (Departmental) Committee Activities at Purdue

Committee: Automatic Control Area Activity: Member, August 1991–2001

Chairman, August 1992-January 1995.

Committee: Computer Engineering Area Activity: Member, August 1991–2001

Committee: Communications and Signal Processing Area

Activity: Member, August 1991–2001

Committee: Purdue IEEE Student Branch

Activity: Counselor/Faculty Advisor, August 1992–August 1996

Committee: Curriculum Committee Standing Committee On Faculty/Student

Activity: Member, August 1992–November 1994

Committee: Ph.D. (Qualifying) Exam Committee
Activity: Member, August 1993–August 1995

Committee: Graduate Committee

Activity: Member, August 1999–August 2001

Committee: Curriculum Committee

Activity: Member, August 1994–August 1997

Committee: Graduate Recruiting Committee

Activity: Member, January 1997–January 2000.

Committee: Graduate Admissions Committee

Activity: Nonmember volunteer, January 2000–2001.

Committee: ECE Head Review Committee (elected)

Activity: Member, Spring 2000.

5.2 Extra-departmental Committee Activities at Purdue

Committee: Campus Appeals Board

Activity: Member, September 1993–August 1994

Committee: Faculty Fellows Program

Activity: Faculty Fellow for Tarkington Hall, August 1996–August 1997

Committee: Freshman Engineering Industrial Partner Scholarship Interviews

Activity: Interviewer, Spring 2000

5.3 Departmental Committee Activities at CSU

Committee: Graduate Committee

Activity: Chairman, August 2001–July 2005.

Committee: Systems Area

Activity: Member, August 2001–present.

Committee: Head Search/Recruiting Committee Activity: Member, May 2002–May 2003.

Committee: Head's Advisory Committee Activity: Member, April 2002–2007.

Committee: BSIST Steering Committee

Activity: Member, April 2003–December 2003.

Committee: Scholarships Committee

Activity: Assistant to Head, March 2004–2005.

Committee: Ad Hoc Committee on Teaching Schedule Activity: Chair, September 2004—August 2005.

Position: Acting Department Head, July–December 2012.

Committee: Post-Doctoral Search Committee Activity: Member, August 2011–2015.

Committee: Promotion and Tenure Committee
Position: Chair, September 2013–June 2022.

Committee: Department Manager Search Committee

Activity: Member, August 2021–May 2022.
Position: Department Head, July 2022–present.

5.4 Extra-departmental Committee Activities at CSU

Committee: Mathematics Head Search Committee Activity: Member, August 2002–May 2003.

Committee: ISTeC Education Advisory Committee

Activity: Member, April 2003–June 2013.

Committee: ISTeC Education Advisory Committee Task Force on Techno-Ethics

Activity: Chair, January 2004–August 2006.

Committee: Colorado State University Public Policy Institute, Organizational Planning Committee.

Activity: Member, October 2003–September 2004.

Committee: Computer Science Faculty Search Committee

Activity: Member, September 2003–May 2004.

Committee: College of Engineering Internal Advisory Committee

Activity: Member, January 2004–August 2011.

Committee: College of Engineering Evaluation Committee

Activity: Member, August 2007–2009.

Committee: University Honorary Degree Committee

Activity: Member, January 2004–2006.

Committee: Engineering Scholarships Committee
Activity: ECE Representative, March 2004–2009.

Committee: Statistics Faculty Search Committee
Activity: Member, September 2004–May 2005.

Committee: Search Committee for the Vice President for Research position

Activity: Member, September 2005–May 2006.

Committee: Faculty Council Committee on Teaching and Learning (CoTL)

Activity: Member (Elected), May 2006–May 2008.

Committee: Mathematics Search Committee

Activity: Member, September 2007–May 2008.

Committee: CSU Colorado Grid Computing (COGrid) Initiative

Activity: Chief Scientist, April 2004–2006.

Committee: University Review Committee for Department of Computer Science

Activity: Member, February–July 2009.

Committee: Mathematics Chair Search Committee Activity: Member, October 2010–January 2011.

Committee: Statistics Search Committee

Activity: Member, October 2010–May 2011.

Committee: College of Engineering Review Committee for Faculty and Staff Awards

Activity: Member, May 2012.

Committee: College of Engineering Strategic Planning Committee

Activity: Member, 2015.

Committee: Information Science and Technology Center (ISTeC)

Activity: Director, July 2013–June 2022.

Committee: CSU Ethics Colloquium Committee

Activity: Member, October 2015–2018.

Committee: University Budget Area Review Committee (BARC) for Information Technology, Facili-

ties, and Operations

Activity: Member, November 2015–2018.

Committee: Colorado State University Vertically Integrated Projects (VIP) Program

Activity: Director, January 2015–present.

Committee: University Review Committee for Department of Computer Science

Activity: Member, January–July 2016.

Committee: External tenure evaluator for Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering

Activity: April–May 2017.

Committee: Standing Committee on WSCOE Business Operations

Activity: Member, January–June 2020.

Committee: Search Committee for WSCOE Business Operations Manager

Activity: Member, September 2021–May 2022.

Committee: WSCOE Faculty Awards Committee Activity: Member, February 2022–present.

Committee: CSU Student Success Initiative Committee

Activity: Member, February 2022–present.

Committee: Faculty Council Committee on Strategic and Financial Planning (CoSFP)

Activity: Member (Elected), June 2023–present.

Activity: Chair of Budget Model Subcommittee, September 2023–present.

Committee: Provost's Chair and Head Council
Activity: Member, July 2023–present.
Activity: Chair, August 2023–present.

Committee: CSU Budget Model Redesign Steering Committee

Activity: Member, November 2023–present.

6 Other Information

6.1 Biographical Lists

1997-present

Listed in Who's Who in Science and Engineering.

1997-present

Listed in American Men and Women of Science.

1999-present

Listed in Who's Who in the World.

2001-present

Listed in Who's Who in Engineering Education.

2004-present

Listed in AcademicKeys Who's Who in Sciences Higher Education.

2005-present

Listed in America's Registry of Outstanding Professionals.

2005-present

Listed in Strathmore's Who's Who.

2006-present

Listed in Who's Who in America.

2007-present

Listed in Who's Who Among American Teachers & Educators.

2007-present

Listed in Madison Who's Who.

6.2 Other Activities

Oct. 1990

Invited participant, Office of Naval Research (ONR) Third Annual Workshop on Foundations of Real-Time Computing Research Initiative, Washington, D.C., October 25–26, 1990.

Aug. 1991-Aug. 1994

Created and led "NODES" (New Opportunities in Discrete Event Systems) research group at Purdue University. The weekly NODES group meetings consist of presentations on topics relevant to discrete event systems, and operates as an open forum for various faculty and students interested in the subject.

Aug. 1992-July 1998

Organizer/coordinator for the Automatic Control Area seminars, School of Electrical and Computer Engineering.

Aug. 1992-2001

Member of the Purdue School of Electrical Engineering Career Counseling Program.

June 1993-2001

Faculty Advisor for the Purdue Singapore Students' Association.

Sept. 1993

Invited participant, *IEEE Region 4 Student Leadership Conference*, at Motorola, Schaumburg, Illinois, September 10–11, 1993.

Aug. 1996-2001

Faculty Mentor for Beering Scholar at Purdue University.

1996-2001

Faculty Advisor for the Purdue Graduate Intervarsity Christian Fellowship.

Dec. 1996

Invited participant, *HKUST Minisymposium on Robust Control and Identification*, Hong Kong University of Science and Technology, Clear Water Bay, Kowloon, Hong Kong, December 16, 1996 (travel funding provided by HKUST).

Jan. 1997-Jan. 2000

Control area graduate recruiting coordinator.

Mar. 1997

Invited participant, ARO/DARPA Workshop on Mobile Ad Hoc Networking, at the University of Maryland, College Park, March 14, 1997.

Fall 1998

Sabbatical at Bell Laboratories, Department of Performance Analysis, Lucent Technologies, Holmdel, NJ.

Spring/Summer 2000

Significant media exposure on Professor Chong's work on wireless systems: Financial Times, March 30, 2000; United Press International (UPI) (Stories of modern science: Better hands-off keep cell phone talking - Edwin K. P. Chong), April 3, 2000; Le Monde, April 5, 2000 (Influential French daily newspaper); Microelectronics Technology Alert, April 10, 2000; WLFI-TV18 (Channel 18 News, 6pm and 11pm, April 23, 2000); WASK (April 28, 2000); Indianapolis Business Journal, May 29–June 4, June 28–July 4, and July 10–16, 2000.

Dec. 2001-2003

Faculty Advisor for the CSU International Students Incorporated.

Dec. 2001-2003

Faculty Advisor for the CSU International Student Fellowship.

May 2003

Invited participant, AFOSR Workshop on Optimization and Discrete Mathematics, Estes Park, CO, May 25–28, 2003.

June 2003

External Examiner for Ph.D. candidate in Electrical & Computer Engineering, National University of Singapore.

December 2004

Invited participant, *Multiscale Mathematics Initiative: A Roadmap*, a report prepared for the U.S. Department of Energy, Office of Science, December 2004.

July 2005

External Examiner for M.Phil. candidate in Electrical & Computer Engineering, Hong Kong University.

September 2007

External Examiner for Ph.D. candidate in Electrical & Computer Engineering, The University of British Columbia.

Spring/Summer 2008

Significant media exposure on Professor Chong's work on urban radar systems: Denver Post, 9 April 2008; CBS Channel 4 (Denver), 11 April 2008; Defense News, 14 April 2008; Coloradoan, 16 April 2008; Defense Technology International, May 2008, p. 44; National Defense Magazine, June 2008. C4ISR Journal: The Magazine of Net-Centric Warfare, June 9, 2008.

June 2008

External Examiner for Ph.D. candidate in Electrical & Computer Engineering, Hong Kong University.

June 2008

External member of Promotion Committee in Electrical & Computer Engineering, University of Cyprus.

June 2009

External Examiner for Ph.D. candidate in Systems Engineering, University of South Australia.

June 2009–present

International Collaborative Partner of UTAR Global Research Network, Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman (UTAR), Malaysia.

October 2010

External Examiner for M.Phil. candidate in Mathematics, University of Melbourne, Australia.

February 2011

External Examiner for Ph.D. candidate in Electronics and Communication Engineering, Visvesvaraya Technological University, Belgaum, India.

Aug. 2012

External reviewer for Research Assessment Exercise, Dept. of Electrical & Electronic Engineering, Hong Kong University.

Apr. 2012–present

Faculty Advisor (together with Prabha Unnithan) for the CSU Malaysian Student Association.

February 2013

External Examiner for Ph.D. candidate in Electronics and Communication Engineering, Visvesvaraya Technological University, Belgaum, India.

April 2013

External Examiner for Master of Engineering Science thesis, Faculty of Engineering and Science, Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman, Malaysia.

May 2013-present

External Examiner for the Bachelor of Engineering (Hons) Mechatronics Engineering program, Faculty of Engineering and Science, Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman, Malaysia.

October 2013

External Examiner for Master of Engineering Science thesis, Faculty of Engineering and Science, Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman, Malaysia.

January 2014-December 2016

External Examiner for the Master of Electrical and Electronic Engineering program, Faculty of Engineering, Multimedia University, Malaysia.

2014-present

Adjunct Professor, School of Engineering, Monash University Malaysia.

June 2016

External Examiner for Ph.D. candidate in Information Technology, Institute for Intelligent Systems Research and Innovation, Deakin University, Australia.

September 2017

External Examiner for Master of Engineering Science candidate in Faculty of Engineering, Multimedia University, Malaysia.

October 2017

External Examiner for Ph.D. candidate in the Lee Kong Chian Faculty of Engineering and Science, Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman (UTAR), Malaysia.

Spring 2018

Volunteer for the Princeton Schools Committee (to interview applicants).

May 19, 2018

Volunteer for the National Science Olympiad (Hovercraft event), held at Colorado State University.

July 19, 2019

Participated in *Safe Zone* training hosted by the Pride Resource Center (CSU).

November 3, 2019

Successfully completed workshop on *Independent Applying the Quality Matters (QM) Rubric (AP-PQMR)*.

Fall 2020

External Examiner for Ph.D. candidate in the Lee Kong Chian Faculty of Engineering and Science, Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman (UTAR), Malaysia.

September 30, 2020

Interviewed by Zippia for Computer Scientist Job Market Trends: Experts Weight In on What to Expect in 2020, https://www.zippia.com/computer-scientist-jobs/trends.

2020 Professional development activities:

 January 14, 2020: Participated in 2020 Professional Development Institute, Diving into the data on STEM and non-STEM faculty—lessons and programs for advancing equity. Presenters: Ruth Hufbauer, Susan James, Heather Novak.

- January 29, 2020: Participated in workshop on "Strategies for Responding to Hostile Climates," presented by ADVANCEGeo.
- June–July 2020: Took the CSU course "CFPD 100 Designing Your Online Course," a two-week, facilitated, online course focusing on using best practices to design and build effective online courses.

2020 Diversity, equity, and inclusion activities:

- July 14–15, 2020: Attended two-day workshop on "Experiences of Black STEM in the Ivory" (University of Washington).
- September 30, 2020:: Participated in a workshop on the CSU Bias Reporting System.
- October 14, 2020: Participated in workshop on "Accommodations for Employees with Disabilities" (CSU).
- October 15, 2020: Attended panel discussion on "Race, Class, Higher Education, and Democracy"
 (The Chronicle of Higher Education).
- October 15, 2020: Attended panel discussion on "Race and Racism" (CSU).
- October 21, 2020: Participated in workshop on "The Americans with Disabilities Act and the ADA Amendments Act: Information for Supervisors" (CSU).
- October 23, 2020: Participated in "Fundamentals: Equity in Graduate Admissions Virtual Workshop" (CSU).
- October 27, 2020: Participated in workshop on "Anti-Asian Racism" (CSU).
- October 28, 2020: Participated in workshop on "Replacing Implicit Bias: Recognize, Reconsider, and Respond" (ASEE).
- October 30, 2020: Participated in workshop on "The Americans with Disabilities Act at 30: A Retrospective" (CSU).
- December 9, 2020: Participated in panel discussion on *Picture a Scientist* movie (AAAS).

Spring 2021

External Examiner for Ph.D. candidate in the Lee Kong Chian Faculty of Engineering and Science, Universiti Tunku Abdul Rahman (UTAR), Malaysia.

2021 Diversity, equity, and inclusion activities:

- January 31, 2021: Participated in "Documentary: 2020 Hispanic Community Voices: The Impact of Covid-19.' (Mujeres de Colores, Fuerza-Latina, The Family Center/La Familia, Alianza NORCO, La Cocina, The BIPOC Alliance, ISAAC of Northern Colorado, The Latinx Community Advisory Group, and Fort Collins Interfaith Council).
- February 4, 2021: Participated in training session on "How to Consider Diversity in the Search Process" (CSU).
- March 2, 2021: Participated in Electrical and Computer Engineering DEI panel (CSU).
- March 4, 2021: Participated in webinar on "True Colors" (CSU Multicultural Staff and Faculty Network).
- March 4, 2021: Participated in webinar on "Embracing Discomfort: Bridging the Human Gap in Data Science," (CSU College of Natural Sciences Climate Grant for Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion).
- March 4, 2021: Participated in webinar on "Professional Cultures and Inequality in STEM," (Dept. of CBE, CSU).

- March 9, 2021: Participated in "Picture a Scientist" screening and discussion (co-sponsored by WS-COE and WCNR, CSU)
- March 18, 2021: Attended webinar on "Why they hate us: How racist rhetoric impacts education"
 (The Multicultural Staff and Faculty Network, CSU)
- March 24, 2021: Attended panel discussion on "Responding to Anti-Asian Violence: From Hop Alley to Atlanta" (CSU Ethnic Studies with support from Vice President for Diversity Office).
- March 29, 2021: Attended webinar on "Access ≠ Equity: Promoting Equitable Educational Environments through Universal Design" (CSU Student Disability Center).
- June 30, 2021: Attended webinar on "Promoting Diversity and Inclusion Through GuidanceResources" (CSU).
- July 30, 2021: Attended webinar on "The Effects of Racial Microaggressions on Belonging and Success for Students of Color" (Course Hero Virtual Education Summit '21).
- November 10, 2021: Attended webinar on "Prejudice Fatigue" (CSU MSFN).
- December 13, 2021: Attended panel discussion on "Insights from First-Gen Students" (The Chronicle).
- December 15, 2021: Attended panel discussion on "Next Steps for the Inclusive Classroom" (The Chronicle).

2021 Professional development activities:

- February 2, 2021: Participated in workshop on "Preparing for the Lifelong Learner" (The Chronicle of Higher Education).
- February 3, 2021: Participated in workshop on "The Future of the Academic Enterprise" (The Chronicle of Higher Education).
- February 26, 2021: Attended webinar on "Universal Design Practices in Post-Pandemic Engineering Education" (Women in Engineering ProActive Network (WEPAN).
- March 16, 2021: Participated in webinar on "Engaging a New Generation of Learners" (The Chronicle of Higher Education).
- April 14, 2021: Attended webinar on "Mental Health Awareness for Leaders" (CSU).
- April 21, 2021: Attended webinar on "Reimagining the Student Experience" (The Chronicle).
- April 21, 2021: Attended webinar on "Effective Communication" (CSU).
- April 23, 2021: Attended workshop on "Community Care for High Stress and Trauma" (Trauma Resource Institute, sponsored by CSU TILT).
- April 28, 2021: Attended webinar on "Grad Student Mental Health and Well-being Data and Resources" (CSU).
- April 30, 2021: Attended "Community Care for High Stress and Trauma: A Workshop for CSU Faculty and Staff" (CSU).
- May 18, 2021: Attended workshop on "Active Learning for a Post-Pandemic World" (The Chronicle).
- May 24, 2021: Attended webinar on "Graduate Education in Flux" (The Chronicle).
- June 9, 2021: Attended webinar on "Secrets to Self-Motivation" (CSU).
- June 11, 2021: Attended webinar on "Responding to Student Course Quality Complaints: Simplifying QM/QA for Administration" (QM Success Stories, Quality Matters).
- June 15–16, 2021: Participated in ECEDHA Emerging Technologies Summit.

- June 16, 2021: Attended webinar on "Addressing Employee Performance Issues In A Supportive Way" (CSU).
- June 17, 2021: Attended webinar on "Everyone is a Technologist: The Mandate for Technology Literacy Across the Post-Pandemic Campus" (The Chronicle).
- July 14, 2021: Attended webinar on "Giving Effective Feedback in Personal or Work Situations" (CSU).
- July 28-30, 2021: Attended Course Hero Virtual Education Summit '21.
- August 5, 2021: Attended webinar on "Navigating the Hybrid Team Environment" (CSU).
- September 1, 2021: Attended panel discussion on "What Students Need This Academic Year" (TIAA).
- September 22, 2021: Attended panel discussion on "Learning Loss Get Your Students Back on Track to Success" (Stemify).
- November 17, 2021: Attended webinar on "Understanding the Students of 2022 and Beyond" (The Chronicle).
- December 6, 2021: Attended webinar on "The Mental-Health Crisis on Campus" (The Chronicle).

March 7–9, 2022

Participated in US Space Command Academic Fair, US Air Force Academy, Colorado Springs.

2022 Professional development activities:

- January 12, 2022: Attended seminar on "Covid on Campus, 2022 and Beyond" (The Chronicle).
- January 28, 2022: Participated in workshop on promotion and tenure (CSU).
- February 3, 2022: Participated in workshop on "Building Optimism" (CSU MyLearning).
- March 3, 2022: Participated in workshop on "Servant Leadership: Exploring the Qualities of Serving Others" (CSU MyLearning).
- March 25-29, 2022: Attended 2022 ECEDHA Annual Conference and ECExpo, New Orleans, LA.
- April 20, 2022: Attended seminar on "ABET Accreditation in the Global Pandemic Context" (ABET).
- May 26, 2022: Attended seminar on "The Future of Academic Advising" (The Chronicle).
- October 20–22, 2022: Participated in 2023 ECEDHA Western Regional Conference, Salt Lake City, UT.
- November 15, 2022: Attended webinar on "The CHIPS Act and You" (ECEDHA Virtual Summit).

2022 Diversity, equity, and inclusion activities:

- February 7, 2022: Participated in "Diversity Training 1" (ECE).
- February 16–17, 2022: Attended *International Symposium* keynote talks (CSU).
- February 17, 2022: Attended seminar on "The Chinese Question: The Gold Rushes and Global Politics" (Chinese American Museum).
- February 24, 2022: Attended seminar on "A Road to Inequity Paved with Good Intentions: Data Science and Health Care Delivery in the US" (QSIDE Colloquium).
- March 2, 2022: Participated in "Diversity Training 2" (ECE).
- March 25, 2022: Attended webinar on bystander bullying, "Empowering (geo)scientists to transform workplace climate" (ADVANCEGeo).

- May 2, 2022: Participated in "Diversity Training 3" (ECE).
- July 13, 2022: Attended seminar on "Self Awareness" (Inclusive Graduate Education network (IGEN)
 Emotional Intelligence Workshop).
- October 12, 2022: Attended seminar on "Self Management" (Inclusive Graduate Education network (IGEN) Emotional Intelligence Workshop).
- October 24, 2022: Attended seminar on "Outlook on Enrollment Trends" (The Chronicle of Higher Education).

October 25, 2023

Community engagement activity: Participated in meeting organized by the Center for Public Deliberation (CPD) and City of Fort Collins.

October-November, 2023

Served as external evaluator of the Electrical and Computer Engineering graduate program at the University of Nevada at Las Vegas (UNLV).

2023 Professional development activities:

- January 9, 2023: Participated in "TILTs Teaching Effectiveness Framework Toolkit for Developing and Evaluating Teaching" (CSU PDI).
- January 9, 2023: Participated in "Exploring Effective Feedback Strategies" (CSU PDI).
- January 11, 2023: Participated in "Strengths-based leadership: a shift in approach to boost workspace engagement and retention" (CSU PDI).
- February 16, 2023: Attended "Provosts Ethics Colloquium on The Academic Impact of ChatGPT" (CSU).
- March 16–20, 2023: Participated in 2023 ECEDHA Annual Conference and ECExpo, Santa Ana Pueblo, NM.
- May 15, 2023: Attended panel session on "The Talent Crisis in Higher Education" (The Chronicle of Higher Education).
- May 29–30, 2023: Participated in Course Hero's *Education Summit* 2023.
- August 29–31, 2023: Participated in *Chronicle Festival: Leadership for the Future*.
- November 15, 2023: Attended panel session on "International Student Recruitment Trends" (The Chronicle of Higher Education).

2023 Diversity, equity, and inclusion activities:

- January 11, 2023: Attended seminar on "Social Awareness" (Inclusive Graduate Education network (IGEN) Emotional Intelligence Workshop).
- April 3, 2023: Participated in "Screening of *Dear Corky* and Conversation with Curtis Chin" (CSU APACC).
- April 12, 2023: Attended seminar on "Relationship Management" (Inclusive Graduate Education network (IGEN) Emotional Intelligence Workshop).
- April 21, 2023: Participated in "Chairs and Heads Institute for Inclusive Excellence (CHIIE), Part 1" (CSU).
- April 28, 2023: Attended sessions in *Data4Justice Conference 2023* (virtual).
- April 28, 2023: Participated in "Chairs and Heads Institute for Inclusive Excellence (CHIIE), Part 2" (CSU).

- June 20, 2023: Participated in workshop on DEI strategies (CSU MSFC) with Alma Vigo-Morales, Diversity Solutions.
- July 24, 2023: Participated in "Office for Inclusive Excellence on SCOTUS ruling" (CSU).
- July 30, 2023: Attended webinar on "Blurring the Color Line: A Dialogue on Cross-Racial Solidarity and Tensions" (1882 Foundation).
- October 23, 2023: Participated in *CSU Inclusive Excellence Symposium*, Film Screening of *Breaking the News*.
- November 9, 2023: Attended webinar on "Breaking Barriers: A survey of successful DEI initiatives in engineering" (T. Wright, ENgage + CBE Seminar).